1983-84

# **APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS**

### GOVERNMENT OF PUNJAB



)

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page(s)
Introductory		1
Summary of Appropriation Accounts	••	2
Appropriation Accounts—		
1—State Legislature	••	17
Staff, Household and Allowances of the Governor		20
2-Council of Ministers	••	21
3—Administration of Justice		23
4—Elections	••	25
5—Revenue	••	27
6—Excise and Taxation		32
7—Finance	••	36
8—Public Service Commission	••	40
9—Civil Secretariat		41
10—District Administration	••	43
11—Police	••	46
12—Jails		48
13—Stationery and Printing	••	51
14-Miscellaneous Services	••	58
15-Rehabilitation, Relief and Resettlement	••	62
16—Education	••	65

•

,

ł

•

17—Technical Education		••	71
18-Medical and Public Health 7.53		••	73
19-Housing and Urban Development	t	••	82
20—Information and Publicity			87
21-Tourism and Cultural Affairs	•	·	90
22-Labour, Employment and Industr	ial Training	••	· 92
23-Social Security and Welfare	41	••	94
24—Planning and Statistics	2 e . 1 - 1	H	111
25—Co-operation	:.	•••	115
26—Agriculture			120
27-Soil and Water Conservation			129 ·
28—Food		••	134
29-Animal Husbandry	, <sup>1</sup>	۰.,	· 140 ·
30—Dairy Development	•	•• '	150
31—Fisheries	War web		153
32—Forests		••	156
33—Community Development		• • ·	162
34-Industries		••	1 <b>76</b>
35-Civil Aviation		••	182
36—Roads and Bridges	5. at 11	·· •• '	184
37—Road Transport	•	·· •• <sup>1</sup> *	<sup>.</sup> 193
38—Multi-purpose River Projects	·· · ·	·••	206
		-	i i

.

		Lage(s)
39-Irrigation, Drainage and Flood Contr	rol	219
40—Buildings .	•	248
Public Debt		273
Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt		277
41-Loans and Advances by the State Gov	vernment	284
Appendix		
Consolidated statement of recoveries	••	295

•

#### INTRODUCTORY

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Punjab for the year 1983-84 presents the accounts of sums expended in the year ended with the 31st March 1984, compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts-

- 'O' stands for original grant or appropriation.
- 'S' stands for supplementary grant or appropriation.
- 'R' stands for reappropriations, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown in italics.

#### Som mary of Appropriation

ىك

Ċ

.

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant/appropriation			Expendi-	
	Revenue	Capital		Revenue	
· 1	2 3			4	
	Rs.	Rs.		Rs.	
1-State Legislature-					
Voted .	1,09,27,000		••	97,61,423	
Charged	. 1,20,000		••	1,02,762	
Staff, Household and Allowances o the Governor-	r				
Charged	. 26,98,000		••	27,31,835	
2-Council of Ministers-					
Voted	81 <b>,64,00</b> 0		••	56,34,163	
3Administration of Justice					
Voted	4,64,93,000		••	4,59,22,175	
Charged	88,17,000	•	••	1,00,33,421	
4-Elections-					
Voted	2,31,81,000			61,32,719	
5-Revenue-					
Voted	22,41,60,000		••	23,02,33,630	
Charged	90,000		••	14,164	
6-Excise and Taxation-					
Voted	5,54,42,000			4,92,87,770	
Charged	64,000		••	10,688	
7-Finance-					
Voted	32,07,51,000		••	37,41,12,737	
Charged	63,000		••		

۱

Accounts 1983-84

ture		Saving		 	xcess
_	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capita
	5	6	7	8	
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	 Rs.	9 9 Rs,
	••	11,65,577			
	••	17,238	••	••	
		••		33,835	• ••
	••	25,29,837	••		
	••	5,70,825	••	_	
	••	••		12,16,421	••••
	••	1,70,48,281		•• •	••
	••	••	••	60,73,630	•
		75,836	• ••		
	••	561,54,230	••	·•••	_
		53,312		,	; 
			••	5,33,61,737	
	`	<b>63,</b> 000			•• *

·

ı.

ı

Summary of Appropriation

2

ţ

¥

Number and name of grant or	Amount of grant/appropriation		Expendi-	
appropriation	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
	2	<u> </u>	- 4	
1	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
8-Public Service Commission-	16,98,000		14,42,399	
Voted Charged	16,33,000		16,31,316	
9—Civil Secretariat— Voted Charged	4,82,81,000	 ,	4,73,77,713	
10—District Administration— Voted <i>Charged</i>	- 6,63,28,000 77,000'		6,74,12,559 <i>58,275</i>	
11—Police— Voted <i>Charged</i>	50,60,86,000 2,87,000	·····	49,80,23,847 1,66,985	
12Jails Voted <i>Charged</i>	3,81,15,000 <i>4,000</i>	•••	4,28,50,562 3,683	
13—Stationery and Printing— Voted	4,06,40,000 <sup>.</sup> 6,45,000	61,55,000	3,27,48,144	
Charged 14—Miscellaneous Services— Voted	4,72,77,000	•	4,34,75,423	
15—Rehabilitation, Relief and Resettlement— Voted	62,61,000	· · · ·	61,87,633	

t

1

.

į

ł

í

1

## Accounts 1983-84-contd.

Ŋ

\$

ture		Saving	Saving , Excess		
	Capital	` Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
	. 5	б	7	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
	••	2,55,601 , ,		••	· · ·,
		<b>1,684</b> .	• . ••	••	•
		0.00.007		e.	
	••	<b>9,03,287</b>	. ••	·••	••••
	••	20,000	••	••	
	••	•		10,84,559	
		18,725	••		
		-00 /0 1/0	•	· ·	
		80,62,153	••	••	
	••	1,20,015	•••	••	
•				47,35,562	•
	••	317			•
	59,89,694	78,91,856	1,65,306		
	•• ••	6,45,000	· • •	••	•••
		38,01,577			·
		<b>,,-</b> ,- , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,			•
		, 73,367 <sup>`</sup>			•

.

5

.

١

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant /ap	Amount of grant /appropriation		
	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
1	2	3	4	
<u></u>		Rs.	Rs.	
16-Education-				
Voted	1,75,75,38,000		1,82,88,45,756	
Charged	2,40,54,000	• ••	2,40,00,000	
17—Technical Education, Science Technology—	and		•	
Voted	2,67,94,000	••	2,60,76,482	
18—Medical and Public Health—	•			
Voted	65,97,92,000	1,00,00,000	61,05,59,027	
Charged	2,60,000			
19-Housing and Urban Develop	nent-			
Voted	7,82,96,000	7,88,80,000	6,52,88,885	
Charged	15,000	••	••	
20—Information and Publicity—				
Voted	2,12,30,000	••	2,34,43,193	
21-Tourism and Cultural Affairs	· <b></b> -			
Voted	59,80,000	25,00,000	60,16,338	
22Labour, Employment and Industrial Training				
Voted	8,05,52,000	16,26,000	7,90,06,035	
Charged	1,00,000	•••	••	
23—Social Security and Welfare—	-			
Voted	26,60,51,000	3,89,00,000	24,83,90,678	
Charged	51,000		2,500	

.

Summary of Appropriation

6

4

4

4

,

••••

iure	Savin	g	Excess 250 bits 15 dorrige	
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
5	6	7	8	9
• <u>Rs.</u>	Rs.	Rs,	Rs.	Rs.
		!		
••		••	7,13,07,756	• ••
. ••	54,000	••		
••	7,17,518		••	••
1,00,00,000	<b>4,92,32,</b> 973			
••	2,60,000	•••		••
6,36,53,807	1,30,07,115	1,52,26,193		
••	5,000	••		••
•••			22,13,193	
25,00,000			36,338	
12 <b>,32,94</b> 7	15,45,965	3,93,053	••	••
••	1,00,000		••	••
3,79,00,000	1,76,60,322	10,00,000		•
	48,500		••	

#### Accounts 1983-84-contd.

4

10

- Ā.

. ·

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant	Expendi-	
: Capita'	Revenue	Capital	Revenue
(1	2	3	4
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
24—Planning and Statistics—	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Voted	1,38,44,000	• ••	1,16,52,850
Charged	1,000		
25-Co-operation-			
Voted	6,36,31,000	14,01,65,000	6,44,05,653
Charged	30,30,000	••	•••
26-Agriculture-			
Voted	28,46,92,000	6,36,85,000	27,58,41,773
Charged	47,000	••	F 9,283
27-Soil and Water Conservation-	•		
Voted	3,55,46,000	••	3,20,48,663
Charged	5,000	••	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
28—Food—			
Voted	4,25,12,000	3,74,60,70,000	1,81,73,113
Charged	••	I,80,000	-,,,,,,,,,,,,,-
29-Animal Husbandry-			
Voted	·· 12,75,53,000		12,32,56,596
Charged	50,000·	••	, ,- <b>,-</b> ,•,•
30—Dairy Development—			
Voted	59,20,000	21,00,000 ;	49,80,179

Summary of Appropriation

i

ī.

8.

•

•

,

•

.

ţ

#### Accounts 1983-84-contd.

ture	Savin	Saving		S 1
Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
5	6	7	8	9
Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
	21,91,150			-
	1,000		••	•••
13,49,31,000		52,34,000	7,74,653	•
	30,30,000		••	•
2,90,32,417	. 88,50,227	3,46,52,583		
	37,717	••	••	•
	34,97,337		·	
••	., 5,000		••	• •
3,13,18,02,576	2,43,38,887	61,42,67,424		
		1,80,000	•	•
	42,96,404	••		
	50,000	••		•
	9,39,821	21,00,000		

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant/appropriation		Expendi-	
	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
1	· 2	3	4	
31—Fisheries—	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
Voted 🔬	84,80,000	1,80,000	74,69,557	
Charged	31,000		••	
32-Forests-				
Voted	11,75,53,000	19,60,000	10,43,26,090	
Ckarged	6,000			
33-Community Development-				
Voted	36,41,20,000		25,23,80,999	
Charged	22,000			
34-Industries-				
Voted	9,80,95,000	8,10,00,000	9,72,05,790	
Charged	1,05,000	••	••	
35—Civil Aviation—				
Voted	<u>_</u> 46,51,000	8,00,000	43,24,491	
36-Roads and Bridges-				
Voted	28,33,19,000	19,60,00,000	31,12,31,923	
Charged	3,00,000	••	÷1,24,444	
97-Road Transport-jj				
Voted	64,39,47,000	9,00,00,000	63,84,24,813	
Charged	5,96,000		, 4,74,296	
38-Multi-purpose River Projects-			, - <b>y</b> - <b>y</b> -∞ <b>y</b> -∞	
Voted	11,01,57,000	16,20,38,000	11,89,66,674	

z

.ق

10

ture	Savin	8	Exce	33'
Capital	Revenue	Capita 1	Revenue	Capital
5	6	7	8	
Rs.	Rs,	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
יי 197	10,10,443	1,79,803		
••	31,000		••	•
1				
16,00,000	1,32,26,910	3,60,000	••	·
	6,000	••	• ••	••
			· . · ·	· · ·
••	11,17,39,001	••		•7 • <b>1</b>
· ••	22,000	••	•	•••
7,60,00,000	8,88,210	50,00,000		
• -	1,05,000	••	••••••	••
• 1	,		.•	· ••
<b>,</b> 3,93,779	3,26,509	4,06,221	L	••
12,20,57,687		7,39,42,313	2,79,12,923	
, <b></b>	1,75,556	••	•••	·
, 7,65,49,896	55,22,187	1,34,50,104		
· •	1,21,704	-1-1-01-01	••	••
72,80,61,816	••	••	88,09,674	56,60,23,816

ī

Accounts 1983-84-contd.

•

•

•

Nümber and name of grant or appropriation	Amount of grant/appropriation		Bxpendi-	
	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	
	2	' 3	4	
39—Irrigation, Drainage and Flood Control—	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
Voted	63,96,49,000	44,71,54,000	68,64,86,480	
40—Buildings—				
Voted	44,95,43,000 `	16,35,59,000	86,69,03,091	
Charged	9,08,000	••	12,30,623	
Public Debt—				
Charged	•• '	11,63,10,66,000		
Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt—				
Charged	1,05,60,67,000		92,52,61,049	
41-Loans and Advances by the Stat Government-	te			
Voted		2,48,13,12,000		
Total {	7,63,32,49,000	7,71,40,84,000	7,96,63,09,026	
Charged	1,10,01,56,000	11,63,12,46,000	96,58,55,324	
Grand Total	8,73,34,05,000	19,34,53,30,000	8,93,21,64,350	

.

•••

.Summary of Appropriation

.

1

2

1

Accounts 1983-84-contd.\_\_\_\_

a.

t

re .	S	Saving . By		ACESS	
Capital	Revenue	Revenue Capital Revenue Cap		Capital	
5	6	7	. 8	9	
Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
61 <b>,85,06,690</b>			4,68,37,480	17,13,52,690	
15,41,88,372		93,70,628	41,73,60,091	• • •	
		••	3,22,623	•	
:			•	, 'i .	
10,41,31,15,660 -		1,21,79,50,340	· ••	41	
• •	13,08,05,951	e 1 - 1			
· · ·					
2,49,03,15,164		••		90,03,16,4	
7,68,47,16,042	30,74,47,570	77,57,47,628	64,05,07,596	74,63,79,670	
10,41,31,15,660.	13,58,73,555	1,21,81,30,340 :	15,72,879		
18,09,78,31,702	44,33,21,125	1,99,38,77,968	64,20,80,475	74,63,79,670	

54 - A 10

• • • • •

Summary of Appropriation Accounts	1983-84conta.
The excess over the following voted grants rec	uires regularisation:-
5Revenue	
7—Finance	
10—District Administration	
12—Jails	
16—Education	
20—Information and Publicity 21—Tourism and Cultural Affairs	(Revenue Section)
25-Co-operation	(Revenue Section)
36—Roads and Bridges	(Revenue Section)
38—Multi-purpose River Projects	(Both Revenue and Capital Sections)
39—Irrigation, Drainage and Flood Control	(Both Revenue and
40—Buildings	Capital Sections) (Revenue Section)
41-Loans and Advances by the State Govern- ment	

The excess over the following charged appropriations also requires regularisation:-

Staff, Household and Allowances of the Governor

3—Administration of Justice (Revenue Section)

40—Buildings (Revenue Section)

As the grants and appropriations are for gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures in the summary of Appropriation Accounts do not include recoveries which are adjusted in accounts in ł

Ś,

-

Ł

...

#### Summary of Appropriation Accounts 1983-84-contd.

reduction of expenditure. The details of recoveries referred to are given in Appendix. The net expenditure figures are shown in the Finance Accounts.

The reconciliation between the total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts for 1983-84 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for the year is given below:—

	Vot	Voted		Charged		
-	Revenue Rs.	Capital Rs.	Revenue Rs.	Capital Rs.		
Total expen diture according	-			101		
to Appro- priation						
Accounts '	7,96,63,09,026	7,68,47,16,042	96,58,55,324	10,41,31,15,660		
Deduct— Total reco- veries . shown in Appendix	, 73,35,87,350	<b>3,99,98,92,486</b> , .	.• <b></b>	43		
Net total expendi- ture as shown in statement no. 10 of the Finance		<i></i>	04 E9 EE 304	10 41 21 15 670		
Accounts	7,23,27,21,676	3,68,48,23,556	96,58,55,324	10,41,31,15,660		

The Appropriation Accounts have been prepared and examined under my direction in accordance with the requirements of Articles 149 and 151 of the Constitution of India and the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971: On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained, I certify that these accounts are correct, subject to the observations in my Report on the accounts of the Government of Punjab for the year 1983-84.

TN Chatumet. (T.N. CHATURVEDD

١

3

NEW DELHI, The Comptroller and Auditor General of India

1 1 SEP 1985

r,

۱

I

Grant No.	1State: Legisla	ture · ·	•
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess -+ Saving
	· Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Revenue :			
Major heads :		•	
211—Parliament/State/ Union Territory Legislatures and 288—Social Security and Welfare			
Voted-		• •	
Original 1,09,27,000 Supplementary	1,09,27,000	- ''97,61,423	
Amount surrendered during (March 1984)	the year	•	; • 4,39,000
- Charged—	. •	-	
Original 1,07,000 Supplementary 13,000	-1,20,000	1,02,762	
Amount surrendered during t	he year		
Notes and comments			••

(1) Surrender of surplus funds to the extent of Rs. 4.39 lakhs, was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 11.60 lakhs.

.

\$

Grant No. 1-contd.

( <i>ii</i> ) Saving in the vot another head as mentione	-		
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
	(In lak)	ns of rupees)	
211—Parliament/State/ Union Territory Legislatures—			ı
B—State/Union Territory Legislatures—			
(a)—Legislative Assembly-	-		
1-Legislative Assembly-			
O 55 · 18 R 6 · 60	} 48 - 5	i8 39 ·61	8 ·97
Reduction in provision	n by Rs. 6.60 k	ukhs in March	1984 was

Reduction in provision by Rs. 6.60 lakhs in March 1984 was mainly due to President's Rule, less meetings were held.

Final saving was due to less expenditure in respect of travelling allowances of members of the Punjab Vidhan Sabha and certain members did not draw their allowances.

.7

(iii) Excess occurred mainly , under:---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—	£
		(In lakhs of rupee	s)	
-Legislative	I			

(b)—Legislative
 Secretariat—

	Grant No. 1—concld.				
1—Legislative Secretariat—				<u> </u>	
0	<b>49 ∙ 19</b>	<b>81</b> 45			
R	2 • 43 }	51 •62	51 -42	<b>0 ·2</b> 0	

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 2.35 lakhs) and supply of liveries to class IV employees (Rs. 0.08 lakh).

## Charged appropriation—Staff, Household and Allowances of the Governor

Staff, Household and Allowa	ces of the Governor	' (All	charged)
-----------------------------	---------------------	--------	----------

• •	Total: appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
Revenue :	a de la deserva	dan karana s	Rs.
Major head :	ta <u>t</u> egener	··	
212—President, Vice-President/ Governor/Administrator of Union Territories	· .		
Original 19,17,000 Supplementary 7,81,000	} } J <b>26,98,000</b>	27,31,835	-+-33,835
Amount surrendered during the	he year		•

Note comment

Excess of Rs. 33,835 over the charged appropriation requires regularisation. -

. . . .



Notes and comments-

3-

(i) Surrender of surplus funds to the extent of Rs. 1.94 lakhs was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 25.30 lakhs.

(ii) Saving in the grant occurred mainly under the following heads:-

ł	lead	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess- <del> -</del> Saving—
	1	' (In	lakhs of rupees)	
• •	viscretionary Ministers—	·		
	ionary grant lopment purposes—		•	
0	ן 38.75	,. 		10.00
R	1 •94 } <sup>•</sup>	36 •82	1 24 42	<u>—12</u> ·39
	-			

#### Grant No. 2-concld.

ļ

٦

1

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.94 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to demission of Ministry.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 12.39 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(h)-Other expenditure-

2. 1-Car section-

O 24·70 24·70 16·42 —8·28

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 8.28 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

	dministration of	Justice	
1	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual .	Excess-j- Saving—
1	Ŗs.	Rs.	Rs.
,		,	
:	•		-
inistration and al , Security re			
1		•	
4,09,28,000 { tary 55,65,000 J	4,64,93,000	4,59,22,175	—5 <b>,70,8</b> 25 <sup>°</sup>
1	he year		· · ·
ı			-
87,12,000	88,17,000	1,00,33,421	- <i>12,16,421</i>
	inistration and al, Security 4,09,28,000 4,09,28,000 tary 55,65,000 cadered during t	appropriation Rs. inistration and 1, Security 4,09,28,000 4,64,93,000 tary 55,65,000 endered during the year 87,12,000	appropriation expenditure <b>Rs. Rs.</b> inistration and 1. Security (4,09,28,000) 4,64,93,000 4,59,22,175 tary 55,65,000 f endered during the year 87,12,000

Notes and comments-

Ľ

ł

ŧ

l

(i) Excess of Rs. 12,16,421 over the charged appropriation requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of final excess of Rs. 12.16 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 1.05 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved inadequate.

Grańť	No	."3_	-concld.
Glaut	110		-concia.

(iii) Excess over the charged provision occurred mainly under the following head :---· . .: Excess-1-Head Total Actual appropriation expenditure Saving-(In lakhs of rupees) 214-Administration of Justice-(b)—High Courts— 1-High Courts-Charged-87.07 0 88 ·12 1.00.33 +12.21 1.05 S

Excess of Rs. 12.21 lakhs was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 5.51 lakhs), increase in the ratio of recovery (Rs. 4.70 lakhs) and enhancement in the rate of rent for the private building occupied by the High Court (Rs. 2 lakhs).

ī

\_1

Grant No.	4 ,,,	
Grant No. 4—Electio Total grant Revenue :	ns (All voted) Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess +- Saving Rs
Major head 215—Elections	2	· · · · .
Original 20,16,000, Supplementary 2,11,65,000	<b>61,32,719</b>	—1,70,48,281
Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)	, -ı <sup>1</sup> , <u>,</u>	1,27,35,000
Notes and comments— (i) Surrender of surplus funds to the ex-	-	35 lette was

made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was. Rs. 1,70.48 lakhs.

(ii) In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,70.48 lakhs, supplementary grant of Rs. 2,11.65 lakhs obtained during September 1983 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving (partly set off by excess under heads mentioned in the note (iv) below) occurred mainly under :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-1- Saving
1. (d)-Charges for		(In lakhs of rupees	)
conduct of election for Lok Sabha and State Legislative		· · ·	•••
Assemblies when held simultaneously			
1-Conduct of	· · · ·	<ul> <li>intalle co.</li> </ul>	
simultaneous , elections—			
S 1,84 -60 ך			
R1,84 60		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	••

а

#### Grant No. 4-concld.

The provision was not utilised due to abandonment of the scheme of Electronic Voting Machines by the Government of India.

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under:-

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure		cess + ving—
			(In lakhs of	rupees)	
(c)—Preparation printing of electoral rolls—	•				
1.1-Electoral	Rolls—		_		
S	27 ·05 <b>]</b>	78 -7	70 34	•59	<b>44 •</b> 11
R	51 ·65∫	70 -		<i></i>	

'n

The provision was augmented by Rs. 51.65 lakhs in March 1984 to take up intensive revision of Electoral Rolls of the Rural/Urban Assembly Constituencies in the State.

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

(b)-Electoral Officers-

2.1-Electoral Officers-

 $\begin{array}{cccc} \mathbf{O} & 19 \cdot 50 \\ \mathbf{R} & 1 \cdot 04 \end{array} \\ \end{array} 20 \cdot 54 & 25 \cdot 97 & +5 \cdot 43 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

## Grant No. 5

\$	Grant No. 5-Reve	nue :. :. :	
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual cxpenditure	Excess
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads :	$1.12 \pm 1.1$		÷,
229-Land Revenue,	an a	stan s	· ·
230—Stamps and Registration,			•
252—Secretariat— General Services,	te tendi tendi edite tendiate e	.'	
289—Relief on account of Natural Calamities and 296—Secretariat— Economic Services		н <u>1</u> . 	· · ·
Voted _!	- 11 × 1	• •	-
Original 10,21,88,0 Supple- mentary 12,19,72,0	5 22 41 Kn hon	23,02,33,630	+60,73,630
Amount surrenderd dur	ing the year	•	
Charged-	-	÷ ,	
Original 90,00	<i>70</i> 7	• • •	
Supplementary	.} 90,000	14,164	75,836
Amount surrendered du (March 1984)	ring the year.		3,000

P

Notes and comments-

Voted-

(i) Excess of Rs. 60,73,630 over the voted grant requires regularisation.

(*ii*) In view of the final excess of Rs. 60.74 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 12,19.72 lakhs (Rs. 1,39.81 lakhs in September 1983 and Rs. 10,79.91 lakhs in March 1984) proved inadequate.

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under:---

4,61 02

16.64

Head	Total	Actual	Excess+
	grant	expenditure	Saving—
	•	(In lakhs of rup	iees)

229—Land Revenue—

(d)-Land records-

1.2-District Establishment-

0 R''''''

4,77 •66 5,91 •49

1 03 41

-+-1,13 -83

The total excess of Rs. 1,30.47 lakhs was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

1.01 - 31

252—Secretariat— General Services—
(b)—Board of Revenue—
2.1—Revenue Excise and Taxation—
Voted—

O 92.30 R 9.01

J

· 29

## Grant No. 5-contd.

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 4.15 lakhs), (ii) to clear the pending bills (Rs. 3.19 lakhs) and (iii) creation of new posts and construction of car sheds (Rs. 1.68 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0.01 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 2.10 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

289—Relief on account of Natural Calamities—

B—Floods, ; Cyclones, etc.— (d)—Gratuitous Relief—

3.1-Cash doles-

ο		54 ∙59			
S	1	19 • 25	1,13 -66	95-23	
R		39 82			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 39.82 lakhs in March 1984 was  $\sim$  due to grant of gratuitous relief to sufferers.

Final saving was due to the fact that large number of cases were not genuine.

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :---

Head -	, , ,	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess
229-Land R	evenue		(In lakhs of r	upeesj
: '	expenditure . : Reforms—			
O . R	1,10 •84 	38.97	68.0	54 <del></del> -29 •67

#### Grant No. 5-contd.

1.1.1.141. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 Withdrawal of Rs. 71.87 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was due to non-finalization of court cases relating to payment of compensation to land owners. Final excess was due to payment of compensation for surplus land (Rs. 28.67 lakhs) and grant of additional dearness allwance to Government employees (Rs. 1 lakh). 19 A. 19 A. 19 A. 19 289-Relief on account Control 1 LO LOUTEN of Natural Calamities-1. S. L. F. B B-Floods, Cyclones, etc.ister a det D--(P (d)-Gratuitous Relief-T ,是我,是哈哈和马克。 2. (b)-Other items-- D 0 1,71 .69 ĉ 13.93 -34 11.98 -44 13,43 .51 49 -83 S 23-21 R 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 - 1999 -Augmentation of provision by Rs. 23.21; lakhs in March 1984 was due to grant of gratuitous relief to sufferers. Final saving was due to non-payment of gratuitous relief due to shortage of time and owing to law and order problem in the State. こうれいごちょうかん 見ればせり 3. (e)-Supply of Medicines-0 2.00 1.25 ---0.75 R Total saving of Rs. 16.75 lakhs was due to no demand from sufferers ... (Rs. 16 lakhs) and non-outbreaking of any cattle disease or epidemic in the State (Rs. 0.75 lakh),  $C^{*}$ 

52

•	:			
	ł	31*		
	L 	Grant No. 5—c	oncid.	
Charged		··· <u>·</u> ···	1 0 - 5 H 2	
(v) Saving	under the	charged provisi	on occurred m	ainly under the
following heads		. Structure	6-10)	
Head		Total in appropriation		Excess Saving
		, (	in lakhs of rupe	es) trata te
230—Stamps an Registration—	đ	•	_	altak i 100
C-Registration	·   		1.11. 2	A. DX 472
(a)—Direction a Administra	•			n a an the the Ione in the Cal
1.1—Direction Administra		·	•	- J - M
0	0 50	0,50	f Other	-0.50
•	4 <sup>1</sup>	=		0.50 lakh have
not been intima	ated (June 1		-	la de transforma. Na de transforma
229-Land Rev	1	•	÷	· ···", _ ···
(d)—Land record	:ds		)   	10 (L.)
2.2—District Establishm	ent—	· "², "```.	•	na aland
0	0 ∙30	0.30	0.0% in the	9
Final sa	ving was ma		•	imeasures.
ا اور د انت بری	n got pa di Rogina ta Rogina ta	n - An An Na Shinan An Din 192 An An	9 1.00 H 54 74D 4	al Surger da ante a seconda arco a seconda arco a las d

.

Grant No. 6

Grant No. 6-	-Excise and Tax	kation	
· . · ·	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess-+ Saving
<b>Revenue</b> :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads :			
239-State Excise,			
240—Sales Tax and			
245—Other Taxes and Duties on commodities and services			
Voted .			,
Original 5,54,42,000 Supplementary	5,54,42,000	<b>4,92,87,770</b>	61,54,230
Amount surrendered durin (March 1984)	g the year	: • .	82,88,000
Charged—	•	_	
Original 64,000 Supplementary	} 54,000	) 10,688	— <i>53,312</i>
Amount surrendered during	the year		
Notes and comments	• • •		,

(i) Surrender of surplus funds to the extent of Rs. 82.88 lakhs was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 61.54 lakhs. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 1,93.62 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 6,11.90 lakhs.

.
1

é

P

### Grant No. 6-contd.

.

(ii) The ent	tire provision remaine	d unutilised in the under mentioned case:-
	ead : T	otal Actual Excess + Excess + Saving
239State	Excise	(In lakhs of rupces)
1. (b)P and spiri	urchase of liquor	$\frac{1}{4} = \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} \right) + \frac{1}{2} \left( \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2} $
0	ך 1,50-00	
R '	1,50-00 } 1,50-00 }	•• · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
The pr	ovision was not utilis	sed due to non-purchase of liquor.
2. (a)D	irection and	in an
3Excise ]	Bureau	- romanika J
O R	18·03 14·74	3.29 - 35 and 42277 (1962) 10 - 0 - 52
mainly due	e to transfer of fund establishment. The	by Rs. 14.74 lakhs through reappropriation a to (a)—Direction and Administration- reasons for diversion of funds are awai-
(iii) E	xcess over the voted p	provision occurred under :
. н		otal Actual Excess-

He	d Total Actual Ex grant expenditure Sa	cess-+- ving
240—Sales T	(In lakhs of rupees)	·
(b)Collecti	on charges a set of the set of th	алд 150-ай - нася 50-
	stablishment	fa: r
0	1,73 ·99 )	ministra
R	> 2,32.60 2,57.42 58.61 1	+24.82

#### Grant No. 6-contd.

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 53.40 lakhs) and payment of bills pertaining to the year 1982-83 (Rs. 5.37 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0.16 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 24.82 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

239—State Excise—	
	atta andar anta anta a
(a)—Direction and	3. 1. 6. 6 1
Administration-	، به جامع در در <sup>ب</sup>
2.1District establishment	ç e
	$\sqrt{2N^2}$ ( $\sqrt{2N^2}$ ) ( $$
Voted—	i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i i
_	1,13 01 1,12 46
1140	

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to diversion of funds from (a)-Direction and Administration-3-Excise Bureau (Rs: 13.71 lakhs) and payment of pending bills pertaining to the year 1982-83 (Rs. 4.62 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0.87 lakh).

The reasons for diversion of funds from (a)-Direction and Administration-3-Excise Bureau are awaited (June 1985). 14 m. je .

~ î

۰.

5

Canada and	MI-1		7 7
Grant	140	· O	concld.

General : ,

•

÷

. . .

7

·....

: •

(iv) There had been large variations between the final grant and actual expenditure during the last three years indicating lack of budgetary control as detailed below :---

Year		ч ч	Total granf	• Actual expenditure	Saving as compared to final grant	Percentage of saving (rounded)
	:	•	(	(In lakhs of rup <del>ce</del> s)	) · ·	
1980-81		1 1	4,20 -44	3,82.51	37 -93	9
1981-82		ı	5,66 •46	4,83 -33	83 ·13	. 15
1982-83		ı	6,11 •90	<b>4,18 ·28</b>	1,93.62	, <b>32</b>

. ...

بمصابية فاللبجان المتحار فأرارض

والمتعادين الماح

de l'un sur a l'Alla

L

وارتيا وتشار وو

		Grant No7		
		Grant No. 7—1	Finance	
	·	Total grant/ . appropriation		Excess-+- Saving
Revenue :		Rś.	Rs.	<sup>`</sup> Rs.
Major heads	s : 1			
247—Othe	er Fiscal Servic	ces,		
	sury and Acco	punts ,		
265—Othe Servie	er Administrat ces,	ive		
	sions and othe ement Benefits		•	
268—Mise Servie	cellaneous Ger ces and	eral		
288Soci Welfi	al Security and are	i		
Voted—		<b>`</b>		
Original	30,74,58,000	} } 32,07,51,00	0 17 41 10 717	
Supple- mentary	1,32,93,000	1	0 37,41,12,737	+5,33,61,737
Amount sur	rendered durin	ig the year		
Charged—				
Original	63,000		_	
Supple- mentary		} 63,00(   }	0	63,000
Amount surr	endered during	the year		

-4

36

.

Notes and comments-

(i) Excess of Rs. 5,33,61,737 over the voted grant requires regularisation.

(ii) This was the third year in succession in which there was excess over the voted grant. The excess in the previous years was Rs. 3,40.09 lakhs (1981-82) and Rs. 2,23.35 lakhs (1982-83).

(iii) In view of final excess of Rs. 5,33.62 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 1,32.93 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved inadequate.

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under the following heads :--

1.1

	Head		Actual xpenditure khs of rupees)	, Saving-
266	Pensions and other Retirement Benefits	•		، به بر بر بر بر ۱۰ بر بر ۲
1.	(a)—Superannuation and Retirement Allowances—		1. 1. system 1	·· . ··
	O 12,02 33 S 9 02	1 <b>2,</b> 11 35		- <b></b>
2.	(g)—Family Pensions—		· · · · ·	2 1. * <sup>1</sup>
	O 1,72-41 S 50-61	2,23 •02		- <b>1-42 •04</b>

Final excess in the above two cases was due to grant of *adhoc* relief to pensioners,

Grant No. 7--contd.

		•		e
3. (b)—Commuted values of pensions—	ue .			r
O 67 4 S 25 -	· } · .	92 •20	1,32 •12	` <b>-+39 •92</b>
Final excess was du pated.	to more	commutation	n of pension	than antici-
288—Social Security and Welfare—	d, .	<b>`</b> 11	· .	. '
E-Other Social Securit and Welfare Program	-	•		
(d)-Other programmes	·			
4.8— <i>Ex-gratia</i> payment families of ministers, Government servants etc., dying in harness	s, -		۰. ۱ <i>۰</i> 	• • • • • •
0 1	,00-00	1,00-00	1,42 53	-+ 42 • 53
Reasons for the fina (June 1985).	al excess of	Rs. 42,53 laki	is have not bee	n intimated
265—Other Administrat Services—	tive		(	
(t)Other expenditure-				
5.1-Lotteries-	-			•
O 52 . R 37		89 <b>•</b> 58	90 •03	. +0·45

.

• |

7

u

≯

7

٩,

£

.'

4

# Grant No. 7-concld.

Augmentation of provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to increase in the number of tickets with introduction of new Astha Lakshmi Scheme (Rs. 38.73 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures and posts remaining vacant (Rs. 1.37 lakhs).

254—Treasu Administr	ry and Accounts ation—	•			• •	· ,;;
(c)Treasur	y establishment—					
6.1—Treasur	y establishment—			۰,		
0	ר 85 -98	• 4	••			
R	-0.11		85-87		1 <b>,04 ·93</b>	+19 06
(d)—Local F	und Audit-			•		• •
7 ·1Local H	Fund Audit-		-		· ,	
O'` R	64 · 37 1 ·19		63 ·18		76 81	+13 •63

Reasons for the final excess in respect of cases (serial nos. 6 and 7) have not been intimated (June 1985).

1 . . 1

1 .....

2.01

N 626

 $(\mathbf{r})$ 

Sober Booker -History Booker

1992 a 1 1996 -

-----

		40		
	•'(	Grant No. 8		
· Gr	ant No. 8—I	Public Service C	ommission	
		Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
Revenue :		Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major head :				
251—Public Se Commission				
Voted—				
Original	16,98,000 کړ	16,98,000	14,42,399	
Supplementar	ry}	10,90,000	[+ <b>,</b> +2,333	-2,55,001
Amount surren	dered during	the year		
Charged—				••
Original	<i>12,14,000</i>	16 22 000	16 21 210	1 < 0 /
Supplemen- tary	{   ∙4,19,000 ]	16,33,000	16,31,316	1,684
Amount surrend	ered during t	he year		••
Note/comment- (i) Saving		nt occurred und	er :	
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving
(c)—Staff Select Commission-	ion .	(1	n lakhs of rupes	s)
1-Subordinate Selection B				
0	16 ·98	16 ·98	14 •42	2 .56
Reasons fo	r the final s	aving have not	been intimated	(June 1985).

۰.

· 40

-

>

Σ

Grant No. 9

G	rant No. 9—Civil Secret	ariat ···· ·	
· · ·	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure,	Excess+ _Saving
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads :		•	• • • • •
252—Secretariat— General Services,		. •	• • .1
265—Other Administra Services,	itive		•• <del>-</del> . •
276—Secretariat—Socie Community Service		. •	- 11 Vi
296—Secretariat— Economic Services	••• ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	ta en la calanda. Na seconda da calanda	
Voted—	n ten e en		** 1*-
Original 4,18,73,0 Supplemen- tary 64,08,00	⊱ 4,82,81,000	4,73,77,713	9,03,287
Amount surrendered du	tring the year	۱ <u>ـ</u>	,
Charged—	• [1	· · · · ·	· · · ·
Original 20,0 Supple- mentary	20,000 	••	<b>20,0</b> 00

Amount surrendered during the year

ł

Notes and comments- a finitize and a set to and (i) Saving in the provision occurred mainly under :--Excess---Actual expenditure Savinggrant , e e! (In lakhs of rupees) 252-Secretariat-General Services-(a)-Secretariat-. . . . . . 1-General Services-1.1111 Secretariat-.1. .... . . . . . Voted----3.08.65 O 3.51.85 3.42.93 S R In view of the final saving of Rs. 8.92 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 43.67 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive. Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 8.92 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). . .... 1. . . Charged-0 0.20 0.20 Reasons for non-utilisation of entire provision of Rs. 0.20 lakh have not been intimated (June 1985). . At 17. 26, 1 time lag

7

.**\*** 

ap	otal grant/ propriation . Rs	Actual · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-Excess+
Revenue :	Re "		Saving—
Revenue :	113,	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads:		_	len lenterke Releventer
253—District Administration			
and 288—Social Security and Welfare	. '		
Voted			
Original 6,56,28,000	6,63,28,000	6 74 10 650	
Supplem-	0,03,28,000	6,74,12,559	
Amount surrendered during the (March 1984)	year		
Charged - , · ,	6 2		و آ
Original 77,000	-	1	
Supple- mentary			· - ·
Amount surrendered during the y Notes and comments— (i) Excess of Rs. 10,84,559 (		erant requires r	••

,

#### Grant No. 10-contd.

(iii) Excess partly counterbalanced by saving under other heads as mentioned in note (iv) occurred mainly under :---

Total ' Head Actual Excessgrant expenditure Saving-. . . ! (In lakhs of rupees) 253-District Administration-1. (b)—District establishment— 1-District establishment-0 4.60 78 4,61 64 4,80.18 +18.54 0.86 R Final excess was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees. 2. (c)—Other establishment— 1-Sub-Divisional establishment-25 - 27 О 25.74 29.48 -**1-3 •74**• • R 0.47 Total excess of Rs. 4.21 lakhs was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees. 3. (a)-Commissioners-1-Commissioners-٠Ô 23-01 23.53 25 .75 -2 -22 R 0 •52 ا ساط ما

Total excess of Rs. 2.74 lakhs was attributed to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

Grant No. 10-concld.

(iv) Saving occurred ma	under	, <del>; ,</del> , ,	
Head	Total grant ,	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
288—Social Security and Welfare—		(In lakhs of rup)	ees) Brandania Brandania Tahan anta
(E)Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes-	-	2 e - 4	- hori - gin - horio 7 - lanco 1
(c)—Other Programmes—	÷ •,	· · · ·	
1—Relief to persons affected by riots—	:1-	ta ya Tan ingi	, -
ס ן	:	·	
S 7.00 ≯,	14 -00	) · · · · · · · · · · 1 · · · · · ·	
R 7.00 J	• •	; • • • •	1.7.1

Augmentation of funds by Rs. 7 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 to compensate the persons affected by riots due to Akali Morcha was unrealistic as the expenditure did not come even upto supplementary grant obtained for the same purpose in September 1983.

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 12.99 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). . . 20.38

No Negra

ł.,

62.55

ь.

Ŀ

المرزاد

⊁

۸.

-

٢

Grant	No. 11—Police		•
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess+- Saving—
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Revenue : Major head: 255—Police Voted—		· .	
Orighal 45,05,88,000 ٦	50,60,86,000	49,80,23,847	
Supplemen- tary 5,54,98,000	20100100100	1,00,00,00,0	00,02,120
Amount surrendered during	t <u>he year</u>		•*•
Charged—			
Original 2,87,000 )	2,87,000 .	1,66,985	1 20 016
Supplementary }	2,07,000 .	1,00,905	—1,20,015
Amount surrendered during t	he year		••
Notes and comments—			
Charged—			
(i) Saving occurred mainly	under :		
Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess-}- Saving
1. (k)—District Police—	(L)	n lakhs of rupee	s)
2-District Police (Proper)-			
0 1.68 ]			
R 0.27 J	1 •95	1 • 37	<b>0.</b> 58

2. (g)—Spea	cial Police			
1-Special P	olice—			
0	ر <i>99 و</i>	().72	0 •30	0 <i>·43</i>
R	0·26 J	0 • 73	0-30	-0.43
3. (m)—Ra	ilway Police			
l—Railway	Police—			
0	0.20	0.19		-0.19

Reasons for saving under the above three cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

#### (ii) Police Clothing and Equipment Fund—

\_0.01 I

R

Expenditure under the voted grant includes Rs. 1,57.22 lakhs transferred to this Fund which is meant for purchase and renewals of clothing and equipment for non-gazetted police personnel. Government have prescribed different scales of clothing and equipment for various categories of district police force. The amount of annual contribution to the Fund is determined on the basis of total sanctioned strength and the scales applicable to each category of district police force. Receipts from the sale of old stock and recoveries from the members of the force, who lose or cause undue damages to the articles in their possession, are also credited to the Fund.

Rupees 1,74.83 lakhs were spent out of the Fund in 1983-34. The balance at the credit of the Fund at the end of March 1984 was Rs. 2,81.33 lakhs.

An account of the transactions of the Fund is included in Statement No. 16 of the Finance Accounts 1983-84.

	Grant	No. 12-	Jails	• •
Revenue :		Total grant Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess+ Saving Rs.
Supplemen- tary	3,49,90,000 31,25,000	3,81,15,000 , year	<b>4,28,50,562</b> .	+47,35,562
Charged—			· · · ·	•
Original , Supplementar Amount surrend	y 4,000	4,000 ear	" <b>3,68</b> 3	317
Notes and comm (i) Excess		562 over the	voted grant req	uires regu-
grant of Rs. (iii) Exce	31.25 lakhs obta	ined in Mar by saving un	.36 lakhs, the sur ch 1984 proved der other heads as	inadequate.
(ii) In vie grant of Rs. (iii) Exce	31.25 lakhs obta ss (partly set off	ined in Mar by saving un	ch 1984 proved der other heads as	inadequate.
(ii) In vie grant of Rs. (iii) Exce in note (iv) bel	31.25 lakhs obta ss (partly set off	ined in Mar by saving un inly under :- Total grant	ch 1984 proved der other heads as — Actual	inadequate. mentioned Excess+ Saving-
(ii) In vie grant of Rs. (iii) Exce in note (iv) bel Head	31.25 lakhs obta ss (partly set off ow) occurred ma	ined in Mar by saving un inly under :- Total grant	ch 1984 proved der other heads as — Actual expenditure	inadequate. mentioned Excess+ Saving- cs)
<ul> <li>(ii) In vie</li> <li>grant of Rs.</li> <li>(iii) Exce</li> <li>in note (iv) bel</li> <li>Head</li> <li>1.(b)—Jails—</li> <li>1.—Central Jail</li> </ul>	31.25 lakhs obta ss (partly set off ow) occurred ma s—	ined in Mar by saving un inly under :- Total grant	ch 1984 proved der other heads as — Actual expenditure	inadequate. mentioned Excess+ Saving-

48

4

۰. ۱ ۱

ø,

.

4

÷

,

1

.

i,

:

\*

.

l

h,

#### Grant No. 12-contd.

Funds were augmented through reappropriation in March 1984 for grant of additional dearness allowance, upgradation of two Jails besides creation of additional posts.

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985). 2.(c)—Jails Manufactures—

1-Central Jails-

٦

o	ך 53 -05			
S	4 - 23	69 · 19	68 ·14	—1 ·05
R	11 • 91			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 11.91 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to upgradation of two Central Jails.

Reasons for saving of Rs. 1.05 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under:---

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving—
1.(c)—Jails Manufactures—			(In lakhs of rupe	ees)
2—District	Jails			
ο	ך 25.21	12 20		
R	—11·91 ∫	13 •30	11 -56	<u></u> —1 •74

Reduction in provision by Rs. 11.91 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to upgradation of two District Jails to Central Jails.

#### Grant No. 12-concld.

Reasons for saving of Rs. 1.74 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2.(b)-Jails--

2-District Jails-

Withdrawal of funds amounting to Rs. 13.68 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to upgradation of two District Jails to Central Jails.

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

Grant No. 13

h

- 4

۱.

Grant No. 13—Stationery and Printing				
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving—	
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
Major head :				
258—Stationery and Printin	g			
Voted				
Original 4,06,40,000)			,	
Supplementary	4,06,40,000	3,27,48,144	- 78,91,856	
Amount surrendered during (March 1984)	the year		18,91,000	
Charged—				
Original 6,45,000	6 45 000		C 45 000	
Supplementary 5	6,45,000		6,45,000	
Amount surrendered during th (March 1984)	he year		21,000	
Capital :				
Major head:				
465—Capital Outlay on Othe Administrative Services	ЭГ	١		
Original 37,00,000		50 90 604	1 65 207	
Supplementary 24,55,000	00,35,000 0J	59,89,694	-1,00,500	
Amount surrendered during (March 1984)	the year		40,090	

1

.

4

•

Notes and comments-

#### Revenue :

(i) Rupees 18.91 lakhs were surrendered in March 1984, ultimate saving in voted grant was Rs. 78.92 lakhs.

Head	I Total	Actual	Excess-j-
	grant	expenditure	Saving—
•		(In lakhs of rupe	es)

1. (d)-Government Presses-

1—Government Presses—

 $\left. \begin{array}{ccc} O & 1,47.18 \\ R & -11.76 \end{array} \right\} \quad 1,35.42 \quad 1,06.60 \quad -28.82$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 11.76 lakhs in March 1984 was mainly due to economy measures (Rs. 7.23 lakhs) and non-utilisation of certain posts (Rs. 5.23 lakhs), partly set off by payment of pending bills (Rs. 0.70 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 28.82 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

## 2. (b)—Purchase and supply of stationery stores—

1-Stationery stores-

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 94 \cdot 30 \\ R & -4 \cdot 33 \end{array} \right\} \qquad 89 \cdot 97 \qquad 60 \cdot 53 \qquad -29 \cdot 44 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.33 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures (Rs. 4.57 lakhs).

ŗ

#### Grant No. 13-contd.

partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 0.12 lakh) and payment of pending bills (Rs. 0.12 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 29.44 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. (c)—Cost of Printing by other sources—

1-Cost of printing at U.T. Government Press, Chandigarh-

 $\begin{array}{c} 0 & 95 \cdot 10 \\ \vdots & & \\ R & -20 \cdot 11 \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} 74 \cdot 99 & 80 \cdot 74 & +5 \cdot 75 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 20.11 lakhs was due to less billing from Union Territory Press, Chandigarh.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 5.75 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under:----

Head	Total grant	Actual - expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
,		(In lakhs of rup	xes)
(e)—Cost of Printing by other sources—	•		
2—Cost of printing at private presses—			
O 17.06 R 11.15	28.•21	- <b>24 ·12</b>	<b>4 ·09</b>

#### Grant No.-13 contd.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 11.15 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to execution of date bound special type of additional jobs.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.09 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) The entire charged provision remained unutilised.

#### Capital:

(v) Rupees 0.40 lakh were surrendered in March 1984; ultimately the saving worked out to Rs. 1.65 lakhs.

(vi) Saving (partly set off by excess under other head as mentioned in note (vii) below) occurred under :--

Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess- - Saving—
(1	in lakhs of rupe	es)
7 -60		—7 ·60
	grant (I	grant expenditure (In lakhs of rupe

Reduction in provision by Rs. 0.40 lakh through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures.

Reasons for the non-utilisation of provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

4.5

H	ead	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving-
		(1	n lakhs of rupe	ees)
(-) 54-42				
(a)-Stationer	y and Printin	g		
2-Additional	Machinery and the for Government	d		

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 6.64 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

#### General :

(viii) There had been large variations between the final grant and actual expenditure during the last five years indicating lack of budgetary control as detailed below:---

Year	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess/ saving as compared to final grant	Percentage of saving/ excess (Rounded)
1978-79 <b>Revenue</b> :		(In lakhs of	rupees)	
Voted	3,10.04	2,38,24	71 ·80	23
Charged	5 ·16	•••	—5 ·16	100
Capital :				
Voted	11 -65	••	—11 ·65	100

Grant No. 13-contd.

1 <b>979-8</b> 0	Revenue:		· .		<b>^</b> .,
	Voted	3,25.03	2;60.27	6 <b>4.</b> 76 ∵	20
	Charged	5 .74		5 •74	100
	Capital :	. :			
	Voted	10 • <b>50</b>	1 •36	<u> </u>	87
<b>1980-8</b> 1	Revenue:		•	ه در مده و <sup>۲</sup> ۰۹ مور	•
	Voted	3,44.57	3,55.49	+10 92	· - 3
	Charged	4 ·92	••	-4 92	100
	Capital :	, 41.)		i	•.•
	Voted	13 -00	1 -93	-11. <sup>.</sup> 07	. 85
1981-8 <b>2</b>	Revenue:	,	,		
-	Voted.	3,61.04	4,26.96	+65 ·92	្មាន
	Charged	4 -71	••	4·71	100
	Capital :	•			
	Voted	11 •48	••	11 ·48	- 100
1982-83	Revenue:				
	Voted	3,82.90	3,87.50		. 1
	Charged	5.14		-5·14	· · 100
	Capital :	-	,	· •	
	Voted	39 - 54	0 •78	—38 ·76	98

(ix) Expenditure met out of Depreciation Reserve Fund-Government Presses-

The expenditure under this grant includes Rs. 8.81 lakhs transferred to the above Fund which is intended to provide a reserve to meet the cost

.

#### Grant No. 13-concid.

of renewals and replacements of plants, machinery, type and metal in the Government Presses.

The Fund is credited with amounts calculated each year at certain rates on the book value of fixed assets and the interest accrued on the balance lying in the Fund. The actual expenditure out of the Fund is debited in the first instance to the grant. Subsequently, the expenditure is transferred to the Fund before the close of the accounts for the year.

No expenditure was incurred out of the Fund during the year.

The balance at the credit of the Fund at the end of March, 1984 was Rs. 91.90 lakhs.

An account of transactions of the Fund is included in Statement No. 16 of the Finance Accounts 1983-84.

I THE REPORT OF A MANY OF

 $\mathbb{E} \left\{ e^{-i\omega_{1}} e^{-i\omega_{2}} e^{-i\omega_{$ 

ŧ

A structure

. . . . .

1.1.2

1.11.1.1.1.1

Grant	No.	14

#### Grant No. 14-Miscellaneous Services (All voted)

	Total grant Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess-+- Saving Rs.
Revenue:			
Major heads :			
265—Other Administrative Services,	· .		
268—Miscellaneous General Services and			
295—Other Social and Community Services			
Original 4,65,26,000 Supplementary 7,51,000	4,72,77,000	4,34,75,423	—38,01,577
Amount surrendered during th (March 1984)	he year	•	22,34,000

Notes and comments-

ı.

(i) In view of the ultimate saving of Rs. 38.02 lakhs the supplementary grant of Rs. 7.51 lakhs obtained in September 1983 proved unnecessary. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 20.01 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 4,02.66 lakhs.

r

Grant No. 14-contd.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under other heads as mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under:

Head	Total grant	Actual Excess expenditure Saving
		(In lakhs of rupees)
268—Miscellaneous General Services—		e su Teoria de La composition de la
1. (f)-Other expenditure-		a the annual and the
1-Elections under the Sikh Gurdwara Act-	•	اليان المنظرة المستعاد 1996 - المالية 1996 - 1997 منطقة 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 منطقة 1997 منطقة 1997 م
O 29.99	2.	23 <sup>1, i</sup> 1.930.30
R —27.76Ĵ	•	

Withdrawal of funds through reapprolpriation in March 1984 was due mainly to non-conducting of Gurdwara Elections.

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

265-Other Administrative				
Service	<b>S</b> -		رائ متداد كالبد مدام	'.
2. (e)—Civ	vil Defence-	1,	anaton 1 San Aray	
0	58.60	49 -32	- 36 -11	-13 21
Ŗ	ر 9·28 (		, Un	

Reduction in provision by Rs. 9.28 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to non-purchase of machinery and equipment (Rs. 5 lakhs) and economy in expenditure (Rs. 4.27 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 13.21 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

#### Grant.No. 14-contd.

- 3. (n)—Guest Houses, Government Hostels, etc.—
- 7-Civil Secretariat-Vidhan Sabha canteens-

Withdrawal of provision of Rs. 5.85 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy in expenditure, certain posts remaining vacant and non-purchase of machinery (Rs. 6.63 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to purchase of raw material (Rs. 0.78 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under the following heads :---

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+: Saving—
268—Miscellaneou Services—	s General	(In	lakhs of rup	ees)
<ol> <li>(f)—Other exp</li> <li>4—Grants and co various organization</li> </ol>	ntributions t	O		
ο.	ך 0.55			
S	5.00 }	19 -05	19 -40	+0 •35
R	ر 13 <i>∙</i> 50	•	•	

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 13.50 lakhs in March 1984 was due to grants-in-aid to other States for the victims of floods, riots, etc.

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

Grant	No.	14-0	concld.
-------	-----	------	---------

265Other A Services-	dministrative		•	
2. (c)—Vigi 2—Vigilance	lance Bureau			
ο΄	68 ·45 ]			
R	0-80	, <b>69 ∙25</b>	73 •88	+4 63

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to grant of additional instalments of dearness allowance and house rent allowance to Police personnel (Rs. 1.64 lakhs), partly set off due to economy in expenditure (Rs. 0.84 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 4.63 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

• <b>Rs.</b> • * * * * * * *	n da <b>rista</b> <b>Rs.</b> Status Status	<b>Rs.</b>
e ter e mar	۰, ۱	•
e ver e reg	n ha ketara	
		•
	1	1 <b>1</b> 4
· · ·	1 1 J I	• •
	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	e de la della
1 19 15		·
		ert, .
		—73,36
	a ta sta Barra	62,61,000 61,87,633

Amount surrendered during the year

Notes and comments----

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 0.73 lakh, the supplementary grant of Rs. 1.59 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) Saving (partly counterbalanced by excess under other heads as mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under:---

' Head	Total grạnt	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
· · · ·		(In lakhs of a	rupees)
288—Social Security and			,

Welfare----

Grant No. 15-contd.

-	d Rehabilitation of d persons and tes—		e lag and de las en else else else else else else els els e
(f)-Other ex			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
of perso	nd Rehabilitation ns uprooted from cted areas—		a na shekara da shekara Mar
0	6.82	6.82	1.295.53
2.5—Sale of property O	surplus evacuee 23.18		
S R	0.62 	23.66	20,37
3.6—Staff fo land clai	or allotment of		. ,
0	·'··· 4.52		a an an an thairtean
S	0.15	4.82	3.68 —1.14
. <b>R</b>	0.15		

Reasons for the final saving in the above three heads have not been intimated (June 1985).

ł

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under:---

. Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—	
	_	(In lakhs of ru	pees)	
288—Social Securit	y and Welfare—	•	1	
B-Relief and Reh	abilitation of		•	•
Displaced person	is and			
Repatriates				
-				

(a)—Direction	and Administrat	ion—			
1.2—Administ	ration-				
Rehabilitation			•		
0	14.14J	14 (2)	22.95	1.0.20	
S	≯ ر 0.49	14.63	22.95	-+-8.32	
(a)—Secretaria	Community Serv at— Relief and ation, Rehlief and		•		
O S	0.33	11.92	13.22	+1.30	

Reasons for the final excess in the above two heads have not been intimated (June 1985).

¢ .

(

.

Ч**г**.,

-

<u>, 1</u>

 $\mathbf{q}$ 

#### Grant No. 15-concld.

2

	Grant No.	16			
Grant No. 16-Education					
• ·	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual <sup>j</sup>	Excess+		
Deveryon 1	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.		
Revenue : Major heads :	• •		arenti _		
277—Education and 278—Art and Culture		ist 1	ار کار ملکن		
Voted		r"	ا بر المراجع ورود المراجع المراجع		
Original 1,67,80,87,000	) } 1,75,75,38,000				
Supple- mentary 7,94,51,000	> 1,75,75,38,000	1,82,88,43,730	<u>.</u> ۱۰,۱۹۹٬۹۹٬۹۹٬۹۹٬۹۹٬۹۹		
Amount surrendered durin	g the year				
Charged—	.i x	د بند د	an a Siri		
Original 2,40,31,000 Supplementary 23,000	7 <b>2,40,54,0</b> 0	0 <b>0 2,40,00,0</b> 0	00		
Amount surrendered during	the year	in a constant a Anna a constant a Anna a constant a const	en i the factories		
Notes and comments—	-	2011	C. Colt A		
(i) Excess of Rs. 7,13 ation.	0,07,756 over the v		•		
(ii) This was the four over the voted grant, the ex lakhs (1980-81), Rs. 12,41 respectively.	cess in the previou	s three years be	ere was excess eing Rs. 17,84		
· (iii) In view of final	excess of Rs. 7,13.	08 lakhs, additi	onal funds of		

QUU Rs. 7,94.51 lakhs obtained through supplmentary grant in September 1983 (Rs. 50.69 lakhs) and March 1984 (Rs. 7,43.82 lakhs) proved inadequate."

Grant No. 16-contd.

Head	•	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
277—Education	1	(In	lakhs of rupees)	• • • •
B—Secondary				
(c)—Governmen Schools—	nt Secondary		• •	• •
1.1—Governme Schools—	ent Secondary		.e.	
O S R	70,88.05 3,89.12 —9.89	74,67.28	<b>80,06</b> .57	+5,39.29

Reduction in provision by Rs. 9.89 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) economy measures (Rs. 31.28 lakhs), (ii) non-purchase of machinery (Rs 2.31 lakhs) and posts remaining vacant (Rs.1.16 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 22.37 lakhs) and upgrading of twenty Schools to High Schools (Rs. 2.25 lakhs).

A-Primary Education-

(c)—Government Primary Schools—

2.1—Government Primary Schools— O 55,32.10 S 2;45.33 R 24.59 J

#### Grant No. 16-contd.

Augmentation of the provision by Rs.24.59 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 26.31 lakhs) and revision of rates of contingent paid staff (Rs. 1.04 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 3.54 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess in the above two cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

H-General-

3. (a)—Direction and Administration—

0	1,03.31 J		•	•
R	20 • 14 ∮	1,23.45	1,20.51	<u>—2.94</u>

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) grant of more funds for medical reimbursement (Rs. 8 lakhs), (ii) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 7.18 lakhs), (iii) continuation of Education Reforms Commission (Rs. 3.40 lakhs) and payment of rent (Rs. 1.25 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 2.94 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

G—Sports a Welfare—	nd Youth		•	
(c)—Youth v	velfare schemes-		·	۱
4.4—Taking scheme—	over of N.F.C.			
Ο	63.51	63.51	71.97	+8.46

68

(i)—0	condary Education— Other expenditure— Taking over of privately	y .		<u>_</u> _
mai	naged schools			
0	່ 19.00	10.06	25.37	+5.41
R	0.96 }	19.96		
	ports and Youth lfare—			
	Direction and ministration—			
	Setting up of youth fare department—			
0	ן 6.18			
R	0.75 }	6.93	11. <b>2</b> 9	+4.36
	Reasons for the excess in the excess in the excess in the second se		s (serial nos.	4 to 6) have
(v)	Saving in the provision	on occurred mainl	y under the fol	lowing heads:
He	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving

(In lakhs of rupees)

E—University and other Higher Education—

۰.

1.(c)---Government Colleges---

×

¥
Grant No. 16-contd.

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 7.69 lakhs) and less number of claims of Government employees (Rs. 1.18 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 2.05 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 38.87 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

C-Special Education-

2.(b)--Promotion of modern Indian languages and literature---

Final saving was due to non-release of central assistance to Punjab University Text Book Board, Chandigarh (Rs. 26.86 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 2.09 lakhs).

G-Sports and Youth Welfare---

(c)—Youth welfare schemes--

- 3.1—National Cadet Corps— General establishment—

## Granta No. 16-concid.

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to economy measures (Rs. 30 lakhs) and less receipt of travelling allowance bills (Rs. 1 lakh), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 3.70 lakhs).

71	

.

Grant No. 17-Technical Education (All voted)				
Revenue : Major heads :	Total grant Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess Saving Rs.	
277—Education and				
279—Scientific Services and Research	·	:	•	
Original 2,07,37,000 إ	0.07.04.000		• •	
Supplementary 60,57,000	2,67,94,000	2,60,76,482	7,17,518	
Amount surrendered during	the year	• •		
Notes and comments—	• •	•	•	
(i) In view of the final grant of Rs. 60.57 lakhs obt	l saving of Rs. tained in March	7.18 lakhs, the a 1984 proved ex	supplementary cessive.	
(ii) Saving occurred r	nainly under :	-		
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—	
277—Education—		(In lakhs of rupe	ees)	
F—Technical Education—				
1.(e)—Polytechnics—				
1—Government Polytechnic	S			
O 65.59 ]				
S 0.16	<b>69.</b> 11	62.54	-6.57	
R 3.36				

\*

## Grant No. 17-concid.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 3.36 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees, completion of work of a scheme and clearance of pending bills (Rs. 5.40 lakhs), set off by saving due to economy (Rs. 1.53 lakhs) and non-submission of bills by the staff (Rs. 0.51 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 6.57 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2. (h)-Scholarships-

• •

1 . 12

0,	6:06 י] י	. '		
R	-2.38 <sup>-</sup> }	3.68	3.32 .	· ' <u></u> 0.36
<b>1</b>	2.30			

Withdrawal of funds by Rs. 2.38 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was due to non-receipt of proposals from institutions (Rs 2.38 lakhs). Grant No. 18

.

Grant No.	18-Medical ar	nd Public Health	
Revenue : Major heads :	Total grant/ appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess + Saving Rs.
280—Medical, 281—Family Welfare,			
282—Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply and			
288—Social Security and Welfare			
Voted			
Original 58,53,45,000	1		
Supplementary 7,44,47,005	65,97,92,000	61,05,59,027	-—4,92,32,973
Amount surrendered during (March 1984)	the year		2,000
Charged			_,
Original 1,00,000			
Supplementary 1,60,000	2,60,000		2,60,000
Amount surrendered during the	e year		
Capital : 432—Capital Outlay on Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply			
ر Original 1,00,00,000			
Supplementary	1,00,00,000	1,00,00,000	• ••
Amount surrendered during	the year		••

٦.

4

.

#### Grant No. 18-contd.

Notes and comments-

**Revenue** :

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 4,92.33 lakhs in the voted grant, supplementary grant of Rs. 7,44.47 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 4,85.10 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 53,81.26 lakhs.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under certain other heads as mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :---

H	lead		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
2	80—Medical—			(In lakhs of r	upees)
	A—Allopathy— .(b)—Medical I				
1-	Shri Guru Te Hospital, Am	-			
	0	ך 2,02.70			
	S	45.28	2,44.13	1,68.60	75.53
ţ	R	<u>-3.85</u>			

Reduction in provision by Rs. 3.85 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) non-creation of posts and posts remaining vacant (Rs. 4 lakhs), (ii) less admission of dieted patients (Rs. 1.40 lakhs) and (iii) economy measures (Rs. 1 lakh), partly set off by excess due to (i) purchase of liveries for class-IV employees (Rs. 1.30 lakhs) and (ii) purchase of machinery and equipment (Rs. 1.21 lakhs.)

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 75.53 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

7

2.(j)-Other expenditure-

0	ן 1,37.70			
R	38.44 }	99.26	59.74	39.52

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 38.44 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was attributed (i) to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 29 lakhs) and (ii) to economy measures (Rs. 16.19 lakhs), partly set off by excees ? due to (i) purchase of machinery and equipment (Rs. 6.01 lakhs) and (ii) increase in the rate of office use articles (Rs. 0,74 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

- 3. (b)-Rural Family Welfare Services-
- 0 2,83.37 3,01.24 2,29.83 71.41 17.87 S

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

280-Medical-A-Allopathy-4. (b)-Medical Relief-15-Contribution to the Union Territory, Chandigarh for the maintenance of General Hospital, Chandigarh-0 20.00 S 30.64 81.28 44.90 36.38 30.64 R

### Grant No. 18-contd.

Funds were augmented through reappropriation in March 1984 due to release of contribution for the last year 1982-83 (Rs. 30.64 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 36.38 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

281-Family Welfare-

5. (j)-Other expenditure-

I-Health Guide-Scheme-

O 1,25.75 ] R 16.26 J 1,42.01. 91.43 --50.58

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 16.26 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to more purchase of medicine and other office use articles.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 50.58 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

6.(g)-Other services and supplies-

0

S

 $\begin{array}{c}
57.37\\\\
62.28\\
31.04\\
-31.24\\
4.91
\end{array}$ 

Supplementary grant of Rs. 4.91 lakhs obtained in March 1984 for grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and committed liability of previous year was unrealistic as the expenditure did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 31.24 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

X

280-Medical-

A—Allopathy— 7.(b)—Medical Relief— 2—Rajindera Hospital, Patiala—

O S R	$\left.\begin{array}{c} 172.03\\ 25.24\\ 1.15\end{array}\right\}$	1,98 •42	1,68 -34	<b>30</b> ·-08·
R	1·15 J			

Supplementary grant of Rs. 25.24 lakhs obtained in March 1984 mainly for grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and further augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.15 lakhs by reappropriation in March 1984 was unrealistic as the expenditure did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 30.08 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

8. (c)—Education—

1— Glancy Medical College, Amritsar—

0	1,58-53			
S	1,58 •53 27 •81 2 •80	1,83 -54	1,64 85	—18 -69 <sup>°</sup>
R	—2·80 j	-	_	

Withdrawal of Rs. 2.80 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) economy measures (Rs. 7 12 lakhs), (ii) non-payment of bills (Rs. 2.10 lakhs) and (iii) vacancies (Rs. 1.09 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to purchase of books, medical journals, payment of electricity bills and trunk call bills (Rs. 6.03 lakhs) and payment of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 1.32 lakhs).

9. (b)-Medical Relief-

10-Other Hospitals and

Dispensaries—

O S R	18,86 ·04 ] 1,46 ·88 } 6 ·69 }	20 <b>,39 ·</b> 61	20,12 -56	
			•	

78

#### Grant No. 18-contd.

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) grant of additional instalments of dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 21.92 lakhs), (ii) clearance of the pending bills and liabilities (Rs. 9.26 lakhs), (iii) purchase of liveries to class-IV employees (Rs. 4.43 lakhs) and (iv) purchase of bedding and clothes (Rs. 2.76 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 31.86 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 27.05 lakhs have not been intimated (June' 1985).

10. 12—Contribution to the Bhakra Management Board for throwing open Nangal Hospital to the general public—

O R

Withdrawal of the entire provision in March 1984 through reappropriation was necessitated as the Bhakra Management Board did not apply for the grant.

- 282—Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply— A—Public Health and Sani-
- tation-
- 11. (b)—Prevention and ; control of diseases—
- 9—Hospital Treatment of Diarrhoea diseases by oral Rehydration therapy—.

1.75

1,50

0

0

12.8-Expansion of immunisation programme1 • 75 .. -- 1 • 75

1.50

-1.50

### Grant No. 18-contd.

Reasons for the saving in the above cases (serial nos. 11 and 12) have not been intimated (June 1985).

(ili) Excess over	the provision	occurred mainly under :	
Head	` Total grant	Actual Excess+ expenditure Saving-	
		(In lakhs of rupees)	

281-Family Welfare-

----

1. (f)-Compensation-

O S R	2,14 00 1,06 26 19 74	3,40 -00	3,42 • 25	+2.25

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 19.74 lakhs through reappropriation (March 1984) was due to more achievement of sterilisation cases.

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985). 280—Medical—

B-Other System of Medicines-

- 2. (a)-Ayurvedic-
- 5-Other Hospitals and Dispensaries-

Reasons for the excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

80<sup>.</sup>

.

A-Allopathy-	•				
3. (b)-Medical Relie	sf—				
5(ii)T. B. Clinics a Sanitoria, Amritsa Patiala					
O S R	39.70 11.76 0.22	51.68	65.42	+13.74	*
Reasons for the	final excess	have not been	intimated (	(June 1985).	
288—Social Security : Welfare—	and				
E—Other Social Secu Welfare Program	•				
4. (e)-Other program	mmes				
1—Reimbursement `of expenses to Punja Government Pensi	ab				
O S	2.50 } 0.25 }	2.75	1 <b>4.87</b>	+12.12	لعذ
280—Medical— A—Allopathy— 5. (c)—Education—					
6—Shri Guru Gobind Medical College, Faridkot—	Singh				
0	74.00 ገ ኑ	74.58	85.71	+-11.13	
S	0.58 f		VU111	[-47.72	¥

,

.

7

Grant No. 18-concid.

and Water	alth, Sanitation Supply—		`	-
A—Public Heal Sanitation—				
6. (a)—Directic Administrati			•••	• • •
O S	44.98 2.05	47.03	52.18	-+5.15
Reasons for	r the excess in the	above three ca	uses (serial r	10s. 4 to 6
nave not been	intimated (June 1	.985).		<u>`</u>
			• •	5 F.
4 (j) f			• •	· , :- '
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			1	5 . F %
		r		
н, -			•	
1. 1. ()	- `••		·	···
167	,		· · · · ·	······································
· · ·	,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	·····
· · ·	,		•	·····
	,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	·····
	,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	······

.

X

# Grant No. 19

,

Actual expenditure	
Rs.	Rs.
5,52,88,885	—1,30,07,115
	88,53,000
••	5,000
	•.•
	xpendivire Rs.

**>**-

ي.

\*

,

504—Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services

Voted---

~

Notes and comments-

Revenue :

(i) Rupees 88.53 lakhs were surrendered in March 1984; ultimate saving in voted grant was Rs. 1,30.07 lakhs. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 69.37 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 7,45.26 lakhs.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :---

 Total	Actual	Excess+
grant	expenditure	Saving
(In	lakhs of rupe	

284—Urban Development—

A-General-.

- 1. (b)—Assistance to Municipalities, Corporations etc.,—

a

··· Grant No: 19-contd.

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to economy in expenditure: <u>1</u> Reasons for final saving of Rs. 44.82 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). τ. 283-Housing-B-Housing Schemes-2. (c)—Subsidised Industrial Housing Schemes-1-Subsidy under the Sub-" · 2-2-2 1 sidised Industrial Housing Schemes-1 Mart 154 . 0: ·'···**3.00**\* · - 3:00·· ----3.00 Entire provision of Rs. 3 lakhs remained unutilized due to nonfinalisation of formalities regarding the completion of houses by house owners. ú. and the new state for the new second state of the sec ч. Capital : (iii) Saving (partly counterbalanced by excess as mentioned in note (iv) below) occurred mainly under :---Head Total Actual Excess+ grant expenditure 'Saving-(In lakhs of rupees) 484 Capital Outlay on Urban Development ---A-General : a fan Eanner der in Europe 1. (a)-Buildings-**O**\_--3.29.00 3,29.00 2,25.08 -1.03.92Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

483—Capital Housing–	· •		a and a second secon
	nt Residential		
2. (b)Const	ruction-		
1-Police Hor	using Scheme—		
0	1,85.00	1,85 -00	1,58 40 -26 60
Reasons i	for final saving h	ave not been	intimated (June 1985).
	ousing Scheme-		
ο	1,65 -00	1,65 .00	1,46 40 —18 60
Final sav basis.	ing whise due to pa	yment made	to HUDCO on actual
504—Capital General E Services—			
4. (a)—Land	Ceilings—		•
land unde the Urban	of Land and on of sale of or provisions of a Land (Ceil- Regulation) Act,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
0	· 12 ·00	12 -00	—12 00
The savin of land.	g was due to no	on-finalisation	of acquisition cases

. .

2

4

Grant No. 19-concld.

<u>ک</u>

(iv) In the following of incurred without provision		urred as expen	nditure was
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving—
	(In	lakhs of rupee	s)
483Capital Outlay on Housing			
A—Government Residentia Buildings—	I		
1. (b)—Construction—			
3-Rural Housing Scheme-	-		
ο	• ••	6 • 17	+ <del>6</del> ·17
2. (d)—Other expenditure-	_		
ο.		4 -72	+4 •72
3. (a)—Direction and Administration—			
ο	• ••	2 •75	+2 -75
4. (c)—Machinery and equ ment—	ip-		
Add percentage charge transferred from Revenue			
ʻo	••	0 -86	-+-0 -86
Persons for incurring a			

Reasons for incurring expenditure without provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

,

٩

.

Grant	No.	20	-
-------	-----	----	---

¥

Grant No. 20-Information	and Publicity	(All voted)	· · ·
and and a second se	'Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Revenue : ·			
Major head :			•
285—Information and Publicity-	-	. • •	
Original         1,74,03,000           Supplementary         38,27,000	2,12,30,000	2,34,43,193	
Amount surrendered during the y	ear .		••
Notes and comments—		_ + • · ·	
(i) Excess of Rs. 22,13,193	over the gra	nt requires reg	ularisation.
(ii) In view of the final exce grant of Rs. 38.27 lakhs obtaine	ss of Rs. 22,1 d in Septemi	3 lakhs the s ber 1983 prove	upplementary d inadequate.
(iii) Excess (partly counte mentioned in note (iv) below) or	rbalanced by curred main	y saving under ly under :—	r other heads
Head	- Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + ' Saving
۰.	(In lakh	s of rupees)	
(i)—Films—			-
1—Purchase and production of films—		•	
<u>ر</u> 3-50 ر	<i></i>	-	
R 2.09 J	5 •59	22.32	- <del> </del> -16 •73

¥.

Augmentation of provision of Rs. 2 09 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to purchase of raw material for the production of documentary films on 20-point programme publicity films (Rs. 2.12 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0 03 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 16.73 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(a)—Direction and Administration—

2 ·2-District.Establishment-

O 55 47 R -0 72 (b)—Advertising and Visual Publicity—

3 ·1---Community Listening---O 0 ·10 0 ·10 2 ·14 +2 ·04

63 · 78

Reasons for the final excess in the above two cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :--

·Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving —
(a)—Direction and a tion—	Administra-	(In la	khs of rupees)	
1 ·1—Direction— O S R	72 <sup>:</sup> 72 ] 38 ·27 } —4 ·06 {	1,06 -93	3 1,07 • 78	+0.85

## Grant No: 20-concld.

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.06 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to economy measures.

a an an a t

2.66 -1.69

::..

- 1- **1**-

(h)-Songs and Drama Services-

2.1-Songs and Drama Services-

l

I

0

Ľ

4.35 4.35 Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated. (June 1985).

.

.

Grant No. 21-Tourism and Cultural Affairs (All voted)				
	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess +- Saving —	
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.	
Revenue :				
Major Heads :				
278—Art and Culture and	•			
339—Tourism				
Original 55,56,000	50 90 000	) 60,16,338	-+ 36,338	
Supplementary 4,24,000 J	39,00,000	00,10,556	-1-20,220	
Amount surrendered during the yea (March 1984)	ſ		94,000	
Capital :				
Major head :				
544—Capital Outlay on other Transport and Communica- tion Services				
Original 25,00,000	05.00.00	0 25 00 000		
Supplementary	25,00,00	0 25,00,000	••	
Amount surrendered during the yea	r		••	
Notes and comments				
Revenue :				

(i) Excess of Rs. 36,338 over the voted grant requires regularisation.

€

(ii) Excess	occurred mainly u	under :		
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving—
		(in	lakhs of rupe	es)
278—Art and Cu	lture—			
(c)-Archives and	d Museums			
1-Museums				
0	ך 24-76			
R	0·37	24 ·3	9 27.05	- <b>+-2</b> •66

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 2.66 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

\*

•

Gran	it i	No.	.22

Grant No. 22-Labour, Employment and Industrial Training				
بابار بابار بابار	Total grant/ appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.		
Revenue :		•		
Major heads :		, . <sup>-</sup>		
287—Labour and Employment and 288—Social Security and Welfare			- ) - 1	
Voted Original 7,89,26,000 Supplementary 16,26,000	} 8,05,52,000	7,90,06,035	—15 <b>,45,965</b>	
Amount surrendered during the			, n <sup>5</sup> €, n − . ••	
Charged—				
Original 1,00,000 Supplementary	} <i>1,00,000</i>	••	1,00,000	
Amount surrendered during the	year			
Capital :				
Major head : 495—Capital Outlay on other Social and Community Services				
Original 16,26,000 Supplementary	} } 16,26,000	12,32,947	3,93,053	
Amount surrendered during th (March 1984)	e year		3,89,000	

¢

## Note---

Revenue :

έ.

The entire charged appropriation of Rs. 1 lakh remained unutilised and no amount was surrendered. This was the third year in succession in which the entire charged provision remained unutilised. 4

Grant No. 23—Social Security and Welfare			
	Total grant/ Actual Excess + appropriation expenditure Saving - Rs. Rs. Rs. Rs.		
Revenue :			
Major head :			
288-Social Security and Welf	are		
Voted—			
Original 24,32,03,000			
Supplementary 2,28,48,000	} } 26,60,51,000 24,83,90,6781,76,60,322		
Amount surrendered during th (March 1984)			
Charged—			
Original 51,000	<b>}</b> 51,000 2,500		
Supplementary	} 51,000 2,500 −−48,500		
Amount surrendered during the	year		
Capital :	•		
Major head :			
488—Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare			
Original 3,89,00,000			
Supplementary	} 3,89,00,000 3,79,00,000		
Amount surrendered during th (March 1984)			

×

≻

## Grant No. 23-contd.

#### Notes and comments-

#### Revenue :

 $\cdot$  (i) The ultimate saving worked out to Rs. 1,76.60 lakhs; however, Rs. 0.04 lakh only were anticipated as saving and surrendered in March 1984. The supplementary grant of Rs. 2,28.48 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under certain other heads as mentioned in notes (iv) and (v) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :---

Head	Head To gra		Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
E-Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes		(In	lakhs of rupe	:s)
1. (b)—Pension security sch	ns under social emes—			·
1—Old age pens	ion scheme			
o	ר 4,59 13	4 60 1		
R	_0·03 }	4,59 •1	0 3,80-5	5 —78 •55
D-Social Welfa	1 <b>rc</b>			
(e)—Family and Welfare—	Child			
2.11-Nutrition	<b>→</b> .		•	
0	ר 00 76	45-0	-	
· R ·	30 •02 ∫	45 -91	8 <u>.</u> 21.∙86	·—44 '12

7

## Grant No. 23-contd.

Reduction in provision by Rs. 30.02 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was stated to be due to very late starting of 12 new projects.

(d)-Women's Welfare-

3.5-Functional Literacy-

 $\begin{array}{cccc} O & 50.00 \\ R & -22.30 \end{array} \right] 27.70 17.85 -9.85$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 22.30 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to non-filling up of posts (Rs. 12.67 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 9.63 lakhs).

(j)-Other expenditure-

4.2—Financial assistance to Voluntary Welfare Organisa-

tions—

R

0

3.47

Rupees 11-87 lakhs were withdrawn by reappropriation in March 1984 due to less receipt of applications.

ì		*	•
l I	•	• •	• • • •
•			
) 1 )	40 •90	. 27 •43	13
	i i	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	0 40·90 27·43

96

•

# Grant No. 23-contd: -

97

,

i

•

.

		· · · ·	
C-Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and other Backward Classes-		· · ·	· · · ·
(b)Welfare of Scheduled			- * J*, *
Castes— (Special Component Plan for		•	·
Scheduled Castes)		•	
		• •	· · · ·
6.3-Environmental Improve- ment in Harijan Bastis	-	•	
Ο . 1,44.91 )	·	-	
R 0.01	1 <b>,44 ·92</b>	1,33 •70	—11 ·22
Reasons for saving in the abo	ve six cases h	we not he	n intimeted
(June 1985).			
7.11-Grants to Scheduled			·
Castes girl students studying		· · ·	
in Post Matric and Post		•	· · . ##
Graduate classes			· • •-
O 13-00 }	14.51	3.17	11. 04
R 1 • 51 J	· · · ;	5.1%	
Augmentation of provision by tion in March 1984 for 'payment Scheduled Castes students, proved a saving of Rs. 11 34 lakhs.	of arrear cla	ims of sch	olarships to
Reasons for the final saving of (June 1985).	Rs. 11 - 34 lakhs	have not h	een intimated
8 1-Scholarships for Post			i esti
Matric Scheduled Castes students—		· •	*. · . 
ר 0, 1,57∙00	·		÷.
R 850 J	1,65 .50	1,50 •36	15 ·14

Augmentation of funds by Rs. 8.50 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was attributed to increase in the number of eligible scholarship cases.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 15.14 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

- 9 ·5—Creches for children of working mothers for Sweepers/Scavengers, etc.—
  - $\begin{array}{c} O & 4.97 \\ R & -0.86 \end{array} \right\} \quad 4.11 \quad \dots \quad -4.11$

Reduction in provision by Rs. 0 86 lakh through reappropriation in March 1984 was stated to be due to economy measures.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.11 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

10.14—Imparting of Industrial training to Scheduled Castes Women— O 3.00 3.00 0.42 -2.58

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 2.58 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

11-4—Subsidy for construction of Dharamshalas/Chaupals—

0

12 ·48 12 ·48 10 ·02 --- 2 ·46

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 2.46 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

12 ·16—Subsidy for the purchase of Agricultural land—

0	ן 10-00	'		
R		7 •49	8 ·25	- <del> </del> -0 •76

÷,

Grant No. 23-contd.

Reductio	n in provision by De	0.61.1.1.		
in March 198	n in provision by Rs	2.2.51 lakhs	through rea	ppropriation
D-Social W	4 was attributed to lease elfare	sser numbe	r of eligible 1	beneficiaries.
	and Welfare of			
13 ·3—Institut	te for the Blind,		ч <u>-</u>	- ;
Ludhiana	1—			
0	ר 2.47	_		
R	_0·16	2-31	0 •79	—1 ·52
Final sav	ing of Rs. 1.52 lakhs	s was mainly	due to post	8 remaining
ASCSULT				
(b)—Welfare		•	· .	
Castes (S	Special Component			
Plan for a	Scheduled Castes)			
14 ·12-Coach	ing Centres for			
competiti	ve examinations			
0	3 -00	<i>-</i> 3 •00	1 •50	1 :50
Reasons ( (June 1985).	for the final saving of l	Rs. 1–50 lakh	s have not bee	en intimated
15 ·23-Assist	ance to Scheduled			
	r development of			
manuring				
0	25 -00	<b>25 ·00</b>	<b>23</b> -61 .	1 <b>·39</b>
Reasons f (June 1985).	or the final saving of R	ls. 1 •39 lakhs	have not bee	n intimated
B-Relief and	Rehabilitation			
of Displac	ed Persons and		-	
Repatriate				•
(d)-Other rel	ief measures—			
16.3-Special		•		•
0	3 - 36 ]			
R	_ 0 ·03 }	3 •33	2.31	1 ·02

\*

Grant No. 23-contd.

100<sup>€ v:</sup>

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated ( June 1985).

 $G_{12}^{(1)} \in \mathcal{A}^{(1)}$ 

Head .	Total , Actual Excess grant expenditure Saving
	(In lakhs of rupees)
C-Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and other Backward Classes-	n an
(b)—Welfare of Scheduled Castes—	
1.1—Scheme for subsidising interest—Punjab Scheduled Castes Land Development and Finance Corporation—	ta 1910 - Andrea Maria, Andrea 1910 1910 - Andrea Maria, Andrea 1910 1910 - Andrea Maria, Andrea 1910 1910 - Andrea Maria, Andrea 1910
O 50-00	50.00,
(b)—Welfare of Scheduled Castes (Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes)—	
2.26—Package of educational assistance to children of sweepers, scavengers, flayers and tanners—	<ul> <li>A = 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1 + 1</li></ul>
O 25-00	25.0025.00
<u>i.</u>	

:

(e)—Welfare of Backward Cl 3.2—Scholarshi poor and dese persons—	asses— ps to the erving		- · · ·	
0	. 15.00	· 15·00	•••	—15 ·00
4.6—Scheme fo interest free la backward clas Punjab Backy Land Develop Finance Corp	oans to sses through ward Classes pment and	arta da 1910 - Arta da 1910 - Arta da 1910 - Arta da	· · · ·	,
0	. 15.00	15.00		—15·00
<ul> <li>E—Other Social and Welfare p</li> <li>(d)—Other prog</li> <li>5.5—Scheme for ing interest— Ex-Serviceme tion—</li> </ul>	programmes- grammes r subsidis- - Punjab en Corpora			
0	15.00	15 <b>·</b> 00	• • •	<u>    15 ·00                              </u>
C-Welfare of a Castes, Sche Tribes and o Backward Cla	duled other			  
			<u> </u>	
(b)-Welfare o Scheduled C	f ·		n de la composition d Composition de la composition de la comp	

Grant No. 23-contd.

ж,

101,-

ŧ,

Y

.

			-	— <del></del>	
Ċa in	stes stud	o Scheduled lents studying and Engineering	X		
0		14 •40	14 -40		
		for the non-utili 1 intimated (Ju		rovision (serial	nos.1 to 6)
(iv)	Excess	over the provisio	n occurred n	nainly under :	-
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
				(In lakhs of r	ipees)
Ca an Cl . (b)— Ca	ustes, Sch d other B asses— -Welfare o ustes—	f Scheduled acduled Tribes ackward of Scheduled mponent Plan			
		ed Castes)—			·
int Ca me	terest—Pu istes Lan ent and H	for subsidising injab Scheduled d Develop- Finance Cor- subsidies			
O S		50 ·00 } 1,80 ·00 }	2,30 ·QQ	2 <b>,</b> 95 ·00	- <del>1</del> -65 ·00

## Grant No. 23-conid.

In view of the final excess of Rs. 65 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 1,80 lakhs obtained in March 1984 to disburse Capital subsidy on loans to Scheduled Castes yellow card holders in rural areas proved inadequate.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 65 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(e)-Welfare of other

Backward Classes-

2.1—Promotion of education among educationally backward classes—

 $\begin{array}{c} O \\ R \\ R \\ \end{array} \left. \begin{array}{c} 4,93 \cdot 35 \\ -8 \cdot 50 \end{array} \right\} \\ \begin{array}{c} 4,84 \cdot 85 \\ -8 \cdot 50 \end{array} \right\} \\ \begin{array}{c} 4,84 \cdot 85 \\ -8 \cdot 519 \cdot 76 \\ -34 \cdot 91 \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 8.50 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to less receipt of stipend claims from students.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 34.91 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

. Caste	fare of Scheduled s, Scheduled Tribes ther Backward Class-			
es	•			
(a)—Dir	rection and	-		
Adı	ministration—			
3.1—Di	rection and		· · · · ·	
Adı	ministration—		•	·.
0	63·89 )			
R	0.17	64 •06	<sup>-</sup> 87 •20	+23 •14

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 23.14 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

Ъ

D-Social Welfare-

÷

(d)-Women's Welfare---

4.4—Financial assistance to widows and destitute women—

Augmentation of funds by Rs. 56.01 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 due to increase in number of beneficiaries, proved to be excessive in view of final saving of Rs. 36.24 lakhs.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 36.24 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

```
(e)—Family and Child
Welfare—
```

5.8—Implementation of children Act—

 $\left. \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 7 \cdot 39 \\ R & -0 \cdot 05 \end{array} \right\} \qquad 7 \cdot 34 \qquad 23 \cdot 88 \qquad +16 \cdot 54 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 16.54 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(d)—Women's Welfare—
6.3—Home for widows and destitute women—

$$\begin{array}{cccc} O & 2 & 78 \\ R & -1 & 16 \end{array} \right\} 1 \cdot 62 & 19 \cdot 10 & +17 \cdot 48 \\ \end{array}$$

×
Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.16 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 due to less number of beneficiaries proved to be unrealistic in view of final excess of Rs. 17.48 lakhs.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 17.48 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(j)—Other expenditure—

7.1—Grant-in-aid to Social Welfare Advisory Board— O  $5 \cdot 50$ R  $8 \cdot 69$  $14 \cdot 19$   $20 \cdot 80$   $+6 \cdot 61$ 

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 8.69 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to clearance of pending liability.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 6.61 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

-	-			* s <sup>-</sup>
E-Other Soc and Welfare	cial Security Programmes		-	Ŧ
(d)—Other p	rogrammes—		. :	··· ··
8.1Sainik	Board			۴ '
0	16•81 <u>]</u>	17 -38	23 6	<b>6.</b>
R	0·57 <b>∫</b>	14-20	23 0	+0,20
Reasons mated (June	for the final exce 1985).	ss of Rs.6.28	lakhs have	not been inti-
D-Social W	elfare—		·	• •,'
(a)—Direction Administrat				

Grant No. 23—contd.						
	re (Socia	of Social I Welfare		·····		
Ο		8·81 J	10.27			
R		1·56 Ĵ	10.37	13 •54	+-3 ·17	

à:

106

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.56 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to (i) extra expenditure for shifting of office (Rs. 1.20 lakhs), (ii) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 0.25 lakh) and (iii) to clear the pending bills (Rs. 0.11 lakh).

Final excess of Rs. 3.17 lakhs was attributed to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

(c)—Education and Welfare of handicapped—

10.1—Workshop for the handicapped—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 1.75 \\ R & -0.17 \end{array} \right\} 1.58 3.69 +2.11$ 

Final excess of Rs. 2.11 lakhs was stated to be due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

11.6—Scheme for financial aid to the victims of chronic diseases—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 1 \cdot 62 \\ R & -0 \cdot 05 \end{array} \right\} \quad 1 \cdot 57 \quad 3 \cdot 29 \quad +1 \cdot 72$ 

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1.72 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

107,					
Grant ]	<u>No. 23–</u>	contd.			
Scheduled "			,.	ر	

C-Welfare of Schedu Castes, Scheduled Tribes and other Backward., Classes.		ste et Sancher (d. 1977) 1995 - Aner Stein, et Maria 1997 - A
(b)—Welfare of Scheduled Castes—(Special Compo- nent Plan for Scheduled Castes)—		an an an an Burt. An an an Anna an Anna Anna an Anna an Anna an Anna. Anna an Anna an Anna an Anna.
12.20-Legal aid-		the second s
O 0 1 <u>0</u> ,	·	1,35, 41.25
Reasons for the final e mated (June 1985).		.25 lakhs have not been inti-
(e)—Welfare of other Backward Classes—	l'anna	a tha an ghanna a siy. Tu sur le a tao en a thug
13.5—Schemes for subsidis interest free loans to		、 :
backward classes through Punjab Backward Classes		ار آیرین کو کو کو روز کار روز کار ایک ایک ایک ایک کو کو کو کو
Land Development and Finance Corporation— (Special Component Plan		n an an tha an an tha an th Tha an tha an
for Scheduled Castes)—		<b>.</b> .
ן ס- 5 ס		
S 18-23	25 -00	
R 1.77 ∮		ang ang <sup>a</sup> ng bandang katalan Processing bandang katalan

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.77 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was stated to be due to payment of enhanced interest subsidy to commercial banks.

1

I

.

# Grant No. 23-contd.

(v) An instance where expenditure was incurred without provision of funds is given below :---

Head EOther Social Security and Welfare Programmes (d)Other programmes 6Deposit linked Insurance scheme	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupee	Excess- <del> </del> - Saving s)
O. Reasons for incurring exp intimated (June 1985).	penditure		+10 07 ave not been
Capital : (vi) Saving (partly count (vii) below) occurred mainly a			oned in note
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-}- Saving—
<ul> <li>E—Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes—</li> <li>(a)—Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and other Backward Classes—</li> <li>Special Central Assistance Plan Scheme—</li> <li>1. (a)—Punjab Scheduled Castes Land Development and Finance Corporation—</li> </ul>		(In lakhs of rupee	<b>s)</b>
$\left. \begin{array}{c} O & 1,50 \cdot 00 \\ R & -1,50 \cdot 00 \end{array} \right\}$		n te Le Arecter	2 - 1 - 2 - 12 - 14

2. (b)—Backward Classes Land Development and			· #
Finance Corporation-			- -
ך 75.00		- •	•
R —75∙00 }	••	*• ( •	•
Withdrawal of the entire March 1984 in above two cas Department.			
(vii) Excess over the pro-	vision occur	red mainly u	nder :—
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving
a atta activation de	<b>(</b>	In lakhs of ru	p <del>ce</del> s) - ,
E-Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes-		•	- · ·
(a)—Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and other Backward Class-			• •• • • • •
es—		* <b>.</b> .	ŕ
1.2—Contribution to the share capital of the Punjab Scheduled Castes	۰.	,	
Land Development and Finance Corporation— (Special Component Plan		•	•
for Scheduled Castes) Investment—			
$ \begin{array}{ccc} O & 51.00 \\ R & 1,02.00 \end{array} $	1,53 .00	1,53 •	00

109

à.

l

×

#### Grant No. 23-concld.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,02 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to additional amount provided for special component plan.

2.5—Share assistance to Punjab Scheduled Castes Land Development and Finance Corporation-Investment—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 49 \cdot 00 \\ R & 98 \cdot 00 \end{array} \right\} 1,47 \cdot 00 1,47 \cdot 00$ 

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 98 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was stated to be due to additional provision under centrally sponsored scheme to meet the expenditure for the welfare of Scheduled Castes.

(b)—Social Security and Welfare—

3.2—Contribution to the share capital of the Punjab *Ex*-servicemen Corporation-Investment—

0	20.00	20.00	35.00	-+-15'-00
---	-------	-------	-------	-----------

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 15 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

		•	
ч	T	L	ı,

,

# Grant No. 24

1	Total grant/ appropriation		Excess   Saving
Revenue	ʻRs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads :	• .	•	
296—Secretariat— Economic Services and	•	. • •	· ·
304—Other General Economic Services	· · · ,		е – 13. Ала
Voted	•	· `-	4 a, * *
Original 1,38,44,000 } Supplementary J	1,38,44,000	1,16,52,850	—21,91,150
Amount surrendered during March 1984)	the year		17,15,000
Charged			•••••
Original 1,000 Supplementary	1,000	••	. <i>∻1;000</i>
Amount surrendered during the	he ycar		
Notes and comments—			in sti

•

٢ .

٨.

(ii) Excessive provision of funds leading to large savings occurred in this grant during the last five years also, as detailed below :—					
Year	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Saving	Percentage of saving (rounded)	
	Q	In lakhs of rupe	es)		
1978-79	84.66	56.68	27.98	33	
1979-80	99.14	67.37	31. <b>77</b>	32	
1980-81	1,02.20	84.03	18.17	18	
1981-82	. 1,12.95	95.59	17.36	15	

(iii) Saving occurred under the following heads :---

1,21.56

Head	Total	Actual	Excess +
	grant	expenditure	Saving
		(In lakhs of rupe	es)

1,02.00

19.56

16

296-Secretariat-Economic Services-

1982-83

- 1. (a)-Planning Commission/Planning Board-
- 1-Planning Board-

0	4-01	ך 23.53			•
-	Rs.	<b>3.80</b> }	19.73	17.66	2.07
R		3.80 J			

Grant No. 24-contd.

113 .

Reduction in provision by Rs. 3.80 lakhs through reappropriation ' in March 1984 was mainly due to economy measures and non-filling certain posts due to administrative reasons. .....

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985). 2. 20-Point Programme-

0	•		፡ 5.00 ]					1	•
R	•	-	5.00 J	• 	••	• •	• •		۷.
~	•		-5.00 5					ور بيد الما ور	63 <b>1</b>

Withdrawal of the entire provision in March 1984 through reappropriation was attributed to administrative reasons,

304-Other General Economic Services-

2. (e)—Economic advice and statistics—

5-Strengthening of **District** Statistical Offices and head quarters in the State-

0 7.00 6.00 4.26 -1.74 --1.00 R

The total saving of Rs. 2.74 lakhs was attributed to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 1.73 lakhs) and non-receipt of sanction for the purchase of staff car (Rs. 1.01 lakhs).

6-Purchase of Computer/Timings-0

R

\_2 22

## Grant No. 24-concld.

The provision was not utilised due to non-purchase of Computer/ Timings.

7-Survey and studies-

. .

ł

 $\left\{ \begin{array}{ccc} 0, & 1.87 \\ R & -1.87 \end{array} \right\}$ 

Entire provision was withdrawn through reappropriation in March 1984 on the ground that the scheme could not be implemented due to administrative reasons.

t

Grant No. 25—Co-operation						
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess-[- Saving—			
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.			
Major head: 298—Co-operation		,	• •			
Voted—			. •			
Original 5,61,33,000 Supplementary 74,98,000	<b>5</b> 6.36.31.000	6,44,05,653	<del>+</del> 7,74,653			
Amount surrendered during	the year		••••			
Charged—	•	, <b>.</b>	<b>،</b> .			
Original 30,000 Supplementary 30,00,000	> 30.30.000					
Amount surrendered during	the year	· · ·	. : ***			
Capital :	•		<i>:</i>			
Major head:			•			
498—Capital Outlay on Co-operation						
Original 12,96,45,000 Supplementary 1,05,20,000	} 14,01,65,000	13,49,31,000	52,34,000			

Amount surrendered during the year

115

Grant No. 25

۰.

..

ä.

Notes and comments-

المراجع والمراجع

#### **Revenue:**

(i), Excess of Rs. 7,74,653 over the voted grant requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of the final excess of Rs. 7.75 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 74.98 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved to be inadequate.

(iii) The entire provision under the charged appropriation remained unutilised.

(iv) Excess (partly counterbalanced by saving under other heads as mentioned in note (v) below) in the voted provision occurred mainly under : ---

	Head	' Total , grant	-	Actual expend	liture	Excess-+- Saving
	rection and ration	4.		lakhs		
2—Adminis	tration—	l ,		· · ·		-
0	2,73.43	•				•
<b>S</b> .	14-67	2,8	8.49	3	,13.12	+24 ·63
y no l <b>R</b> the	0 39 🚽	4. <sup></sup> •	* -			۰.,

Augmentation of funds by Rs. 15.06 lakhs through supplementary grant and reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and increase in the expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 24.63 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2.(o)(i)-Industrial co-operatives-

0	47.92	48-06	· · ·	· ·: ·
S S	0-34	48-06	57 •41	+9.35
R	0 20 }	i ya kat	···	$a \sim a^{-1}$ .

**ب**تر.

Reduction of funds by R 1984 was mainly due to less			
Reasons for final exces (June 1985).	s of Rs. 9.35 lal	chs have not bee	en intimated
(v) Saving occurred ma	inly under the f	ollowing heads:-	<u>-</u> .
Hēad	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess
	(I	In lakhs of rup	ees)
<ol> <li>(o)(ii)—Industrial co-ope Special Component for Scheduled Castes—</li> </ol>	cratives— ;	• • •	• ,
O 15-80	15-80	• • •	—15 <sup>-</sup> 80
Reasons for the non-uti (June 1985). 2. (a)—Direction and	lisation of provi	sion have not be	en intimated
Administration—	1.		that the sta
1-Direction-			. 1
O 55 ·26 } R 1 ·14 }	56 -40	47 -80	<u>—8 •60</u>
Reasons for the final say (June 1985).	ving of Rs. 8.60 l	akhs have not b	en intimated
3. (j)-Processing co-operation	atives—	• • • •	د ان م مر م م
O 1.00	1 -00	•• :	: -1.00
Reasons for the non-util mated (June 1985).	lisation of entire	provision have 1	not been inti-

 $\tau_{i}^{0}$ 

"Å

l

ī

.

118

#### Capital :

(vi) No part of the final saving of Rs. 52.34 lakhs was surrendered.
 (vii) Saving (partly set off by excess under other heads mentioned in note (viii) below) occurred mainly under the following heads:—

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
1. (e)-Warehousing an	d	(In lakhs of	rupees)
Marketing co-operatives:		• •	
O 3,67.75 S 20.50	,	5 10.00	—3,78.25

The supplementary grant of Rs. 20.50 lakhs obtained in September 1983 was unrealistic, as the expenditure did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June 1985). 2. (m)—Other co-operatives— (i)—Distribution of Dia Ammonium

Phosphate---

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 90.00 \\ R & -65.00 \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} 25.00 \\ . & -25.00 \end{array}$ 

Withdrawal of funds of Rs. 65 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to non-receipt of fertilizer debits from Government of India.

Reasons for non-utilisation of provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. (k)—Ind		• •		
co-operati	ves	<u>.</u>	`	
0	ر 52·20	1		
	} . <b>}</b>	46 - 15	22.55	23 ·60
R	—6·05 J	•		••
	•	L		
	!	i, .		

. A

#### Grant No. 25-concid.

Reduction of provision by Rs. 6.05 lakhs through reappropriation was made in March 1984 due to non-approval of scheme, still there was a saving of Rs. 23.60 lakhs. Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985). 4.(1)—Consumers' co-operatives— · • • • • • • 0 14.00 14.00 10.20 -3 .80 Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.80 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). (viii) Excess occurred mainly under :--• Actual ' Total Head Excess + expenditure Savinggrant (In lakhs of rupees) 1. (a)-Credit co-operatives-1,12.00 4.69.81 1,12.00 0 -3.57.81 Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June 1985). 2. (m)-Other co-operatives-(iii)—Assistance to Markfed for contribution as share capital to Punjab State Alkalies-· 20 · 50 -1-20 -50 0 Expenditure was incurred without provision of funds, reasons therefor have not been intimated (June 1985).

|--|

٤.

Grant No. 26

Grant No. 26—Agriculture							
	•	Fotal grant/ ppropriation		Excess-†- Saving—			
Revenue :		Rs.	Rs.	Rs.			
Major heads	:						
305—Agricul	ture a <del>nd</del> -						
306—Minor	Irrigation						
Voted							
Deppto-	26,33,63,000	28,46,92,000	27,58,41,773	88,50,227			
Amount surr	endered during	the year					
Charged—							
Original	47,000						
Supple- mentar y	47,000 }	47,000	9,283	37,717			
Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984) 12,000							
Capital:							
Major heads:							
505—Capital Agriculture							

1

Grant	No.	26-contd.
-------	-----	-----------

506—Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development and	
515—Investments in Agricultural Financial Institutions	an a
Original 6,25,60,000	2,90,32,417 —3,46,52,583
Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)	;···· 3,44,19,000
Notes and comments—	مرد مرد
Revenue:	ية الأ

(i) In view of final saving of Rs. 88.50 lakhs in the voted grant, the supplementary grant of Rs. 2,13 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under other heads as mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under the following:—

- 1	Head	· · ·	otal - int	Actual expenditure	Excess-
;	•	· •		(In lakhs of r	upces)
305—Agricu		1		- 1. J., 19	
1. (n)—Ag engineerin				. · · ·	•,
Ō	- 120.	.22]	01 02	·	<u>;</u> ' 11.68
R	29.	.19 Ĵ	91.03	<b>79.38</b>	11.65

- 4

121

Reduction in provision by Rs. 29.19 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) non-availability of cement and bricks (Rs. 27.05 lakhs) and (ii) vacancies (Rs. 6 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to (i) purchase of more machinery and equipment and incentives to farmers (Rs. 2.05 lakhs) and (ii) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 1.51 lakhs).

The final saving of Rs. 11.65 lakhs was due to (i) short supply of Gas Holders and Guide Frames by the Punjab Agro-Industries Corporation, the only agency identified by the Punjab Government and (ii) short supply of bricks on account of strike by the Brick Kilns.

2. (h)-Plant protection-

O 1,61.92 R -19.78 1,42.14 1,36.14 -6.00

Reduction in provision by Rs. 19.78 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) reduction in size of the scheme by the Government (Rs. 17.50 lakhs), (ii) posts remaining vacant, less testing charges of sample insecticides owing to establishment of departmental testing laboratory and purchase of vehicle in the end of earlier year (Rs. 2.19 lakhs) and (iii) non-sanction of the scheme (Rs. 1.40 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 3.62 lakhs).

The final saving was due to non-arrangement of the required quantity of weedicides by the Markfed.

#### 3. (t)-Horticulture-

O	1 <b>,</b> 81.89			
S	33.00 }	2,20.52	1,96.83	23.69
R	5.63			•

-

À.

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5.63 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) accrual of annual increments and increase in the rates of additional dearness allowance (Rs. 5.07 lakhs), (ii) completing the construction of buildings complex (Rs. 3.50 lakhs), (iii) to meet the actual requirement of material (Rs. 2.50 lakhs), (iv) make the payments of pending bills of breeders seeds, subsidy, fertilizers, etc. (Rs. 1.30 lakhs), (v) purchase of tractor with tanker (Rs. 0.90 lakh), (vi) liveries bills of Class-IV employees (Rs. 0.72 lakh) and (vii) purchase of Laboratory material for setting up eight new community canning centres (Rs. 0.60 lakh), partly set off by saving due to (i) non-entertainment of bills by treasuries (Rs. 5.40 lakhs), (ii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 2.29 lakhs), (iii) economy measures (Rs. 0.90 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

4. (q)—Agricultural economics and statistics—

The total saving of Rs.' 5.53 lakhs was due mainly to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 4.73 lakhs) and non-sanction of funds under the scheme 'Sample survey for study of constraints in transfer of technology for Agricultural Department' (Rs. 0.80 lakh).

306—Minor Irrigation—

- 5. (a)—Investigation and Development of ground water resources—

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.58 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 2.03 lakhs), partly set off by additional requirement of funds to meet enhanced electricity and water charges (Rs. 0.35 lakh) and increase in the rates of wages of daily labour employed for field duties (Rs. 0.10 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.28 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :----

Head	Total	Actual	Excess-+-
	grant	expenditure	Saving—
		(In lakhs of rup	ces)

305—Agriculture—

1. (1)-Agric	ultural			
education—				
0	ך 00 <b>9,</b> 09			
_	I I			
S	14·00 ≯	9,59 03	<b>9,57</b> ·13	<u> </u>
n	26.02			
ĸ	36-03			

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 36.03 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) increase in salaries and office expenses etc. (Rs. 25.90 lakhs) and (ii) grant of instalments of additional dearness allowance (Rs. 11.62 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy cut (Rs. 1.52 lakhs).

2. (g)-High-yielding

varieties programme-

The total excess of Rs. 10.05 lakhs was due mainly to (i) increase in salaries and increase of dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 10.36 lakhs), (ii) purchase of vehicle in lieu of condemned jeep (Rs. 0.70 lakh) and (iii) providing of necessary uniforms to Class-IV employees and drivers (Rs. 0.10 lakh), partly set off by saving due to (i) payment of fixed medical allowance to field staff (Rs. 0.68 lakh) and (ii) economy measures (Rs. 0.34 lakh).

3.(c)—Consolidation of

Holdings-

36 - 63 0 40.97 41 .63 +0.66 4.34 ∫ R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4.34 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) increase of fares and clearance of pending claims (Rs. 3.01 lakhs) and (ii) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 1.67 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to less claims of medical re-imbursement charges (Rs. 0.34 lakh).

#### **Capital** :

(iv) Surrender of surplus funds to the extent of Rs. 3,44.19 lakhs was made in March 1984; the saving finally was Rs. 3,46.53 lakhs.

(v) Saving (partly set off by excess under other head as mentioned in note (vi) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :----

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
		(In lakhs of rupees)	
506—Capital Outlay			•
on Minor Irrigation,			
Soil Conservation		•	
and Area Development-	-	•	

126-

1. (a)-Minor Irrigation-3,10-85 7 -3.10 85 ·R

The entire provision was surrendered through reappropriation in March 1984 as the amount was provided under the loan head "706—Loans for Minor-Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development" under Grant No. 41—Loans and Advances by the State Government.

505—Capital Outlay on Agriculture— 2.(d)—Plant protection—

0

R -29.59 Reduction in provision by Rs. 29.59 lakhs in March 1984 was due

to less coverage of area under aerial spraying of crops on account of non-availability of required number of aircrafts.

The final saving was due mainly to non-payment of bills due to financial stringency.

506—Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development... 3.(c)—Area Development Programme...

ך 00: 2,20

O R •

4.(b)—Soil Conservation Schemes—	A DAY CANADA	n e filhave
O 8 ·75 R8 ·75	 • • • ≠ 6 € 1 • • • • • 1	9.3 <sup>28</sup>

The entire provision in the above two cases (serial nos. 3 and 4) was surrendered through reappropriation in March 1984 as amount was provided under the loan head "706—Loans for Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development" under Grant No. 41—Loans and Advances by State Government.

(vi) Excess oc	curred main	ly under :—	.*	n ar stering
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+
		(In la	ikhs of rupees) -	, 410, - + <b>)</b>
515—Investmer Agricultural Institutions—	Financial		1 - 24 si 1	۲۰۰۰، ۲۰ ۱۹۲۱ - ۲۰
	· ·			
1.(a)—Investme public under		.*	14. T	
0	ך 10. 71			13. QZ
R	20.00	91 ;00	, <b>91,00</b>	1
·			A- 81. 14	t gerta"

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 20 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to setting up of *malta* and tomato processing a plant at Abohar by Punjab Agro-Industries Corporation (Rs. 27 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to cut imposed by Planning Department (Rs. 7 lakhs).

(vii) Excessive provision of funds leading to large savings occurred in the voted grant both under Revenue and Capital during the last six years also as detailed below :---

Year	Final grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Saving	Percentage of saving
	(In	n lakhs of rupee	s)	(rounded)
1977-78 Revenue	18,91.49	16,90.20	2,01.29	11
Capital	2,89.26	1,82.87	1,06.39	37
1 <b>978-7</b> 9	•			
Revenue	24,87.19	13,76.36	11,10.83	45
Capital	2,65.50	1,45.36	1,20.14	45
1 <b>979-8</b> 0				•
Revenue	27,48.31	18,96.25	8,52.06	31
Capital	7,31.00	3,97.05	3,33.95	46
1 <b>980-81</b>	•			
Revenue	26,92.16	20,48.73	6,43.43	24
Capital	7,20.00	4,86.95	2,33.05	32
1981-82				
Revenue	22,40.68	21,71.18	69.50	3
Capital	5,66.01	4,92.39	73.62	13
<b>1982-8</b> 3		•	•	
Revenue	24,32.81	22,04.98	2,27.83	9
Capital	6,52.00	2,39.45	4,12.55	63

۰ ب ٠

>

\*

	Grant No.		
Grant No	. 27—Soil and W	ater Conservation	
	Total grant/ appropriation		Excess-+- Saving'
	Rs.	Rs.	Řs,
Revenue :			
Major head :			
		1 <sup>1</sup>	1.e 1.j
307—Soil and Water Conservation	•		1
Voted	9	117 × 1.00 1 × 1 × 1.00	- • •
voicu			,. 
Original 3,55,46,000	]		
Supplementary	} 3,55,46,000	3,20,48,663	
		and the second second	• • • • •
Amount surrendered du	ring the year		32,97,000
(March 1984)		Sec.	
Charged—	·	ຼັບປ.	;
Original 5,000	י'י ר	· · - · ·	
Supplementary	} <i>\$</i> ,000		· —5,000
Supplementary		÷., -	5
Amount surrendered during	the year	i.	i da ta inte
Notes and comments—	. <b>₽</b>		at

(1) Surrender of surplus funds to the extent of Rs. 32.97 lakhs was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 34.97 lakhs. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 42.50 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 3,43.43 lakhs.

, I

130

# Grant No. 27-contd.

(ii) Saving (partly counterbalanced by excess under other sub-heads mentioned in note (iii) below) in the voted grant occurred mainly under the following heads :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+- Saving
		(In lakhs of ru	pees)
1. (e)—Soil conservation schemes—			
1.7—Special component plan for Scheduled Castes-Gully reclamation, construction of diversion channels an stream bank erosion work	đ		
O 25.00 R25.00			• • ••
Funds were withdrawn non-sanction of the scheme		ropriation in M	arch 1984 due to
2.9—Scheme for Soil and Water conservation in rainfed areas—		·· ·	
R5.00	\$ ··· <b>5.00</b>		-5.00

Reduction in provision by Rs. 5 lakhs through reappropriation was made in March 1984 due to diversion of funds to P.W.D. department.

≽

Final saving was due to non-implementation of the scheme.

3.5—Pilot project on development of Kandi areas, with World Bank Assistance—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 41.25 \\ R & -32.57 \end{array} \right\} \quad 8.68 \quad 35.26 \quad +26.58 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision by  $R_s$ , 32.57 lakes through reappropriation was stated to be due to diversion of funds to watershed basis scheme.

The specific reasons for the transfer of funds and final excess of Rs. 26.58 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

4.6—Soil and Water Conservation Programme in other areas of the State—

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 1.74 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to less claims by Government employees and economy measures (Rs. 0.43 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 7.13 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

	Grant-No.	. 27—contd.	· ·
(iii) Excess occu	irred mainly und	er :	
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
		(In lakhs of rup	ees)
(e)—Soil Conservation Schemes—	n		¥
1.3—Soil and Water Management—			•
O 22 R	2.12 	. <b>59 `. 29.0</b> 2	
Total excess of F dearness allowance f	ts. 6.90 lakhs wa o Government e	as mainly due to gr mployees.	ant of additional
2.8—Scheme for carr out Soil Conservat Works with the ass of ARDC for main of works—	ion istance	 	
	.32 .34 }	.66 9.75	-+1.09
Total excess of R dearness allowance to		s mainly due to graphoyees.	ant of additional
3.2—Soil and Water Conservation on Watershed basis—	· · · · · · ·	· · · · · · ·	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
-	.02 .36		

132<sup>.</sup>

ı

Ş

Grant No. 27-concld.

ų

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to diversion of funds (Rs. 20 lakhs).

The specific reasons for the transfer of funds to this scheme and final saving of Rs, 20.48 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	<sup>1</sup> 134	•	
	·- ·	· <u>·</u> ··································	
	Grant No. 28-1	Food	· .
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving-
Revenue :	Rs.	Ŗs,	Rs.
Major heads :			
288—Social Security and Welfare, 309—Food and 314—Community Development			
Original 4,25,12,000	4,25,12,000	1,81,73,113	
Supplementary	J .		
Amount surrendered dur (March 1984)	ring the year		1 <b>,92,22,000</b>
Capital :	•		ι,
Major head :			
509—Capital Outlay on Food		•	•
Voted	•		,
Original 3,74,60,70,00 Supplementary	0	3,13,18,02,57	561,42,67,424
Amount surrendered du (March 1984)	uring the year	-	, 39,02,60,000
			1, 1 7 <sup>1</sup> 1

,

.

2

•

ň

-

•

-

Charged—			
Original 1,80,000 Supplementary}	1,80,000	·	—1,80,000

Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)

1,00,000

Notes and comments-

Revenue :

(i) Rupces 1,92.22 lakhs were surrendered in March 1984; ultimate saving was Rs. 2,43.39 lakhs.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under another head as mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred under the following heads :---

Hcad	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving—
		(In lakhs of rup	oecs)
288—Social Security and Welfare—			• •
A-Civil Supplies-			
1. (d)—Consumer- subsidies—	-		
1—Supply of basic necessitics at subsidised rates—			
O 2,50,00	37.	50 37 <b>-85</b>	-49 -65
O 2,50.00 R ⊷1,62,50	5	50 57 65	

Grant No. 28-contd.

Total saving of Rs. 2,12.15 lakhs was due to non-popularity of scheme amongst the eligible groups and poor off take of subsidised commodities.

314—Community Development—

- C-Rural Works Programme-
- 2. I—National Rural Employment Programme—
- 1.—National Rural Employment Programme— Wages—

0

R

The entire provision was surrendered through reappropriation in March 1984 as the Government of India exempted State Government from distribution of foodgrains to the workers as part payment of wages under the scheme.

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :---

62.90

-62 ·90 T

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess- <del> -</del> Saving
		(Jn lakhs of rupees	i)
288—Social Security and Welfare—			

...

		(14 <u>8</u> 1		,	· <b>-·</b> -
A-Civil	Supplies—				
• •	irection and traticn —	•			ي، مال يالو (ي
2District establish					<del></del> .
ο	1,03.31	ן	·1 45 00	10101	
R ·	32 • 58	F	<u></u> 1,35.89	1,34,84	1.05

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 32.58 lakhs through reappropriation was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and to clear the pending bills.

Capital :

(iv) Saving was Rs. 61,42.67 lakhs in the voted grant ; but saving of Rs. 39,02.60 lakhs only was anticipated and surrendered in March 1984.

(v) Saving (partly set off by excess under another head as mentioned in note (vi) below) in the voted grant occurred mainly under :-

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving
509—Capital Outlay on		(In lakhs of rupees	
Food-		•	• • • • •
(a)-Procurement and		·	• • • •
Supply	-	• •	and the second
Provincial Reserve Food Scheme— 1—Investment Advances—		· · · · ·	۰ ۲۰ و ۲۰۰۰ و ۴۰۰۰ و ۴۰۰۰ و ۴۰۰۰ و
O 3,72,28.35 )			
R39,32·59 ⊁	3,32,9		

Grant No. 28-contd.

ş

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to less purchase of paddy by the State Government owing to purchase of major portion of paddy by the traders at a rate higher than the support price.

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

(vi) Excess occurred under :---

Head	L 1 + -	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupes	', Excess-+- Saving
2. Establishr charges—	nenț		· · ·	εο) 
0	2,22.35	2,62.34	2,87,50	+-25 ·16
R	* <b>39</b> •99 ∱			1 10 10

Augmentation of provision was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 38.39 lakhs) and to clear the pending bills (Rs. 2.35 lakhs), partly set off due to economy in expenditure (Rs. 0.75 lakh). Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (Jung.1985).

(vii) Foodgrains Reserve Fund—The Fund is intended to meet the cost of construction of storage godowns for proper and scientific storage of foodgrains. The Fund was fed by a storage surcharge levied at the rate of Rs. 2 per quintal on export of broken rice and the receipts of that surcharge were credited under head "109—Food, Other receipts, Cess on account of foodgrains exported outside the State". At the close of the year an amount equal to receipts appearing under the above head was transferred to the Fund by per contra debit to "Transfer to Reserve Funds" under the major head "309—Food". No levies were credited since 1978-79 to the Fund as the Government of India lifted restrictions on the movement of rice outside the Northern Rice Zone on 1st October 1977.

þ

No amount was debited to the Fund during 1983-84.

#### Grant No. 28-concld:

The balance at the credit of the Fund as on 31st March 1984 was Rs. 39.75 lakhs.

An account of the transactions relating to the Fund is included in the Statement No. 16 of the Finance Accounts 1983-84.

(viii) Excessive provision of funds leading to large savings occurred in the voted grant both under Revenue and Capital during the last five years also as detailed below :---

Year	Total grant	Actual expenditure	. (	Percentage <sup>1</sup> -
1978-79 <u>11</u>	(Ir	a lakhs of rupees)	-1 1	(rounded)
Revenue	<u>1</u> 10,87.52 <u>1</u>	6,51.34	<b>4,36.</b> 18	40
Capital	2,12,92.53	1,50,92.86	61,99.67	55 ····' <b>29′</b>
1979-80				- Net mater
Revenue	. 12,44,69	` 7,87.34	4,57.35	37
Capital	2,80,35.70	2,38,64.35	41,71.35	15
1980-81			·	· · · ·
Revenue	8,32.83	5,64.72	2,68.11	32
Capital	3,59,50.21	2,59,90,55	99.59 <u>.</u> 66 <sub>1</sub>	
19 <b>81-82</b>			s the set	2010-00-00
Revenue	12,25.75	4,36.88	7,88.87	64 
Capital	3,50,65.04	2,58,02.75	92,62.29	26 1-3513
1982-83		· _		
Revenue	5,88.02	2,44.53	3,43.49	<b>58</b>
Capital	3,45,62.61	3,31,83.99	13,78.62.	

Grant I	No.	29—A	nimal	Husbandry
---------	-----	------	-------	-----------

Revenue :	Total grant/ appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess + Saving Rs.
Major head :			
310-Animal Husbandry			
Voted			
Original 11,73,41,000 Supplementary 1,02,12,000	}12,75,53,000	1 <b>2,32,56,596</b>	42,96,404
Amount surrendered during the	he year		•
Charged— Original 50,000 ] Supplementary }	- 50,000		50,000
Amount surrendered during the	year		••
N7-4	•		

Notes and comments-

!

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 42.96 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 1,02.12 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive. No amount was surrendered during the year.

(ii) Saving (partly set off by excess under other head mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
	-		

(In lakhs of rupees)

(c)—Veterinary Service and Animal Health—
## 141 Grant No. 29—contd.

1.13—Strength Veterinary at District a Divisional H	Hospitals			. :* .
<b>o</b> '	َ 21 ∙05	17 -75		<b>6 7</b> 0
R	—3 ·30 ∫		7 •96	9 •79

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to non-filling up the posts of the scheme (Rs. 3.30 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 9.79 lakhs have not been intimated. (June 1985).

(h)—Sheep and Wool Development—
2.3—Wool grading-cummarketing and sheep shearing centres—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & & 28 \cdot 83 \\ R & & -13 \cdot 19 \end{array} \right\} \quad 15 \cdot 64 \quad 16 \cdot 06 \quad +0 \cdot 42 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to non-purchase of wool (Rs. 13.13 lakhs).

(c)—Veterinary Service and Animal Health—

3.1—Veterinary Hospitals and Dispensaries—

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6.15 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 8.77 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to cut imposed by the Government (Rs. 2.62 lakhs).

Final saving of Rs. 13.61 lakhs was due to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 11.09 lakhs) and non-payment of bills due to financial stringency (Rs. 2.52 lakhs).

4.2—Rinderpest eradication <sup>1</sup>/programme— O 19 ·49 } R -4 ·46 ↓ 15 ·03 12 ·79 -2 ·24

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 3.27 lakbs) and non-payment of pending claims (Rs. 1.19 lakbs).

Final saving of Rs. 2.24 lakhs was attributed to non-payment of bills due to financial stringency.

(f)—Cattle development— 5.1—Cattle development— O 1,88.77 S 21.57 R -2.05 2,08.29 2,04.41 -3.88

Total saving of Rs. 5.93 lakhs was mainly due to posts "remaining v acant.

(j)—Other livestock development—

6.5—Special Ca Assistance fo Castes on Ar (Centrally Sp Scheme)—	r Scheduled imal Husbandry-	-	· · ;	
۰ <mark>0</mark>	1,08 ·88 ] } 30 ·30 J	1,39 • 18	1.34 .22	4 •96
S	30 <b>-3</b> 0 5	1,07 10		
Final savir	g of Rs. 4.96 lak	hs was attribu	ted to non-paym	ent of bills

Final saving of Rs. 4.96 lakhs was attributed to non-payment of bills due to financial stringency.

(f)-Cattle development-

7.10—Assistance to small marginal farmers and agricultural labourers for poultry, piggery and sheep production—

0

R

14 ·27 <sup>-</sup> ---0 ·29

13 98 11 00

ì

-2 -98

Final saving of Rs. 2.98 lakhs was attributed to non-release of subsidy by Government of India/State Government.

### 8.7—Bull station-cumsemen Bank and L.N. Plant—

Total saving of Rs. 3.17 lakhs was mainly due to posts - remaining vacant.

Grant No. 29—contd.				
9.5—Rounding and stray ca and sub-mou areas—	ttle in bet			
0	4 •40	4 -40	2 •25	
Final savin a new truck.	ng of Rs. 2.15 laki	ns was mainly	due to non-p	urchase of
(c)—Veterinary Animal Heal				
10.6—Prophyla against foot diseases—				
0	5.00	· <b>5 ·00</b>	<b>2 •88</b> .	2·12
	ng of Rs. 2.12 lai financial stringenc		ted to non-p	ayment of
(j)—Other live development				
11.1—Evaluation of Buffaloes	on of performance bulls—			
0	3.00 J	2 •28	1.01	1.07
R	0·72	2 20	1 -01	1 •27

Final saving was mainly due to non-purchase of a new diesel van.

,

.

•

Grant No. 29—contd."				
(g)—Poultry	Development-			
_	ent of Broiler production of			
O R	3.15 -0.07	3 .08	0 -53	2·55
Reasons f (June 1985).	or the final saving c	of Rs. 2.55 lakh	s have not bee	n intimated
(h)Sheep an developmen				
13.1—Sheep a developmen				
O R	0.18	5 • 38	3 -87	<u> </u>
Final say	ing was mainly du	ie to posts r	emaining vaca	nt.
(j)Other live development				
14.2 Kandi v Area Develo	vatershed and pment Project—			
O R	$\left. \begin{array}{c} 43.00\\ -1.60 \end{array} \right\}$	41 -40	40 •86	0 •54
Reduction mainly due	in provision throu to reduced req	gh reappropria uirement of		

on account of less number of livestock maintained at departmental 'Gosadan' (Rs. 2 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to increased expenditure on petrol, mobile oil and other lubricants for the jeeps (Rs. 0.40 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 0.54 lakh have not been intimated (June 1985).

- 15.3—Setting up of Polytechnic for Animal Husbandry and Agricultural training—

Reduction in provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures (Rs. 0.71 lakh) and posts remaining vacant (Rs. 1.14 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 0.21 lakh have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) Excess over the provision occurred mainly under :--

Head	Total	Actual	Excess+
	grant	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Saving—
(c)-Veterinary Service and		• - •	

Animal Health-

1.12-Opening of Veterinary

Hospitals (I.R.D.P.)-

- Ο 1,51.50 .
- S 25.43 1,86.61 1,87.95 +1.34R 39.68

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 9.68 lakhs through reappropriation was made for grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and filling up of vacant posts (Rs. 15.62 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to cut imposed on touring (Rs. 3.24 lakhs) and payment of fixed medical allowance to Government employees (Rs. 2.70 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

(g)—Poultr	y development—		• -	
2.1—Poultr	y development—			
0	<b>29 -61</b>	34 •26	36 • 13	+1.87
R	4 65 ∫	J4 '20	20.12	+1.01

Total excess of Rs. 6.52 lakhs was due to grant of add jitional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 4.52 lakhs) and payment of pending bills (Rs. 2 lakhs).

(k)—Fodder and feed development—

- 3.4—Scheme for the production and popularisation of newly evolved fodder varieties—
  - $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 11 \cdot 99 \\ R & 0 \cdot 67 \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{ccc} 12 \cdot 66 & 14 \cdot 84 & +2 \cdot 18 \\ \end{array}$

Total excess of Rs. 2.85 lakhs was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

(c)—Veterina and Anima	ry Service al Health—			
4.3—Opening nary Dispe	g of 100 Veteri- msaries—			
Ο	18-40 <u>]</u>			
R	3.32	21 •72	22 .61	+0 ·89

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 3.44 lakhs) and enhancement in monetary ceiling limit of entitlement of liveries (Rs. 0 09 lakh), partly set off by saving due to fixed medical allowance to Government employees (Rs. 0.15 lakh) and restriction on touring imposed by the department (Rs. 0.06 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 0.89 lakh have not been intimated (June 1985).

(h)-Sheep and wool develop-

ment\_

5.2-Sheep breeding farms-

5.18 ] } 0 5.69 6.97 +1.28R

Final excess was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

- (c)-Veterinary Service and Animal Health-
- 6.5-Expansion and strengthening of Punjab Veterinary Vaccine Institute----

0 .0·11 j 5.14 6.88 <u>+1 •74</u> R

Final	excess	was	mainly	due	to	grant of	additional	dearness
allowance	to Gov	ernme	nt empl	oyees		-		

(g)—Poultry development—

7.2—Additional production of day old pullets at the **Government Poultry** Farms-

0

3.66 3.15 5.08 -<u>+1</u>-93 R

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1.93 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(f)-Cattle development-

8.2—Cattle breeding farms—

12·48 } --0·13 ] 0 12.35 13.55 +1 -20 R

Final excess was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

(b)-Veterinary education and training-

9.1-Assistance to Punjab Agricultural University-

0 1.17 .47 24 • 55 1,48 94 S 1.48.94 6.92 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6.92 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

Grant	No.	30
-------	-----	----

Grant No. 30—Dairy Development (All voted)				
•	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess- <del> -</del> Saving—	
	Rs.	Rs.	Ŗs.	
Revenue :			•	
Major head :			1	
311-Dairy Development	,	•		
Original 59,20,000 } Supplementary }	59,20,000	49,80,179	<b>9,39,82</b> 1	
Amount surrendered during (March 1984)	the year		5,86,000	
Capital :				
Major head :				
511—Capital Outlay on Dairy Development		;	:	
ر Original 21,00,000				
Supplementary J	21,00,000`~	••		
Amount surrendered during t (March 1984)	the year	<b>`</b>	6,00,000	
Notes and comments—		· .	.•	
Revenue :	• '		1 ·	

(i) Provision for Rs. 5.86 lakhs was surrendered in March 1984, saving ultimately was Rs. 9.40 lakhs. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 6.82 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 50.48 lakhs.

٦.,

	Grant No. 30—contd.				
(ii)	) Saving occurred	mainly under			
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving—	
(b)—D	airy Developmen	t	(In lakhs of ru	pees)	
of s wido of so	cheme for providin elf-employment to was by introduction itentific commercia production—	n			
0	6 -00	J			
R	—6.00	} . ∫		••	
Tł	ne entire provision	a was surrender	ed in March 198	4 due to non	

ovision was surrendered in n March 1984 due to non-П p sanction of scheme.

production StateSu construct sheds to S	fication of milk n in the ubsidy for the ion of cattle Small and Farmers—			
0	4.00	4 .00	2 •93	<u> </u>
3. (a)—Di Administ				
1—Directio Administ				
0	4·70 <u>)</u>	4.00	3 •82	1 ·08
R	0·20 j	4 •90	J '82	-1 00

.

ŧ

Reasons for the saving in respect of serial nos. 2 and 3 have not been intimated (June 1985).

**Capital** :

(iii) Rupces 6 lakhs were surrendered in March 1984; there was saving of Rs. 21 lakhs.

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under ;--

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving-
1. (a)—Dairy Development—		(In lakhs of	rupees
1—Strengthening of Dairy Development Corporation—			
O 6·00 )			
$\mathbf{R} = -6.00 \int$	••		

Withdrawal of funds in March 1984 through reappropriation was due to non-investment by Government in Punjab Dairy Development Corporation owing to milk plants leased to Milkfed.

2.2—Punjab Land Mortgage Bank—

Purchase of special

debentures of Punjab Land Mortgage Bank for Dairy Development Scheme—

0	15 · <b>0</b> 0	15 · <b>0</b> 0		15 ·00
---	-----------------	-----------------	--	--------

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

153

Grant No. 31

. P

Grant No. 31	Fisherles	
Total gran appropriat Revenue :	t/ Actual ion expenditure Rs.	Excess-+- Saving Rs.
-	. •	
Major head :		-
312—Fisheries		. 57
Voted	:	· · ·,
ر Original 53,56,000		· ·
Supplemen-	00 74,69,557	
tary 31,24,000	· · · ·	
Amount surrendered during the year		
(March 1984)	· ·	1,00,000
Charged—	•	*,00,000
Original 31,000	.'	
Supplementary 5 31,00		31,000
Amount surrendered during the year	. •	· · ·
Capital :		
Major head :	i i	
512—Capital Outlay on Fisheries	. • i	
Original 1,80,000 } 1,80,00	00 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	1,79,80
Amount surrendered during the year	· :,	, , . 810
-	: .	

Notes and comments-

#### Revenue :

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 10.10 lakhs in the voted grant, the supplementary grant of Rs. 31.24 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) Surrender of funds was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 10.10 lakhs. In the previous year also there was a saving of Rs. 12.17 lakhs against the provision of Rs. 65.02 lakhs.

(iii) The entire charged provision remained unutilised.

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads :---

Head	•	Total	Actual	Excess+
		grant	expenditure	Saving—

(In lakhs of rupees)

1. (d)-Inland fisheries-

11—Promotion of Fish Culture-Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes—

 $\begin{array}{cccc} O & 1 \cdot 00 \\ S & 25 \cdot 00 \end{array} \right\} 26 \cdot 00 & 18 \cdot 26 & -7 \cdot 74 \\ \end{array}$ 

Original provision of Rs. 1 lakh was augmented by supplementary grant of Rs. 25 lakhs obtained in March 1984 for implementation of Plan Scheme "Special Component for Scheduled Castes—(i)—Promotion of Fish Culture".

Final saving was due to economy measures.

4

2. (b)-Researchа. 2-Scheme for grant= in-aid to Punjab Agricultural University, Ludhiana for fisheries education and research-1.00 ---1 -00 R. Entire provision was surrendered due to economy measures. Capital : (v) Saving occurred under:-Head Actual Total Excess expenditure Savinggrant (In lakhs of rupees)

0

(f)-Other expenditure-1-Fish culture-1.80 1.80 -1.80 0

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

Grant No. 31-concld:'

	G	rant No	. 32—Fores	its	
			grant/ priation	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
Revenue :		•	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads	3:			ſ	
313—Forest 314—Comm		lopmen	t		
Voted		••••	· - · ·	· · · ·	· . ·
Original Suppleme		0 }11	,75,53,000	10,43,26,090	—1,32,26,910
Amount sur (March 19		ring the	e year		1,37,96,000
Charged— Original	6,00	<sup>שׁ</sup> ׀ַ י	6,000		<b>6,00</b> 0
Suppleme Amount suri	•	) ing the j	·		• ••
Capital :			· .		
Major head	<b>:</b>	. 1		1	
513—Capita on Fores	-				
Original Suppleme tary :	3,60,00	}	19 <b>,60,000</b>	16,00,000	—3,60,000

Amount surrendered during the year

2. A

Notes and comments-

**Revenue** :

(i) Surrender of suplus funds to the extent of Rs. 1,37.96 lakhs was made in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 1,32.27 lakhs.

(ii) Saving in voted grant (partly set off by excess under other heads mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under :---

Head	Tota grar		Actual expenditure		ess.+- ing <u>-</u>
,	••	-	L	,	.•
1 I	•	(In	lakhs of	rupees)	1
314—Community Development—	.* L	•		•	· ·
C—Rural Works Programme—			•	• • •	•
1-National Rural Employment Pr	ogramme—		<b>、</b> ・	•	• .
1. (c)—Forest— 0 , 1.:	50÷00 J				1
•	95·00 }	55 .00	. ,57 9	3	+-2 ·93

Reduction in provision by Rs. 95 lakhs<sup>1</sup> through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to reduction in size of scheme.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 2.93 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

313-Forest-

2. (f)-Plantation schemes-

2,34 ·00 } --49 ·00 }

6—Kandi Watershed and Area Development Project—

O R

Reduction in provision by Rs. 49 lakhs in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) non-execution of plantation works due to court cases (Rs. 37.88 lakhs), (ii) non-employment of additional staff (Rs. 12.32 lakhs), (iii) non-sending of officer on training abroad (Rs. 1.50 lakhs) and (iv) readjustment of schemes (Rs. 1.40 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to meeting the cost of material for advance works (Rs. 3.50 lakhs) and furnishing the Rest Houses with furniture (Rs. 0.60 lakh).

1,85-00

1.85-00

Reduction in provision by Rs. 9.09 lakhs in March 1984 was due mainly to non-sanctioning of additional staff (Rs. 8.88 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 0.21 lakh).

4.3—Raising of fuelwood

plantation-

. т<sup>і</sup>

1	59	
•		

Reduction in provision by Rs. 6.04 lakhs in March 1984 was due mainly to non-sanctioning of additional staff (Rs. 6 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 0.04 lakh).

5.9—Environmental Forestry planting along link roads on private lands—

<b>`O</b> `	5 •00	5.00	· ••	5 00
1		-		-

Reasons for non-utilisation of provision of Rs. 5 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

6.(c)—Education and	•	•	_
Training-	•	·: ·	
ר 1-91	' o oo '	! •• ·	
R 0.32 ∫	. 2.23.	<u>1</u> .06	—1 ·17

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 1.17 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) Excess over the provision occurred mainly under :--

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving
313—Forest— 1. (g)—Farm forestry—		(In lakhs of rup	
2—Raising of fuel and fruit plantation on the holdings of small and marginal	- - -	<]	
farmers— R 20.00	· . 20	-00 20 00	· _ =

Provision through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to availability of funds under Plan provision.

- 2. (a)—Direction and Administration—
- 1—Direction and Administration—

Augmentation of provision through reappropriation (March 1984) by Rs. 8.60 lakhs was due mainly to (i) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 9.43 lakhs) and (ii) payment of salaries of menial staff (Rs. 0.12 lakh), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0.95 lakh).

- 3.(d)—Forest Conservation and Development—
- 1—Forest Conservation and Development—

 $\begin{array}{c} O & 56 \cdot 00 \\ \hline R & 0 \cdot 14 \end{array} \right\} 56 \cdot 14 & 61 \cdot 06 & +4 \cdot 92 \end{array}$ 

Reasons for the final excess in cases at serial numbers 2 and 3 above have not been intimated (June 1985).

~ <u> </u>				
Capital :				———— -
(iv) Saving occurre	d under :—			
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+ Saving—
1	•		(In lakhs of rupee	s) <u>'</u> ···
(e)—Other expendit	ture—			
O S	3.60 16.00 }	19 -60	16 00	3 •60

In view of the final saving of Rs. 3.60 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 16 lakhs obtained in September 1983 proved excessive.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.60 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

1

1.1.1

ant.

١....

5.2

4

Grant No. 32-concid.

Grant No. 33<sup>1</sup>

Gra	ant No. 33-Commun	ity Developmer	nt
	Total grant/ appropriation		Excess + Saving
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Revenue :	,		
Major heads :			ı.
<ul> <li>277—Education,</li> <li>278—Art and Culture</li> <li>282—Public Health</li> <li>Sanitation and</li> <li>Water Supply</li> <li>305—Agriculture,</li> <li>314—Community I</li> <li>363—Compensation</li> <li>ments to Loca</li> </ul>	, Development and n and Assign- l Bodies and		
Panchayati Ra Voted	j Institutions		
Original 30,36,83, Supple- 6,04,37, mentary	,000 000 } 36,41,20,000	25,23,80,999	—11,17,39,001
Amount surrendered (March 1984) <i>Charged</i> —			19,76,000
-	רְש		
Original 4,00 Supple- mentary 18,00	22,000 0 J		22,000
Amount surrendered	during the year		

ياهت.

-

1

( Y 1

1

Notes and comments-

**Revenue** :

(i) The ultimate saving in the voted grant-was Rs. 11417.39 lakhs ; however, Rs. 19.76 lakhs only were anticipated as saving and surrendered in March 1984.

(ii) The entire charged provision remained unutilised.

(iii) Saving (partly set off by excess under other heads as mentioned in note (iv) below) in voted provision occurred under the following heads :----

Head	- ·	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess
			(In lakhs of rupces	)
314—Communi	ty Developme	nt—		and the second
A-General-				·
1.(c)—Assistanc Raj Institu		ti	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
9—Pavement of and construct drains—				یک ایر ایندرک کا او الإ اف او ا
O S	5,37.00 5,00.00 }	10,37.00		5,25.73

The supplementary grant obtained in September 1983 to cover more villages under the "National Rural Employment Programme" was unrealistic as the expenditure did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 5,25.73 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2.(d)-Other expenditure-			
2-Assistance to Rural Development Agencies under Rural Develop- ment Programme-	۰ ۰		
O 9,44.00 R 11.25 <sup>-1</sup>	9,55.25	4,83,25	4,72.00
Augmentation of funds the due to additional allocation h	rough reappr by the Plannin	opriation in Ma g Department.	rch 1984 was
Reason's for the final saving (June 1985).	of Rs.4,72 h	akhs have not b	een intimated
363—Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions—			-
3.(g)—Other miscellaneous compensation and assignments—		 	•
11—Compensation to Panchayat Samitis in lieu of tax on the sale of country liquor—	,	. ·	
$\left\{\begin{array}{cc} 0 & 1,50.00\\ R & -3.94\end{array}\right\}$	1,46.06	68.12	77.94
Reduction in povision b economy.	y Rs. 3.94 lal	chs in March 19	84 was due to

.

164

\*

Grant No. 33-contd.

Reasons for the final saving mated (June 1985). 314—Community Development—	of Rs. 77.94	, .	1 - 27 4 5 - 2 - 2 266	1.1.1.
AGeneral				e et l'attat
4.(b)—Training—		. :	10 - 19. <sup>14</sup>	1
3—Promotion and strengthening of Mahila Mandals—			<b>;</b> .	
ָר 19.80		· ·	-'	
S · 1,04.35 } 1,5	24.15	30.	34	-93.81
Reasons for the final saving of 1 ted (June 1985).	Rs. 93.81 laki			· ·
C—Rural Works Programme—		ني ا. ،		e te entier
5.1—National Rural		•		an Pha Airth
Employment Programme- Pavement of streets and drains-		9 Y	• •• .•	1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.
O 5,50.00 )	•		-	-
R —1,50.00 } 4,0	00.00	4,10.2	-	+10,29
Withdrawal of funds by Rs. in March 1984 was due mainly to (Rs. 95 lakhs) and (ii) revised allocat (Rs. 55 lakhs).	(i) reduction	∟ <b>in ˈs</b> i	th reappr ize of this	s scheme'

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 10.29 lakhs have not been inti-

- 363—Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions—
- 6.(g)—Other miscellaneous compensation and assignments—
- 10-Grant-in-aid to Panchayats-

 $\begin{array}{cccc} O & 22.00 \\ R & -1.10 \end{array} \right\} 20.90 \dots -20.90$ 

۰.

Withdrawal of funds by Rs. 1.10 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy.

Reasons for the non-utilisation of Rs. 20.90 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

314—Community Development—

C-Rural Works Programme-

7.(h)-Other expenditure-

1—Assistance to Panchayats for expenditure on Panchayat5 Works—

O . 20.00 ] R ----20.00 [

The withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to revised allocation by the Government of India.

-			-	
277—Educatio	)n—		i · ·	
G-Sports an	d Youth Welfare-			• :
8.(d)Sports 2-Assistance	and games— to Panchayati			יי 
Raj Khed F	arishad by the nt Department—			 1- 4
0	20.00 ]	10.00	·,· A 76	14-96
R	<b>_1.00</b> }	19.00	,4 <b>.</b> 75 , -	-14.29

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1 lakh through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 14.25 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

C-Special H	Education—		ы н <sup>а</sup> н
	Ilt Education—	13 1 1	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
1—Assistanc	e to Panchayat		
Samitis for	r Social	n (* 19	' . <b>.</b>
Education	by Development	•	· , .·
Departmen	nt—	' e 1 * <sup>1</sup> •	· · ·
0	ר 28.61 <sup>י</sup>	•	

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.35 lakhs through reappropriation . in March 1984 was due to economy measures.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 12.25 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

314-Commu	nity Development		· <u></u>	<u> </u>
	er expenditure— to Panchayats—			
O R	11.80 	0.82	. 0.82	••
Reduction in March 198	in provision by R 4 was due to econ	s. 10.98 lakhs omy measures	through reappro	priation
<ol> <li>5—Streng infrastructur Trysem—</li> </ol>	thening of			
O. R	10.00 $5$ .5	.00	 0.84 .	-4-16
Reduction March 1984 of India.	in provision by R was due to reduce	s. 5 lakhs th d allocation	rough reappopri made by Gov	ation in crnment
Reasons f (June 1985).	or the final saving o	f Rs. 4.16 lakh	s have not been in	ntimated
309—Food— 12. (f)—Nutr subsidiary f				
-	d-Bal Sewikas-			
O  R	7.70	3.65 ·	••	3.65
Reduction in March 198	in provision by R 4 was due to economic	s. 4.05 lakhs my measures.	through reappro	priation

1.15

;

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.65 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

-. <del>?</del> `

.:

363—Compensation an to Local Bodies and	-			an ta tai
Panchayati Raj Insti	tutions— ä	antas (Ala Bi	la contract.	- 110 - 14
13. (a)—Land Reven	ue			
1-Grant-in-aid to		1. <sup>1</sup>		
Panchayats on the b	asis of	-	:	9 . AM
40% of the Land Re	venue	; 1	i	()
0 5	יי ( 10.00	ι		
R	2.50	.50	45.25	
- 41 <sup>°</sup> 4 - 1 - 4 <sup>°</sup> - 1			• • • • •	
Reasons for the fin	•			
Reasons for the fin	•	2.25 lakhs		n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985).	•	2.25 lakhs	have not bee	n intimated
(June 1985). 314—Community Development—	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 lakhs	have not bee	n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development— 14. (c)—Assistance t	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 lakhs	have not bee	n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development—	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 lakhs	have not bee have not bee the difference of the hard of the hard a second secon	n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development— 14. (c)—Assistance t Panchayati Raj Institutions—	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 lakhs	have not bee have not bee the difference in the difference a been been been in a difference in a difference	n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development— 14. (c)—Assistance t Panchayati <b>Raj</b>	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 Jakhs	Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational	n intimated
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development— 14. (c)—Assistance t Panchayati Raj Institutions— 1—Consolidated and development grant t District Boards—	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 Jakhs 2.25 Jakhs 2.25 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.5 2.	have not bee have not bee start of the start	m intimated in constant constant constant (Constant) (Constant)
Reasons for the fin (June 1985). 314—Community Development— 14. (c)—Assistance to Panchayati Raj Institutions— 1—Consolidated and development grant to District Boards— O	nal saving of Rs.	2.25 lakhs 2.25 lakhs 2.2004 2	Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational Anternational	n intimated 1

4

÷

•

309—Food—				
15. (f)Nutr food	itious and subsidiar	У .	•	
1—Staff for Aj Programme-	pplied Nutrition			
ο΄	14.22 ]			
R	7.04 ∫	7.18	11.87	+4.69
Reduction economy.	in provision by R	s. 7.04 lakhs i	in March 1984,	was due to
Reasons fo	or the final excess ha	ve not been in	ntimated (June 1	.985).
	ity Development			
16. (c)—Assis Panchayati Raj				
10—Assistance for expenditu Works—	to Panchayats are on Panchayat			
(Panchayat C	hars)			
0	20.00	20.00	18.25	1.75
Reasons fo (June 1985).	r the final saving of	f Rs. 1.75 laki	ns have not been	intimated
363Compensa	tion and			
Assignments				

-

.

· Institutions

17. (a)-Land J	Revenue—			•	•	· · · · ·
9-Subsidy to Ri	ckshaw		•			
pullers to meet	expenditure on					
	ns advanced by		1		•	
banks for pure	hase of					
Rickshaws			:			
0	1.50 ]	0.00			1 •	Ċ.
R.	—1.30 ∫	0.20		••	-	0;20

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.30 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures, even then there was a saving of Rs. 0.20 lakh, reasons for which have not been intimated (June, 1985).

314—Community Development-

A-General-

18. (a)—Direction and Administration—

6—Monitoring Cell at State Headquarter under IRDP scheme—

 $\begin{cases} S & 0.01 \\ R & 1.94 \\ \end{cases}$  1.95 ... -1.95

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.94 lakhs in March 1984 was mainly due to late receipt of approval of this new scheme from the Government of India.

Reasons for the non-utilisation of provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under:---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
	<i>(</i> 7_	1-1-1 5	

(In lakhs of rupees)

314-Community

:Development-

A-General-

- 1. (d)-Other expenditure---
- 6\_Rural landless employment guarantee programme-

0.01 S 1,35 .00 1,35-01 ---0.01 1.35 .00 R

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to sanction of scheme by the Government of India.

2. (a)-Direction and Administration-

4-Directorate of Panchayati Raj

and Community Development-

26.51 <u>.</u>, +26.00 80.97 54.97 28 .46 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 28.46 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due (i) to meet additional expenses on account of Panchayat elections (Rs. 12.15 lakhs), (ii) to clear pending travelling allowance bills (Rs. 8.95 lakhs) and (iii) to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and appointment of additional staff for Panchayat elections (Rs. 7.24 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 26 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. 1-Administration-

2,81 ·52 3,08 ·96 3,22 ·98 0 +14.02 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 27.44 lakhs in March 1984 was due mainly (i) to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government cmployees (Rs. 28.16 lakhs) and (ii) to clear pending claims (Rs. 1.38 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy (Rs. 2.10 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 14.02 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

4. (c)-Assistance to Panchayati Raj Institutions-

11---Matching grants to Panchayats and Local Bodies for development works-

40.00 ---9.20 0 +48.69 79 .49 30.80 R

Reduction in provision by Rs. 9.20 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 48.69 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

- -363-Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions-
- 5. (g)-Other miscellaneous compensation and assignments-
- 2-Grants to Municipal Committees on account of abolition of .profession tax-

Ό

0.92 18 ·94 +18.02 R

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

314-Community Development-

A---General----

- 6. (a)-Direction and Administration--
- 3-Panchayati Raj Public Works Circle\_\_\_

0

#### 47 .13 56.90 9.77 60-81 R +3.91

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 9.77 lakhs in March 1984 was due (i) to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 9.92 lakhs) and (ii) to clear pending claims (Rs. 0.53 lakh), partly set off by saving due to economy (Rs. 0.68 lakh).

t75

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

7. (b)—Training— . 1 4-Intensive Development Programme in selected A.N.P. Blocks-.9 .84 .0.46 0.46 0 Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 9.38 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). 8. (a)-Direction and Administration-2-Cattle Fair Staff-7.02 0 8.50 9:02 **∔0 •52** 1 ·48 İ R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.48 'lakhs' through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 0.70 lakh) and clearance of pending travelling allowance bills (Rs. 0.78 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 0.52 lakh have not been intimated (June 1985).

۰<sup>۰</sup> . . ,

	176	
Grant	No.	34

•

· Gran	t No. 34—Industri	es	
	Total grant/ appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major heads:	•		
257—Supplies and Disposals,			
304—Other General Economic Services,			
320Industries,	I		
321—Village and Small Industries and 328—Mines and Minerals		v	
Voted			
Original 9,23,23,000 Supplementary 57,72,000	9,80,95,000	9,72,06,790	8,88,210
Amount surrendered during	the year		
Charged—	-		••
Original 1,05,000	1,05,000	•	1 05 000
Supplementary		••	1,05,000
Amount surrendered during th	ie year		
(March 1984)	•		64,000

-

---

i

ł

-
177-

•

Grant No. 34-contd.

		u u	
Capital :	•	7	
Major heads:		i e e , '	
520—Capital Outlay on	•		. • 1.1
Industrial Research and		· 311 · ·	
Development,	. ·	e the car	
521—Capital Outlay on	· · ·	e je na s	a e t
Village and Small		en en stagtere s	6i.e
Industries and		te sectors	• • • •
525—Capital Outlay on		and a start of the	
Telecommunication and	• •	an china ba	
Electronics Industries	· . · .	a an	ut a a an
Voted —	•	' <u>:</u>	
Original 8,10,00,000	·	ave the size of DE second DE second	ter in ter t
			· · · · ·
Supplementary	8,10,00,000	7,60,00,000	
Suppomentary			· · ·
Amount surrendered during t	he year		• • • •
Notes and comments—		•••	<u>.</u>
Revenue :	•	H. Harry	
(i) Saving (partly counter	balanced by	excess under	certain other
heads in note (iii) below) o	ccurred main	aly under:—	•
Head	Total	Actual	Excess-I-
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	grant		Saving—
	-	n lakhs, of rupees	-
_		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
321—Village and		• 1•	$M_{\rm c}$
<ul> <li>Small Industries—</li> </ul>		•	_
1. (c)—Small Scale	u I	ป กับเป็นสุดป	
	. : Uh	شرقف المراجع	with states as
O 5,10-45]			and the state
1			
S . 52.00	5,59 -	40 5,56 20	net al <b>an 3:20</b> <sup>−1</sup>

#### Grant No. 34-contd

Withdrawal of provision by Rs. 3.05 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) economy measures (Rs. 7.10 lakhs): (ii) merger of departmental laboratory with Electric Testing and Development Centre (Rs. 3.69 lakhs), (iii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 3.35 lakhs ), (iv) non-availability of adequate number of trainees (Rs. 1.40. lakhs) and (v) non-implementation of the scheme "Strengthening of the organisation of Chief Inspector of Boilers" (Rs. 1 lakh), partly set off by excess due to (i) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 7.98 lakhs), (ii) purchase of machinery (Rs., 4.60 lakhs) and (iii) increase in electricity and telephone expenses (Rs. 0.91-lakh).

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 3.20 lakhs have, not been intimated (June 1985)

ι

320-Industries

A-General-

2. (f)-Other expenditure-

2-Grant of subsidy for the purchase of 1.4

0 70.00 68 . 60 67.07 -1·53 R

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.40 lakhs through reappropriation. in March 1984 was mainly due to lesser number of claims for subsidy than anticipated.

" Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 1.53 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

• .	179 · ·		
Gr	ant No. 34—co	ontd	
321-Village and Small Industries			
3. (c)—Handicraf† Industries—		n to and a state	- 1 - 1
O 29 28 R -0 66	28 -62	26 54	2 08
Reasons for the final so intimated. (June 1985).	aving of Rs. 2.	• • ••	
320—Industries— . AGeneral—		· · · · · · · ·	• · •
4. (d)—Industrial Education, Research and Training—	,		· · · · ·
l—Grant of subsidy on the cost of feasibility reports—		4 1 1 1 1 1	· .
O · · · · · 1·00· -	1.00		·1 ·00
Reasons for non-utilisa not been intimated (June 1)		provision of Re	s. 1 lakh-have
(ii) Excess occurred mai	nly under:	4 ( <sup>1</sup> / <sup>1</sup> / <sup>1</sup>	·*
Head	Total grant		Excess+ Saving-
. :		(In lakhs of rupe	es)
321—Village and Small Industries—		· :	Vian dan 199 1997 - Stan Bour Bras

`

 $\begin{array}{ccccccc} O & 1,11 \cdot 01 \\ & & \\ R & & \\ R & & 3 \cdot 09 \end{array}$ 

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 3.09 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 4.92 lakhs) and payment of pending bills (Rs. 0.37 lakh), .partly set off by saving due to (i) economy measures (Rs. 0.73 lakh), (ii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 0.82 lakh) and (iii)less payment of medical claims (Rs. 0.65 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 1.29 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2. (b)-Sericulture

14 . 39

Industries-

0

R

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 0.81 lakh are awaited (June 1985).

14.75

15-56

+0.81

**Capital** :

(iii) No part of the final saving of Rs. 50 lakhs was surrendered.

(iv) In the following case, the whole provision remained unutilised:-

Head	•	Total	Actual	Excess +
		· grant	expenditure	Saving—
		(In	lakhs of rupees)	

521—Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries—

(c)-Handloom	S		• _ • . • •	• •• •	• • •
Investment in the Punjab H loom and T Development tion under C Sector Assis	and- extile Corpora- Central				
Investment			- ,		
0	50·00	50.00			5000
Reasons id (June 1985).	or non-utilisation o			• • •	ал т. ( <sub>11</sub> т. (11) т. (11) т. (11) т. (11) т. (11)
			•	, <sup>.</sup>	
•	•		- - -	4 . 1 1	
	۰ ۲	•		1 1 ·	n an an An an An An An An An An An An

Grant No. 35

182

Grant No. 35-Civil Aviation (All Voted) Total Actual Excess expenditure Saving grant Rs. Rs Rs. **Revenue** : 11. a. 1 Major head : 336-Civil Aviation Original 43.81.000 46,51,000 43,24,491 -: ---3,26;509 Supplementary 2,70,000 Amount surrendered during the year **Capital** : Major head : 536-Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation Original 8,00,000 8,00,000 3,93,779 4,06,221 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Notes and comments -**Revenue** :

(i) In view of final saving of Rs. 3.27 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 2.70 lakhs, obtained in March 1984 was unnecessary.

ń

(2) 6 1	Grant No.			
(ii) Saving occuri	red mainly u	ınder :		•
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
•	<b>(</b> [1	lakhs of a	rupees)	
(h)-Other expenditure			- /	
1-Maintenance of Air			•••••	i, '
ο .	ړ 25.69		11111	
S R	2.58 -0.75	27 - 52	24 •45	—3 07·
Reasons for the fina (June 1985).	al saving of	Rs. 3 • 07 la	khs have not b	cen intimate
Capital :			ter te t	
(iii) Saving occurr	ed mainly u	nder :—		₽₩ <b>7</b> -1
Head		Fotal grant •	.Actual expenditure	Excess=+ Saving
		(In lak	hs of rupees)	the second
(d)Machinery and		( <i>-</i>		1 I 1 I 1 I
Equipment—				
Equipment— O	8.00	8.00	3-94	-1 00
-	al saving of		5 lakhs have n	ot been inti

t

٠

1

. •

.

N.

-1

Grant No. 36–	-Roads and Br	idges	
	Total grant/ appropriation Rs.		•
Revenue:			
Major head :			
337—Roads and Bridges			
Voted		·	
Original 26,79,25,000 ]	28,33,19,000	31,1 <b>2,31,923</b> -	+-2,79,12,923
Supplementary 1,53,94,000 J			
Amount surrendered during the (March 1984)	year		5,01,64,000
Charged			
Original 3,00,000 } Supplementary	7 40 000	1 24 444	1 75 556
} Supplementary J	3,00,000	1,24,444	—1,75,556
Amount surrendered during the (March 1984)			15,000
Capital :			
Major head :			
537—Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges			
ך Original 14,60,00,000	10 60 00 000	10.00 55 202	
Supplementary 5,00,00,000	► 19,60,00,000	12,20,57,687	7 —7,39,42,313
Amount surrendered during the (March 1984)	year		3,80,30,000

.

Grant No. 36-contd.

Notes and comments-

**Revenue** :

(i) Excess of Rs. 2,79,12,923 over the voted grant requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of the final excess of Rs. 2,79 ·13 lakhs, additional funds of Rs. 1,53.94 lakhs obtained through supplementary grant in September 1983 proved inadequate; surrender of Rs. 5,01 ·64 lakhs was injudicious.

Year	Final grant e	Actual xpenditure	Excess	Percentage of excess (rounded figure)
	(I)	n läkhs of rup	ces)	1. <u>1</u> .
1979-80	<b>20,39<sup>-</sup>-</b> 38 <sup>±</sup>	<b>23,41 •74</b>	3,02 -36	15
1980-81 'I	20 <b>,</b> 98 ·10	23 <u>,</u> 30 ·40	2,32 -30	11.
1981-82	21,93,94	25,04 -94	3,11 00	14
1982-83	<b>22,90 ·</b> 10	26,57 -82	3,67 -72	16

#### ..... Grant No. 36-contd.

1

۰,

(iv) Excess (partly counterbalanced by saving under other heads mentioned in note (vi) below) occurred mainly under the following heads: ....

Head Total Actual Excess 4 .... expenditure Saving grant (In lakhs of rupees) Justice direction 11. 1.1 цı. 1. (h)-District and Other Roads----. ... 11 1 2 . 1 . . . 8.30 .00 ..... '**O**. 4,00.00 . <u>'</u>-4,30 •00 <sup>,</sup> } Ŕ, Reduction in provision by Rs. 4;30 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to cut imposed by the Planning Department. 2. (j)-Machinery and Equipment-ך 65 13 1,74 • 16 + 1,61 • 18 12 98 ---0.67 f · R · · · . ... 3. (m)-Other expenditureat e a sta 0 1 00. ··· 2 93 · +1 93 i.e., Reasons for the final excess in the above cases (serial nos. 1 to 3) have not been intimated (June 1985). CONTRACTOR (1980), A  $F_{i,1}(\mu)$ 114

Ì

(v) Instances where expenditure was incurred without provision of funds are given below :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving
	(In laki	hs of rupees)	
1. (a)—Direction and Administration—		• :	
1—Establishment charges transferred on pro-rata basis—			• .•
0	• •	. 5,71 -65	+5,71 -65
2(f)—Strategic and Border Roads—			
<b>0</b> ·	• •	81 - 82	+81.82
3(e)—Roads of Inter-State importance—			21
ο	• •	. 24 ·04	
4—Transfer to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts—			
1—Amount transferred to Sub- ventions from Central Road Fund—			
o	•.	20.00	- <b>+20 ·00</b> ··

Reasons for not making the provision of funds (serial nos. 1 to 4 above) have not been intimated (June 1985).

4	٨À
T	ŏŏ

### Grant No. 36-contd.

	gnificant saving	, occurred	under the	following	heads :
5	Heads	' ' Toi gra		zual penditure	Excess-} Saving
1. (g)—St	ate Highways—		(In	lakhs of r	Tupees)
0					
R	14,73 - 73 -	65 <b>}</b> 1:	3,99 -35	2,20-81	11,78 ·54
Reduct reappropria	tion in provisio tion was due		73.65 lakhs omy meas		984 through

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 14.28 lakhs in March 1984 through reappropriation was stated to be mainly due to additional allocation of funds by the Government of India.

3. (k)—Suspense—  
O 3,50.00 3,50.00 2,25.82 
$$-1,24.18$$
  
4. (i)—Railway Safety Works—  
O 12.00  
R  $-12.00$ 

Withdrawal of the entire provision of Rs. 12 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures.

have not been intimated (June 1985).

I

189 Grant No. 36—conid.

.

Capital :		• . • • • •		rese tă
(vii) Savin in note (ix) b	g (partly coun elow) occurred	terbalanced mainly und	by excess as	mentioned
H	ead .	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess +- Saving
I., (d)—Strateg Roads—	ic 'and Border	' (In la	khs of rupees)	
O R	4,00 ·00 1,63 ·00 }	- 2,37 -00	2,19 -85	—17 ·15
Reduction in March <sub>i</sub> 198 of India.	in provision by 4 was due to	Rs. 1,63 lak restriction	hs through rea imposed by	ppropriation Government
2. (g)—Machir ment—	ery and Equip-			
<b>o</b> '	30.00	30 -00	5 •92	24 ·08 ·
Reasons fo 2) have not b	or the final saving seen intimated	ng in the abo (June 1985)	ove cases (serial	nos. 1 and
	ne follwing cases no amount w			on remained
He	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure.	Excess+ Saving—
1. (b)—Nation	 1 Hiohways	1	(In lakhs of ru	ipees)
S I	י 5,00 -00 ק	<i>(</i>		•
R	27.70	- <b>5,27</b> ∙70	хий 1 <u>, 4</u> , ж. Г	5,27 •70
. • •				

 $S_{\rm AV}$ 

190

Augmentation of provison by Rs. 27 70 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to enhancement of the funds by Government of India.

- 2. (c)—Roads of Inter-State Importance—
  - $\left. \begin{array}{ccc} O & 3,00 \cdot 00 \\ R & -2,45 \cdot 00 \end{array} \right\} \qquad 55 \cdot 00 \qquad \dots \qquad -55 \cdot 00$

Reduction in provision by Rs. 2,45 lakhs through reappropriation made in March 1984 was due mainly to less expenditure on the scheme.

Reasons for the non-utilisation of provision (serial nos. 1 and 2) have not been intimated (June 1985).

(ix) Excess occurred mainly under :---

7.30.00

Head	. Total	Actual	Excess- <del>†</del> -
	grant	expenditive	Saving—
(e)—State Highways—		(In lakhs of	rupees)

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1,95 24 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(x) An instance where the expenditure was incurred without provision of funds is given below :---

Head .	Total	Actual	Excess-+-
	grant	expenditive	Saving
		(In lakhs of	rupees)

١,

7,30.00

9.25 24

+1.95.24

(a)-Direction and Administration-

Grant No. 36-contd.

1 —Transfer of establishment charges on percentage basis from Revenue major heads —

0

7

69 · 57 +69 · 57

.

Reasons for not making the provision of funds have not been intimated (June 1985).

. .

(xi) Subventions from the Central Road Fund—The additional revenue realised from increase in the excise and import duties on motor spirits is credited to a Fund constituted by the Government of India. From this Fund, subventions are made to States and Union Territories for expenditure on road development approved by the Government of India ; the amount received as subvention is credited as grant from Government of India and an equal amount is transferred to the deposit account "Subventions from the Central Road Fund" against provision made under this grant (Grant No. 36—Roads and Bridges).

The actual expenditure on the scheme is initially booked under this grant and subsequently transferred to the deposit account.

Subvention of Rs. 20 lakhs was received and Rs. 20 lakhs were spent during 1983-84 leaving no balance at the credit of deposit account on 31st March 1984.

(xii) Suspense transactions—The expenditure in the grant includes Rs. 2,25.82 lakhs under 'Suspense'. The nature of Suspense transactions has been explained under the Appropriation Account of Grant No. "38—Multi-purpose River Projects". An analysis of the 'Suspense'

Cront	No	36-concid.	
C. T. MILL	TAO*	Ju-concia.	

Head	Opening balance debit credit	Debit	Credit	Closing balance 
Major head		(In lakhs	of rupees)	
337—Roads and	l Bridges -		···.	
Stock Miscellan Seous	<b>-+</b> 93 •71	· 2,17 ·47	2,57-95	<b>∔</b> -53 ·23
Works Advances		<sup>′</sup> 8 •35	2 • 24	. +17·82
Total	+1,05:42	2,25 .82	2,60 -19	+71.05
		i		
	•		• •	, 
	1	ч 1	· , .	· .
	·		•	
	.i			
	}.	•		•

2

Т

ı

۰,

4

•

7

7

## Grant No. 37

۰.

.

•

Grant N	lo. 37-Road 7	Tansport	
Revenue :	Total grant/ appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess- <del> -</del> Saving Rs.
Major heads :			
241—Taxes on Vehicles and 338—Road and Water Transport Services			
Voted— Original 57,88,90,000 Supplementary 6,50,57,000	) } 64,39,47,000	63,84,24,813	55,22,18
Amount surrendered during the	e year		
Charged— Original 5,96,000 Supplementary	] } 5,96,000 J	4,74,296	-1,21,70
Amount surrendered during the ( (March 1984)	year		
Capital :			
Major head :		-	
538—Capital Outlay on Road and Water Transport Services			
Original 9,00,00,000 Supplementary	9,00,00,000	7,65 <b>, 49,896</b>	-1,34,50,104
Amount surrendered during the March 1984)	year	,	15 <b>,19,000</b>

#### Grant No. 37-contd.

Notes and comments-

Revenue :

(i) There was a saving of Rs. 55 22 lakhs in the voted grant, the supplementary provision of Rs. 6,50 57 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved excessive but no amount was surrendered.

(ii) Saving in the provision (partly counterbalanced by excess under certain other heads mentioned in note (iii) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
	(In lakhs	of rupees)	ŗ
338—Road and Water Transport Services—		٠	
A-Road T ransport-		•	
(c)—Government Transport Services— Working expenses—			· · ·
1 ·5—Punjab Roadwys, Moga—			
$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 4,95 \cdot 64 \\ R & -20 \cdot 97 \end{array} $	4,74 ∙6	• -	
		K I	1

Reduction in provision by Rs. 20'97 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to cut imposed on the demand of the depot

2010

## Grant No. 37-contd.

(Rs 14.12 lakhs) and transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 12.85 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 6 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 15.55 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

2 ·7-Punjab Roadways, Hoshiar-

pur-

0	<b>5,17-91</b> )	, <sup>1</sup>		•
R		4,93 .67	4,83 •76	9 -91
	⊒. ₌. ງ			

Reduction in provision by Rs. 24  $\cdot$ 24 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to (i) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 18  $\cdot$ 59 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 14  $\cdot$ 41 lakhs) and (iii) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 8  $\cdot$ 82 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 17  $\cdot$ 58 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 9 91 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3 4-Punjab Roadways,

Pathankot—

Reduction in provision by Rs. 25-22 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement, of spare parts (Rs. 9.62 lakhs), (ii) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 8.92 lakhs), (iii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 6.35lakhs) and (iv) reduction

## 196

## Grant No. 37-contd.

in interest charges (Rs. 4-94 lakhs); partly set off by excess due to receipt of more claims under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 4-61 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.58 lakhs have not been intimated, (June 1985).

4.13—Punjab Roadways,

Amritsar-II----

0	2,84·29 J			
S	2,84 ·29 23 ·69 20 ·17	<b>2</b> ,87 <u>1</u> .81 <u>-</u> 1	2,83 08	<u>4</u> .•73
<b>R</b>	 			

Reduction in provision by Rs. 20 17 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 12 21 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 8 25 lakhs) and (iii); economy measures (Rs. 3 74 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 2 36 lakhs), and receipt of more claims under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 1 67 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.73 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

a to and

5. 15—Punjab Roadways, Patti—

Reduction in provision by Rs. 21.83 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 8:96 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to Direction and Administration for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 5.21 lakhs),

-

## Grant No. 37-contd.

(iii) cut imposed on the demand of depot (Rs. 7.10 lakhs), and (iv) economy measures (Rs. 1.20 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to increase in interest charges (Rs. 0.43 lakh) and receipt of more claims under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 0.11 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 2.34 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

6. 11—Punjab Roadways, Nawan Shahar—

O S R	3,54.31 33.88 	3,74.60	3,65.44	9.16
1	-13.39 ]			

Reduction in provision by Rs. 13.59 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 11.95 lakhs) and transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 8.72 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 6.54 lakhs) and receipt of more claims under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 0.54 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 9.16 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

7. 14—Punjab Roadways,

Jullundur-II----

O 2,91.27 S 62.62 3,36.43 3,35.51 -0.92R -17.46 J

Reduction in provision by Rs. 17.46 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 6.59 lakhs), (ii) economy measures (Rs. 5.87 lakhs), (iii) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 2.97 lakhs), (iv) cut imposed on

#### Grant No. 37-contd.

the demand of the depot (Rs. 2.85 lakhs) and (v) reduction in interest charges (Rs. 1.79 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 1.50 lakhs) and receipt of more claims under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 1.11 lakhs).

8. 8—Punjab Roadways,

Ferozepur-

Reduction in provision . by Rs. 13.29 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 12.76 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 9.88 lakhs) and (iii) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 8.95 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 11.97 lakhs) and increase in rates of material and supplies (Rs. 6.33 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 2.81 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

9. 10—Punjab Roadways, Tarn Taran—

Reduction in provision by Rs. 10.68 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 5.66 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 4.42 lakhs) and (iii) decrease in interest charges (Rs. 2.75 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to more

٦

contribution to meet the third party claims (Rs. 1.91 lakhs) and increase in pensionary charges (Rs. 0.24 lakh).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.42 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

10. 3-Punjab Roadways, Chandigarh-I---

7

 $\left. \begin{array}{ccc} O & 3,00.53 \\ S & 90.64 \\ R & -9.08 \end{array} \right\} \quad 3,82.09 \quad 3,77.25 \quad -4.84$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 9.08 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 6.99 lakhs), (ii) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 2.06 lakhs), (iii) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vchicles (Rs. 1.99 lakhs) and (iv) economy measures (Rs. 1.08 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to increase in the prices of material and supplies (Rs. 3.04 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.84 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

11. 1—Punjab Roadways, Amritsar-I—

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.98 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 8.50 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 7.62 lakhs) and (iii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 0.68 lakh), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 11.82 lakhs).

## 200 '

## Grant No. 37-contd.

· • • • •

۰.

÷

. . . .

<ul> <li>12. 2—Punjab Roadways, Jullundur-I—</li> <li>O</li> <li>2,95.71</li> <li>S</li> <li>61.05</li> <li>3,53.37</li> <li>3,49.57</li> <li>-3.80</li> <li>Reduction in provision by Rs. 3.39 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 8.28 lakhs) and decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 3.80 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 7.04 lakhs) and receipt of more claims</li> </ul>	Reasons intimated (J	for the final saving June 1985).	of Rs. 5.7	0 lakbş have	not been
O S R R R R C R C R C R C C R C C C C C C	-	• •			
in March 1984 was mainly due to transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 8.28 lakhs) and decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles (Rs. 3.80 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to	S		3,53.37	3,49.5 <b>7</b>	• •
under Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (Rs. 1.65 lakhs). Reasons for the final saving of Rs.: 3.80 lakhs have not been	in March 19 Administratic decrease in r partly set of Government under Motor	284 was mainly due to on' for procurement epair and maintenance of by excess due to gra- employees (Rs. 7.04 Transport (Accident	o transfer of f of spare par e charges of ant of addition lakhs) and Reserve Fun	funds to 'Direct ts (Rs. 8.28 la vehicles (Rs. 3, nal dearness all receipt of mo- nd (Rs. 1.65 la	tion and akhs) and .80 lakhs), owance to ore claims akhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs.: 3.80 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

13. 12—Punjab Roadways, Muktsar—

•	<u>' a 11 aù a'</u>	•		
0	່ 2,11.88່ ງໍ	-		
S	14.76	2,20.04	2,19.91	-0.13
R	14.76 } 6.60 J		-	
**		-		•

Reduction in provision by Rs. 6.60 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) decrease in repair and maintenance charges of vehicles. (Rs. 7.60 lakhs), (ii) transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 5.05 lakhs) and (iii) posts remaining vacant (Rs. 1.90 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to increase in the rates of material and supplies (Rs. 4.48 lakhs) and increase in interest charges (Rs. 3.47 lakhs).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly u		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Head	Total grant	Actual Excess + expenditure Saving-
1 12 1	(Iı	a lakhs of rupees)
338-Road and Water Trans- port Services-		
A-Road Transport-		e de la composition d
1. (a)—Direction and - Administration—		
O 3,51,22 S 1,30.67 R 1,27.75	6,09.	64 , 6,12.70, +3.06

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1,27.75 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to procurement of spare parts in Divisional Offices by diverting the funds from the depots (Rs. 1,28.35 lakhs) and grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 0.42 lakh), partly set off by saving due to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 0.78 lakh) and economy measures (Rs. 0.24 lakh).

intimated (June 1985).	_
(c)—Government Transport Services—	
Working expenses-	na a la sanata na gabita. Si sa ta ta sanata
2. 16—Punjab Roadways, Chandigarh-II—	n an
O 2,75.63 ). S 45.83 } R 48.20 }	3,69.66 3,81.24 +11.58

201

rent No. 27

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 48.20 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) payment of bills relating to previous year (Rs. 24.01 lakhs), (ii) receipt of more third party claims (Rs. 11.24 lakhs), (iii) payment of arrear of taxes (Rs. 10.41 lakhs), (iv) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 6.85 lakhs) and (v) increase in interest charges (Rs. 1.18 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to transfer of funds to 'Direction and Administration' for procurement of spare parts (Rs. 5.49 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 11.58 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. 6—Punjab Roadways, Ludhiana—

O 4,56.83 S 19.79 } 4,92.97 4,89.69 --3.28 R 16.35' J

Augmentation of funds by Rs. 16.35 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) increase in the rates of material and supplies (Rs. 15.32 lakhs), (ii) payment of arrear of taxes (Rs. 10.45 lakhs), (iii) grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 3.74 lakhs) and (iv) payment of more third party claims (Rs. 1.19 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to (i) cut imposed on the demand of the depot (Rs. 12.02 lakhs), (ii) decrease in interest charges (Rs. 2 lakhs) and (iii) economy measures (Rs. 0.33 lakh).

¥.

#### "Grant No. 37-contd.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 3.28 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

Capital :

(iv) Rupces 15.19 lakhs were surrendered in March 1984; ultimate saving in the grant was Rs. 1,34.50 lakhs.

(v) Saving occurred mainly under :---

Head	Head Total Actual grant expenditur			Excess- <del> -</del> Saving—		
-		(In lakhs of rupees)				
A-Road Transpor	t				-	
1. (a)-Land and	Buildings—		•	-		
0	1,21.00	1,21.0	0,0	22.58	98.42	
Reasons for t intimated (June 19		ng of Rs.	98.42 la	khs have	not been	
2. (c)-Workshop	facilities			-	· - ·	
O. R	20.80 } 15.19 }	5.0	51	1 <b>.34</b> .	4.27	
Deduction in t	rovision by ]	Rs. 15.19 i	akhs tl	rough rea	appropriation	

Reduction in provision by Rs. 15.19 lakhs through reappropriation was due mainly to non-creation of four new depots (Rs. 18.20 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to purchase of machinery (Rs. 3.01 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 4.27 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(vi) The expenditure under the grant includes contribution (Rs. 5,38.92 lakhs) and adjustments (Rs. 4,10.02 takhs) against

Grant	No.	37—contd.
-------	-----	-----------

\_

. .

the reserve funds shown below :						
Name of the Reserve Fund and its purpose	Contri- bution during 1983-84	mula-	amount	adjusted during 1983-84		
1	2	3	4	5	6	
<ul> <li>(i) Depreciation Reserve Fund (Motor Transport) (To meet the cost of re- newals and replacement of buses, machinery and furniture, etc.)</li> <li>(ii) Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund (To meet third party claims and the cost of heavy repairs arising out of accidents to wehi- cles operated on the ser- vices run (by Punjab Government)</li> </ul>	4,62.15	62.53	5,24.68	of rupees 3,41.10	8 <b>;36</b> .70	
Government)	76.77	0.91	77.68	68.92	8.76	

Contributions to the Depreciation Reserve Fund (Motor Transport) are made every year at certain rates on the book value of the fixed assets. The Motor Transport (Accident) Reserve Fund is credited with an amount equal to the annual insurance premium due on each vehicle in commission for a period of four years. Government vehicles are exempt from insurance. The actual expenditure is debited in the first instance under the grant. Subsequently, the expenditure is transferred to the funds before the close of the accounts for the year.

An account of the transactions relating to the funds is included in Statement No. 16 of Finance Accounts 1983-84.

206					
Grant	No.	38			

Grant No. 38Multi-pur	pose River Pı	rojects (All vot	ied)
	Total grant	Actual expenditure	•
Revenue :	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Major head : 332—Multi-purpose River Projects			
Original 11,01,57,000 Supplementary	) } 11,01,57,000	11 <b>,89,66,674</b>	-+88,09,674
Amount surrendered during the (March 1984) Capital :			33,72,000
Major head :			
532—Capital Outlay on Multi-			
Original 16,20,38,000 Supplementary	16,20,38,000	72,80,61,816	+-56,60,23,816
Amount surrendered during the			••

# Notes and comments-

## Revenue :

(i) Excess of Rs. 88,09,674 over the grant requires regularisation. Large excess occurred in previous years also vide note (ix).

207 Grant No. 38—contd.

(ii) Excess (partly set off by saving mentioned in note (iv) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :----

Head	Total . grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving
A-Bhakra-Nangal Project-		(In lakhs of r	upees)

1. (d)—Unit No. 6—Bhakra Canals—

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & & 3,64.04 \\ R & & -4.76 \end{array} \right\} \quad 3,59.28 \quad 4,03.41 \quad +44.13 \\ \end{array}$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.76 lakhs through reappropriation was due mainly to (i) issue of stock direct to works (Rs. 20.05 lakhs), (ii) cut imposed by Government as economy measures (Rs. 1.78 lakhs) and (iii) payment of fixed medical allowance to staff (Rs. 0.30 lakh); partly set off by excess due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 17.37 lakhs).

2. (e)—Unit No. 7—Bist Doab Canal—

O R  $\begin{array}{c} 65.92 \\ \\ 4.76 \end{array}$ 70.68
79.36
--8.68

Augmentation of the provision by Rs. 4.76 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 5.53 lakhs) and rise of price index in medicines (Rs. 0.01 lakh), partly set off by economy measures (0.78 lakh).

3. (a)Unit No. Dam	1—Bhakra		•	
0	2,62.08	1 06 44	0.60.50	
R	<b>—65.64</b> ∫	1,96.44	2,62.59	66.15

## Grant No. 38-contd.

In view of the final excess of Rs. 66.15 lakhs, withdrawal of Rs. 65.64 lakhs in March 1984 as economy in expenditure and due to less expenditure by Bhakra Beas Management Board was injudicious.

Reasons for the excess in the above cases (serial nos. 1 to 3) have not been intimated (June 1985).

A-Bhakra Nangal Project-4. (c)-Unit No. 3-Nangal

Hydel Channels-

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.63 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to increase in works expenditure by Bhakra Beas Management Board (Rs. 2.15 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 0.52 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1.71 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iii) An instance where the expenditure was incurred without provision of funds is given below :---

Head	i.	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
		_	(In lakhs of	rupees)
(f)-Other expend	iture—	, 1 ·		
2.—Advances to of Government and Agencies for Com Works—	1			•
· 0			64.67	-+-64 -67

Reasons for not making provision to cover the expenditure of Rs. 64.67 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

·

Grant No. 38-contd.

<ul> <li>(iv) Saving occurred mainly Head</li> <li>B—Beas Project—</li> </ul>	under : Total Actual Excess grant expenditure Saving
1. (b)—Unit No. 2—Beas Dam at Pong—	•••••
O 89.93 R 18.09 Augmentation of provision by I	1,08.02 65.56

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 18.09 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to urgent nature of expenditure and increase by Bhakra Beas Management Board (Rs. 24.94 lakhs); partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 6.85 lakhs).

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 42.46 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

28.72 8.55 37.27 19.89

-17.38

2. (a)---Unit No. 1---Beas Sutlei Link---

0

R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 8.55 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to increase in works expenditure by Bhakra Beas Management Board (Rs. 15.02 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy measures (Rs. 6.47 lakhs).

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 17.38 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. Unit No. II-B.C. B. portion---R 2.51 2.51 ... -2.51

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 2.51 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 to clear outstanding liability, proved to be wholly unnecessary as no expenditure was incurred.

Reasons for non-utilisation of provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

Capital : (v) Excess of Rs. 56,60,23,816 of This was 349 per cent of the pr succession in which the grant clo (vi) Excess occurred mainly	ovision. If	excess. See no	te (ix).
(vi) Excess Security Head	Total	Actual expenditure	Excess+
		(In lakhs of r	
B-Beas Dam Project-		(1.1	
1. (a)—Unit No. 1—			
Beas Sutlej Link-			
O 5,43.00 }	5,68.00	21,58.08	+15,90.08
R. 25.00 J			
Augmentation of provision b	oy Rs. 25 lak	ths through rea	ppropriation,
in March 1984 was due to more	e share pay	able to Bhakra	Beas Mana-
gement Board.		•	
E-Thein Dam Project-			
2.1 Thein Dam-			
O 5,00.00 } R 41.03 }	5 41 .03	15,06 -06	-1-9.65 -03
Augmentation of provision b	v Rs. 41.03	lakhs through	reappropria-
tion in March 1984 was due ma	inly to (i) s	rant of additio	onal dearness
allowance to Government emplo	wees (Rs. 6	1.02 lakhs). (i	) payment of
rent of buildings (Rs. 1.19 lakhs)	and (iii) cl	earance of pen	ding medical
bills (Rs.0.65 lakh), partly set off	bu transfer (	of provision to	meet expendi-
ture on salary of staff (Rs. 19.97	by transfer v	ACONOMN M68	sures (Rs. 1.86
ture on salary of stall (Ks. 19.97	lakiis) and	COOLOMY MICH.	
lakhs). A—Bhakra Nangal Project—			
3, (a)—Unit No. 1—			
Bhakra Dam—			

Bhakra Dam— O 7 • 33 7,10·94 +7,07·35 3 - 59 R

.

Reduction in provision by Rs. 3.74 lakhs through reappropriation was due mainly to less share payable to Bhakra Beas Management Boards

211

4. (d)-Unit No. 1-B-Bhakra Project Right Bank Power Plant-0 2.83 2.83 3.62 .1.4 +3,59-31 B-Beas Dam Project-5. (b)-Unit No. 2-Beas Dam at Pong 1.34 00 89.00 3.81 .64 0 2.47 64 45.00 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 45 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to more share payable to Bhakra Beas Management Board.

C-Shah Nahar Weir Project-

6. 1—Con Weir for S		··· 11		•	
0	ן 20-1,23	•		,	· ·
	50.00	1,73	20	3,78,·32	2 -+2,05 ;12

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 50 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to (i) cover the expenditure under works (Rs. 33.58 lakhs), (ii) transfer of cement from Anandpur Sahib Hydel

### Grant No. 38-contd.

Project and Mukerian Hydel Project (Rs. 30.37 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to (i) sale proceeds of machinery (Rs. 10.01 lakhs), (ii) (Rs. 1.63 lakhs), (iii) economy measures (Rs. 1.29 lakhs) vacancies and (iv) payment of fixed medical allowance to the staff (Rs. 1.02 lakhs). A—Bhakra Nangal Project—

7. (c)-Unit No. 1-

.A-Bhakra left Bank Power Plant-

0 0.02 4.65 14 .60 -1-9 -95 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 4.63 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to more share payable to Bhakra Beas Management Board.

Reasons for the excess in the above cases (serial nos. 1 to 7) have not been intimated (June 1985). 1.12.6022

- 8. G-Low Dam in Kandi Area-
  - Ò 1.00.00 80.00 1.03.00 -23 -00 R 20.00

In view of final excess of Rs. 23 lakhs reduction in provision by Rs. 20 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 proved to be unrealistic.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 23 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

• ...: - 1
Grant	No.	38-contd.	•
-------	-----	-----------	---

(vii) Instances where the • of funds are given below:—	expendiur	e was incurred wit	hout provision
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving
B-Beas Dam Project-	(.	In lakhs of rupees)	
(d)—Advances to other Governments and agencies for Common Works—		n serve te se	
1. 1—Advances for Beas Construction Board—		, s.	
O (c)—Beas Transmission Lines—	•	8,93-96	-+8,93 96
2. 1—Beas Transmission Lines—			· · · · · ·
0		6,41 .56	
Reasons for not covering vision have not been intimated			cases by pro-
(viii) Saving occurred ma	ainly unde	r:	
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+ Saving
D-Dholbaha Check Dam	·· . (	In lakhs of rupces)	) (* 한동 - 44 (*
1.1-Dholbaha Check Dam-	,		in the second

1 - -

1,29.90 1,08 -08 +21.82 • Inin C

12.11

.

1.1-Dholbaha Check Dam-

2,50.00

\_\_1,41 ·92 ∫;

0

R

214 Grant-No. 38--coñtd.

Reduction of funds by Rs. 1,41 92 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was mainly due to (i) non-finalisation of decision on completion of the balance works of Dholbaha Dam (Rs. 1,32 05 lakhs), (ii) late opening of Kandi Canal Design Division (Rs. 9.77 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 0.59 lakh), partly set off by excess due to purchase of machinery urgently required for the execution of the project (Rs. 0.49 lakh).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 21.82 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

F-Shahpur Kandi Project-

2.1.-Shabpur Kandi

Barrage—

O 5.00 5.00 0.25 -4.75

Reasons for the final saving of Rs.4.75 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(ix) Significant excess expenditure occurred under the grant in the previous years also. During the last five years the excess ranged from 12 per cent to 26 per cent in Revenue Section and from 120 per cent to 228 per cent in Capital Section respectively as detailed below:—

Year		Total grant	Actual oxpenditure	Excess+	Percentage of excess
					(rounded)
		1	(In lakhs of	rupees)	. ,
1978-79	Revenue	6,19 - 30	` 7,80 ·77	1.61 .47	26
	Capital '	29,44 -81	82,74 .29	53,29 .48	181
1979-80	Revenue	6,94 •44		1,00 -18	14
	· Capital	25,77 .14	84,49 .72	58,72.58	228
1980-81	Revenue	6,88 .55		1,79.55	26
	Capital	29,17.97	78,60 .31	49,42 .34	169
1981-82	Revenue	8,44 .37	9,47.80	1,03.43	10)
	Capital	43,22.82	95,22.09	51,99 .27	120
1982-83	Revenue	9,57.09	10,84 68	1,27.59	120
	Capital	42,52 .06	1,22,30 -95	79,78 ·89	188

Grant No. 38-contd.

(x) Review of Direction and Administration and Machinery and Equipment charges in the Irrigation Department—Major heads 332—Multi-purpose River Projects and 532—Capital Outlay on Multi-purpose River Projects-The following table shows the figures of Direction and Administration and Machinery and Equipment charges and their percentages to works outlay during 1981-82, 1982-83 and 1983-84:—

Head of Account	Year Works outlay	Direc- tion	Machi- nery and		Percentage to Works outlay	
4 ; , 1			and and Adminis- Equip- tration ment charges charges		Dire- 'ction . 'and Admin- istrat- ion charges	Machi- nery and Equip- ment charges
Bhakra	'1981-82	1,34 ·62	(In lakh 2,21 ·65	s of rupees)	. 1;64 -65	· [0 ·53
Canals ,	1982-83	1,68-68	2,45 -75	1-22	1,45-69	<sup>4</sup> 0 <b>-72</b>
	-1 <b>983-84</b>	1,68 •74	2,74 -06	·2 ·79	-1,62 :41	: 1 -65
Thein Dam	`1981 <b>-82</b>	5,89-01	1,80 -37	-4,87-73	' <b>30-62</b> '	<sup>-</sup> 82 <sup>1</sup> 81
	1982-83	14,21 -33	`2,13 - 19	6,60`-51	15 °00	<b>'46</b> -89
۲	1983-84	5,66 44	1,89-13	24 <u>-</u> 91	33 - 39	, <b>4</b> -39 `
Dholbaha Check Dam	1981-82 ·	1,09 • 94	<b>, 13 -74</b> ,	. 2.38	-12 -50	. 2.16
	1982-83	1,31 92	32-62	2 · 19	24 - 73	1 -66
	1983-84	··49 ·52	31 •78	2 • 12	64 18	4:28 .
Shah Nahar Weir Project	1981-82	3,81.74	· •48 •85	n na kraže	.12-80	
weir Flöjeet	ʻ1982-83	2,09-49	′48 •24	• • •	<b>23</b> •03	; ···
•	1983-84	1,39*64 1	28-21	°8-93	20-20	6 40
Shahpur Kandi Project	1981-82	0 • 76	0 33		43 42	
Kanu Fiojeci	1982-83	1 -53	0 58		37-91	· ··.
	1983-84	•••	0-25	••	•• .	· ·· .
Low Dam in Kandi Arca	1981-82	. 10-02	0.15	0 02	1 <b>- 50</b>	0.20
	1982-83	11 18	2.37	2.50	21 20	<b>{22:36</b>
	1983-84	-730 -52	26-94	~~~ <b>3-06</b>	188-27	∋ 10+03 <i>1</i>
	• •			· · ·	нт <u>т</u>	· ·

(xi) Suspense transactions—(i) The expenditure under this grant includes Rs. 35,36 91 lakhs booked under the minor head "Suspense". The minor head "Suspense" is not a final head of account. It accommodates interim transactions where further payments or adjustments of value are necessary before the transactions can be considered complete and finally accounted for. Accordingly the transactions under this head, if not adjusted to the final head of account, are carried forward from year to year. The "Suspense" head has four sub-divisions viz. (1) Stock,
(2) Purchases, (3) Miscellaneous Works Advances and (4) Workshop Suspense.

The nature and accounting of the transactions under each of these sub-divisions is explained below:----

(1) Stock—This head is debited with the value of materials acquired not for any particular work but for the general use of the division. It is credited with the value of the materials issued or transferred to other divisions or otherwise disposed of. This sub-head will, therefore, show a debit balance representing the value of materials held in stock plus unadjusted charges connected with manufacture, if any.

(2) Purchases—When materials are purchased or transferred from another division or department for a specific work or stock, their value pending actual payment or adjustment, is credited to "Purchases' by per contra debit to the work or 'Stock' as the case may be. When payment is made or the value is adjusted, the sub-head is debited with the amount thereby clearing the previous credit.

The sub-head will, therefore, show a minus (credit) balance representing the value of materials received but not paid for or adjusted.

(3) Miscellaneous Works Advances—The sub-head accommodates debits for the value of stores sold on credit, expenditure incurred on deposit works in excess of deposits received, losses of cash or stores not written off and sums recoverable from Government servants, etc. A debit balance thus represents recoverable amount.

1

		217 <sub>11</sub>	
	Grant No.	38—contd.	
۱ 			•

(4) Workshop Suspense—The charges for jobs executed or other operations in Public Works Department Workshops are debited to this sub-head pending their recovery or adjustment.

(ii) An analysis of "Suspense" transactions in this grant in 1983-84: together with the opening and closing balances is given below:—

. "

Head	Opening balance -+debit credit		Credit -	- Closing balance debit credit
		(In lakhs of rupees)	-	
1. Major Hea Multi-purpo River Projec	se		•••	ີມ ອີຊີ + - -
Stock .	- <del>  4</del> 6 •19	NT		-
DIGGA .	-1-10-13	<b>93 -37</b> (10), 15		•
Purchases	—8 ·72	3 • 57	5 •53	
Miscellaneo Works	us			
Advances	+75 ·09	<b>40 ·94</b>	41 •40	- <b>+-74 ·63</b>
Total	+1,12·56	1,37.88	1,41 -21	<u>+</u> 1,09 ·23

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
	ad 532—. itlay on Multi- iver Projects		·	
Stock	-+16,37′-68	15,79 -47	16,38 ·91	+-15 <b>,</b> 78 ·24
Purchases Miscellaneou	—19 ·35 1s Works	2,89 •70	1 <b>,9</b> 6 •81	+73 ·54'A'
Advances		13,24 •75	23,40 88	<b>+10,70 ∙03</b>
Workshop Suspense	+12·17	2,05 • 11	2,05 -11	+12 ·17
Total	+37,16 .66	33,99 03	43,81 71	+27,33 98
			<del></del>	

Grant No. 38—concld.

'A' Debit balance is due to adjustment of more amount as compared to credits during the financial year 1983-84. The matter is under correspondence with the department.

.

Grant No. 39—Irriga	ation, Drainag (All voted)		Control
ı	Total . grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+- Saving
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.
Revenue:		,* · · ·	
Major heads:			• -
306—Minor Irrigation,			
331—Water and Power Development Services a	nd		, , , , ,
333—Irrigation, Navigation, Drainage and Flood Co Projects	ontrol		
Original 63,96,49,000		· ·	
Supple-	63,96,49,000	68,64,86,480 '	+4,68,37,480
Amount surrendered during t	he year	۰.	
(March 1984)			. 2,48,89,00
Capital:	-	· ·	
Major heads :		•	•r
506—Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development and	·	• • • • • • • •	

•

,

.

ŧ

ir.

K

	GsadtiN	o \$ <b>39—contd</b>	
--	---------	----------------------	--

533—Capital Outlay on Irrigation', Navigation, " Drainage and Flood Control Projects

Original' 43,56,54,000' Supplementary 1,15,00,000 J

Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)

39,77,000

X

Notes and comments—

#### **Revenue:**

(i) Excess of Rs. 4,68,37,480 over the grant requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of the final excess of Rs. 4,68.37 lakhs surrender of Rs. 2,48 89 lakhs made in March 1984 was injudicious.

(iii) Excess (partly set off by saving under other heads mentioned in note (vii) below) occurred mainly under the following heads:

Totál grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
(1	In lakhs of rupees)	
	-	• •
nce		· ',
		١
£ 95 1£	11.00.00	
0,00.10	. 11,33.8[	- <b>4,48.66</b> 
	grant (1	grant expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)

Reduction of provision by reappropriation proved excessive.

Withdrawal of Rs. 2,80.95 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to delayed transfer of Tubewell circle to Punjab. State Tubewell Corporation.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 4,48.66 lakhs, have, not been intimated (June 1985).

: :

.36.96

+21.73

331-Water and Power

Development Services-

A-Water Development-

(c)—Research—

2.1-Research-

0

R

· \_4.45 j

19.68

Funds were withdrawn through reappropriation in March 1984 due mainly to economy measures (Rs. 2.85 lakhs) and due to non-furnishing the final report by the remote sensing survey Agency (Rs. 1.60 lakhs).

15.23

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 21.73 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

3. (a)—Technical Control and Supervision—

71.33

0

 $\left. \begin{array}{c} R \\ 2.61 \end{array} \right\} \begin{array}{c} 73.94 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.78 \\ 79.72 \\ 79.78 \\ 7$ 

Additional funds were provided through reappropriation in March 1984 due to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 5.78 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

333—Irrigation, N Drainge and Fle Projects—				
<ul> <li>A—Irrigation Pro (Commercial)</li> <li>4. (r)—Lining of Interest—</li> </ul>		·.	·	
ο.	3,84.19	3,84.19	6,46.37	+-2,62.18
5. (j)—Shah Na 2—Interest—	har Canal Pi	roject—		
ο	58:46	58.46	1,13.03	+54.57
6. (f)—Sirhind 3—Suspense—	Canal—		•	
<b>o</b> '	12.00	12.00	54.23	+42.23
7. (n)—Utilisati Ravi Beas Wate Other expendit including intere	r ure	\$ ,		
1—Interest—	· ·			
<b>0</b> ·	, 28.18	28.18	37.47	+9.29
Reasons for t been intimated (J		s pertaining to	serial nos. 4 to	7 have not
B-Irrigation Pro	ojects	.e		

(Non-Commercial)

(c)-Sutlej Yamuna Link Canal Project-

# 8. 1-Direction and Administration-

0

7,36.95 -1-4,02.47 5,14.93 9,17.40 R

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to (i) posts having remained vacant (Rs. 1,99.01 lakhs), (ii) less claims of travelling allowance (Rs. 12.28 lakhs), (iii) non-purchase of office equipments and non-hiring of houses for officers (Rs. 9.30 lakhs) and (iv) economy measures (Rs. 1.43 lakhs).

Reduction in provision by reappropriation proved excessive in view of the final excess of Rs. 4,02.47 lakhs; reasons for which have not been intimated(June 1985).

F-Drainage Projects-(Non-Commercial)

2,80 ·00] \_\_1 ·30 ∫

9. 2-Maintenance-

0 R

2.87.08 -1-8-38 2,78.70

The provision was reduced by Rs. 1.30 lakhs in March 1984 through reapprporiation by diversion of funds to Flood Control Works. There was, however, finally an excess of Rs. 8.38 lakhs.

A-Irrigation Projects

(Commercial)-

2. (f)-Sirhind Canal-

10. 5-Works expenditure-

0	1,93-50	1,93 -50	1,99 •29	+5.79

# Grant No. 39 .... Contd.

. 224

.

.

3. (d)—Upp Canal—	er Bari Doab	,		
11. 2—Other including in				
0	61 77	61 -77	65-98	- <b> -4·2</b> 1
2:(f)Sirhin	d Canal		· ,	•
12. 4—Other interest—	expenditure inc	luding		•
0	6ľ ·14	61 :14	. <i>:64 ·58</i>	<del>.]+</del> 3==44
3(d)Upper Canal	Bati Doab	, , , _		
13. 3-Works	expenditure			
<b>0</b> `	80 <mark>`</mark> •70	80 ·70	82 ·94	+ 2 - 24
(j)—Shah Na Project—	ahar Canal			4
14.3-Works ex	penditure			•
ο	9 :00	9.00	11 <b>·03</b>	+2.03
(i)—Harike,	Project_	· .		
15. 1—Direction Administration		. ' .	، ۰	
· <b>O</b>	ך ¦12 89			-
R	0 •79 <sub>i</sub> }	<b>89 •91</b> ¦	91 -54	+1 -63
(J)—Shah Naha Project—	ur Canal			

۶

. >

. 6	Frant No. :	39 <u></u> contd.	
16. 1-Direction and Administration-		· · ·	· · ·
O 17·23 )		· .	
R_ 0-55∫	17 -	78 19.0	0 +1 22
Reasons for the final exc 16) have not been intimated	ess in the a June 1985	bove eight cases	(serial no. 9 to
(iv) Instances where ex of funds are given below:	penditure	was incurred. wi	thout. provision
Head	Total grant	Actual were expenditure	Excess-1-i. -Saving
		(In lakhs of a	rupëes) - '
333- <sup>1</sup> Irrigation, Navigation,			
Drainage and Flood Control Projects—		-	-

A—Irrigation Projects— (Commercial)		۰.
1. (d)—Upper Bari Doab Canal—		
(5)—Suspense		
0	"	58 ·91
2. (f)-Sirhind Canal-		

. .

(6)-Pensionary Charges-

0

Ć

225,

ï

2

+-58 -91

15 42

ć

. 2.1

5-42 ٩

Grant	No.	39—contd.
		•

3. (d)—Upper Bari Canal—	Doab		· ·	
4—Pensionary Char	ges			
0		••	3 •71	+3.71
4. (i)—Harike Proj	ect			
6-Pensionary Charg	jes—			
0			1 -83	+1 ·83
5. (h)—Sutlej Valle Project—	У.			
6-Pensionary Char	ges			
0	••	••	1 •23	+1 •23
6. (j)—Shah Nahar Project—	r Canal			
4-Pensionary Char	rges			
ο	••	••	0 • 38	<b>+</b> 0·38
7. (g)—Banur Cana System—	al			
5Interest				
ο	••		0 • 22	- <u>+</u> -0 ·22
B—Irrigation Proje (Non-Commercial)	:ct	· .		
8. Suspense		-		
0	••	••	0 •12	+0.12

- A—Irrigation Projects— (Commercial)
- 9. (g)—Banur Canal System—

4-Pensionary Charges-

0

0.02 + 0.02

Reasons for not covering the expenditure in the above cases by provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

(v) In the following cases expenditure was incurred by reappropriating funds without obtaining budget provision, even then additional funds obtained in March 1984 proved inadequate :---

	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
			(In lakhs of rug	pees)
306—Minor Ir	rigation—			
(c)—Tubewells-	_			
1. 1—Tubewel Technical Co Assistance S	-operation			
R	2,35.95	2,35.95	3,20.02	- <del> `</del> 84'-07

Transfer of Tubewell Circle to Punjab State Tubewell Corporation was delayed, hence the provision was made through reappropriation in March 1984.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 84.07 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

		۹- ۱		
		228		
	Grant	No. 39-con	đ.	
(d)-Lift Irrigation		,		
Scheme—				, 1
2. 3—Installation	of 150 tube	wells		an 11
along main bran augment irrigation	on supplies	, n ,	la gʻ) me.	1'- (म्) काल्फ्रियट
from U.B.D.C.	tract—	1		11.514.621
R	15 00	15-00	· 58 Öl 👎	יי <mark>-∤י43</mark> ׂי
was delayed, hence March 1984	e, the provisi ລາ, ສ ໄດ້ ແມ່ນນະ	on was made t http://www.com/	hrough reappro	priation
(June 1985).	· .	<b>``</b>	ths have not bee	
(c)				
3. 2—Installation	10 A 14 P 100	front reases y. Lupateni ha, a	or i the count	e regurs i pt £3pmi
LITOCMETTS ITT			•,	
Mahilpur Block-		1. 1. 1 15.00	43 -72	+28;7
Provision throu due to delayed tra	nsfer. of Tu	bewell Circle to	h 1984 was to m o Punjab State	cet charg
Corporation due to				
Corporation due to	r.	of Rs.28.72 lak	hs have not bee	n intimat
Reasons for the (June 1985).	final excess ; of 96		hs have not bee	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation	final excess ; of 96		hs have not bee	n intimate Socialiti Socialiti
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R 	of 96 Albert Block- 15 00 ugh. reappro		hs have not bee	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R 	of 96 of 96 of 86 of 80 ock- 15-00 ugh reapproved transfer		hs have not bee 	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R (Provision thro charges due to delay well. Corporation.	of 96 akot Block- 15-00 ugh. reapproved transfer	15.00 opriation in M of Tubewell Ci	hs have not bee 	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R (Provision thro charges due to delay well, Corporation, Reasons for the June 1985).	of 96 akot Block- 15-00 yed, transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer	15.00 opriation in M of Tubewell Ci المالية of Rs.13.63 lak	hs have not bee 28 63 Iarch 1984 wa rele to Punjab S Science 11 (1995) hs have not been	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R (Provision thro charges due to delay welly. Corporation. Reasons for the	of 96 akot Block- 15-00 yed, transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer	15.00 opriation in M of Tubewell Ci المالية of Rs.13.63 lak	hs have not bee 28 63 Iarch 1984 wa rele to Punjab S active up 1 (1995) hs have not been active up 1 (1995) active up 1	n intimate 
Corporation due to Reasons for the (June 1985). 4. 3—Installation tubewells in Sh R (Provision thro charges due to delay well, Corporation. Reasons for the June 1985).	of 96 akot Block- 15-00 yed, transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer by transfer	15.00 opriation in M of Tubewell Ci المالية of Rs.13.63 lak	hs have not bee 28 63 Iarch 1984 wa rele to Punjab S active up 1 (1995) hs have not been active up 1 (1995) active up 1	n intimate 

.

- 01	aul 140. 35-	coma.	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
(vi) In the following cases augmentation of provision by reappropria- tion in March 1984 proved injudicious.					
Head	Total grant	Actual Expenditure	(cešs牛 <sup>ii)</sup> iving—·i·ii: 、 cs)-、、、、、		
333—Irrigation, Navigation, Drainage and Flood Control Projects—	·· · ·	(4. %) (4. %) (4. %) (4. %)			
A—Irrigation Projects— (Commercial)	• •{``	entra en polisione entra en polisione en sur cum terbi			
(f)—Sirhind Canal—	•		•		
1-Direction and Administration	. ı	ter a steri	1999 - 1999 - 1999 1999 -		
O 2,30.25 )	2,37.73	<b>2,71.10</b>	4-33-37		
R 7-48∫	. 2,37.73		-1-0-00 -1-0-0-1-0		
Augmentation of funds t due mainly to grant of add employees (Rs. 17.03 lakhs), lakhs) and option for fix (Rs. 1.31 lakhs).	litional dearne partly set off b ed medical a	ss allowance to G y diversion of fund llowance by the	overnment s (Rs. 8.09 employees		
Reasons for the final exc (June 1985)		7 lakhs have not bee	t in The second		
2.F-Drainage Projects- (Non-Commercial)	e	a le clastice à	lenneterna • − •β		
1-Direction and Adminis	tration—	(1.14 (1.14	1 22 23 1 (22)		
0 <sup>1</sup> ,56.26	-	11-1 Valley Project			
R 5.21	1,61.47	1,94.12			
Augmentation of funds due mainly to sanction of ins	through reappi talments of ad	ropriation in March ditional dearness al	1984 was lowance to		

due mainly to sanction of instalments of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 7.13 lakhs), partly set off by option for fixed medical allowance by the employees (Rs. 1.35 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 0.57 lakh).

229

Grant No. 39-contd.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 32.65 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). 3. A-Irrigation Projects-

(Commercial)

(h)-Sutlej Valley Project-

4-Works expenditure-

0 44 .20 49 .20 78-63 +29.43 R

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 5 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was made to carry out essential repairs.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 29.43 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

- 4. (d)-Upper Bari Doab Canal\_
- · 1-Direction and Administration-

0 R 1,54.31 ] 6.43 [ 1,60.74 1,85.54 -1-24+80

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 6.43 lakhs was due mainly to sanction of more instalments of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 24.80 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

5. (h)-Sutlej Valley Project-

1-Direction and

Administration-

0.

55.71 61.·35\_\_\_\_ R

Additional funds were provided through reappropriation in March 1984 due to sanction of instalments of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 2.41 lakhs) and payment of increased Lämbardari Fee (Rs. 1.11 lakhs), partly set off by economy measures (Rs. 0.09 lakh).

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 5.64 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(vii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Hea	ď	Total grant	'Actual- expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
306—Minor Im	rigation		(In lakhs of i	upëës)
1. (c)—Other Works—Lini courses by I Tubewell Co	Punjab State			, , , , ,
<u>.</u> 0	4,85.41	4,85.41		4,85:41
	vision in the abo been intimated (Ju		nained unutilised	, reasons for
(c)—Tubewells-	<b></b>			
2.4—Reclamatic and Thur are:	on of Rakkar a in the State—			
0 R	$ \begin{array}{c} 13 \cdot 14 \\ -0 \cdot 32 \end{array} $	. 12•82	. <b>6 ∙</b> 60	<b>—6 ·22</b> ·
water/surface irrigation on	ening of ground water (Minor sharing	I	•.	
basis)— 'O :	6:00	6-00	) the state of the	. —6·00

# 232 Gránt No. 39-1.0001d.

: .

1

	<u>,</u>	_ · •			
त्री विकास संस्थान	n au dan	nti iola		1. Charles	146A
(d)-Lift Irrigation	storrena la Emissoria la	n in den in. 11 den in.	r boarde 1811 waar	national al Participation	- 1924 - E-
, Schemes	بحرج والاروا	111 122	da gola	94 <u>(</u> 1 - <u>5</u> 1)	erfi inre
4. 5—Scheme of s	upplementin	ģ		•	$t_{1}^{t}$ by
, supplies by Lift I Schemes—	rrigațion , ,	(-6.7 - 5)	N arton b	या विस्त्रिय। हर्ष्य	って対 生 nru も
<b>0</b>	3-007 In 1 1	) 11774 - 1174 - 1	بيمانان وران	enzertaezz Z	6171
•	_2,40	0.60	)	- [.rol]	0 (0
	Brod INA	t er			· · ·
Reduction in pr	ovision by R	ls. 2.40 I	akhs throug	h reapprop	riation in
March 1984 was due	to non-imple	mentatio	on of the Sch	eme,	196 - Chin
5. 1 <sup>'</sup> -River Ravi a Nallah Area-Lift Schemes			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	angatan araw Panganan A Anganan Indonesia Pangapan P	nimi Tan t
120 1	י <mark>(50 8</mark>	• • . :	11	:	<u>;</u>
• R _ 11-11 - 11-11-	-0 (37 J <sub>rate</sub> r	1.551 - 1		1911 ERC   1	site i
Reasons for the intimated (June 1985	final saving	under	item nos. 2	to 5 have	not been
331-Water and Por	wer		2115	le estren Artige s	
Development Servi	ices—	•.		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
B-Power Developm	ent—	12		•	÷.
6. (h)-Other expen		a	<u>, '</u> 0	•	9
		•	10 - 3 - - 10251	gangré (n. Iastri anti-	ri≩ à € L'metes
(a)—Subsidy—		r' '		and and the product	ы <sup>с</sup> ти
' (r' <b>Ó</b> 12	<b>,64 00</b>	12,64-0	0 (12,	10-00	54 •00

Grant No. 39-contd.

Reasons for the final saving of June 1985).	Rs. 54 lakhs have not been intimated
A-Water Development-	in an gri fatti at in 2000 an an a Anggara an
7. (e)—Survey and Investigation— 1—Direction and Administration—	
O 50-22 R 1-86	52·08 22·95:

Augmentation of the provision through reappropriation was made in March 1984 mainly due to sanction of instalments of additional dearness allowance to Government employees. The expenditure, however, did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 29.13 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

8. 4-Other Charges-

21.02

-1 ·02

O R

17.60

Rama in

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to economy measures.

20.00

Reasons for final saving of Rs. 2.40 lakhs have not been intimated<sup>1</sup> (June 1985).

9. 2—Machinery and

equipment.... . . . . . 0 1.06 0 •55 j R

ندير. **1-61** 

0.03. <u>-1.58</u>

.....

Augmentation of the provision by Rs. 0.55 lakh through reappropriation in March 1984 for purchase of a new Jeep was unnecessary as the expenditure did not come up even to original provision.

Reasons for (June 1985). 333—Irrigation, Drainage and Control Projec	Navigation, Flood	'Rs. 1.58 lakhs hav	e not been	intimated
A-Irrigation P (Commercial)	rojects			
10. (v).—Anandi Hydel Project				
O R	1,0094 12 -13	88 ·81		8881
<ol> <li>(w)—Muker</li> <li>Project—</li> </ol>	ian Hydel	<b>,</b>		
O R	$ \begin{array}{c} 80 \cdot 11 \\ -10 \cdot 20 \end{array} $	· 69·•91 <sup>.</sup>	••	÷69 •91
12. C-Other e	xpenditure			
2—Investigation Schemes—	of New	•		
O R	51 ·02	29 •96	••	
(i)-Gang Canal	System			

...

(i)—Gang Canal System—

13. (2)–	-Works expenditure			
Ο	40 <del>0</del> 0 j	<b>5</b> 0.00		
R	<u> </u>	30.00	••	<b>30 •00</b>

Entire provision in the above cases (item nos. 10 to 13) remained unutilised, reasons have not been intimated (June 1985).

- 14. (a)—Direction and Administration—

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to posts remaining vacant.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 66.40 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

15. (b)—Rajasthan Feeder— (Punjab Portion)

1-Direction and Administration-

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 36 \cdot 82 \\ R & 1 \cdot 16 \end{array} \end{array} 37 \cdot 98 & 1 \cdot 29 & -36 \cdot 69 \\ \end{array}$ 

Augmentation of the provision by Rs. 1.16 lakhs through reappropriation due to sanction of instalments of additioal dearness allowance to Government employees was injudicious as the expenditure did not come up even to the original provision.

Reasons for the final saving of Rs. 36.69 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). 236 Grant, No. 39<del>., *contd.*,</del>

**B**—Irrigation Projects-.11 4 4 1 4 44 · 1 (Non-Commercial) . ۰, 16-Maintenance-. 1 21 - 51 0 21 - 51 14.04 7 • 47 1. 1. A. B. B. B. B. B. M. M. 1 A-Irrigation Projects-" ويعدفه والمستعدي والاستراق 12.53 (Commercial)-, i 1.164 - 1 (i)-Harike Projectart. . . . . . . 17. 3—Suspense— ٤, īο) <sup>11</sup>30.00 · 30·00 -5 •60 24 •40 B-Irrigation Project (Non-Commercial) 2.11¥+ . 1.1.12 4 . ٤... *.* . an she chi chi shekara ١., Other expenditure-18-Direction and Admini-12.14 1 stration-0 24.92 24.92 n. i. 21 : 25 · · · · . (mini) 11 . . . 1 2 A-Irrigation Projects-(Commercial) 19. (h)-Sutlej Valley Project-6.2 Suspense ŧ ١. . • 0 10.00 10.00 -1 -95 8.05 G-Flood Control and Antif . . Sea Erosion Projects 100 (Non-Commercial)-<u>51, 19</u> We had been a 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. ., . (d)—Anti-Water logging Sec. 14 1.1.1 . . . . . . . drainage and Flood 42 ١., - 1 Control Projectł

х

Grant No	39—contd.	
----------	-----------	--

•

20.1-Directi	on and		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	11 (J.)
. Administra	tion	•		ê tina
0 <i>'</i>	7 •21	5.32	5 -09	0 ·23
R	—1 ·89	} 5.32	י ליביין אין אין אין אין אין אין אין אין אין	i
	val of Rs. 1.89 to posts rema		reappropriation	in March
Reasons mated (June		iving at serial n	os. 16 to 20 have	not been inti-
Capital :			ng ter ter en sete	на т. На <sup>р</sup> ал <sup>ана</sup> Бе
(viii) Tl 8 percent of t	he expenditure he provision) w	exceeded the hich requires re	grant by Rs. egularisation.	
grant. Detai below :— Year	ls of excess exp Total grant	Expenditure during	the last five y	Percentage of, excess (rounded)
		(In lal	khs of rupees)	· /
1 <b>978-7</b> 9	26,55 ·97	36,23 •72	9,67-75	
1 <b>979-80</b>	<b>27,93</b> •01		. 17,67 -36	. 63
1980-81	' 30,09 ·36	•	14,55 ·79	. 48
1981-82	51,07 •44	71,32 .84	20,25 40	1
•				
1982-83	33,04 30	: 54.36.42	21,32-12	. 4

Grant No. 39-contd.

(x) Exces	s occurred main	nly under the	following heads	
Head 506-Capital O	outlay on gation, ation and	Total grant	Actual expenditure s of rupees)	Excess-+- Saving
(a)—Minor Irri	gation—			
1.2—Integrated of Water reso	Utilisation purces—			
0	<b>28 •00</b>	28.00	30 - 39	+2.39
Reasons fo ed (June 1985).	r the final exce	ss of Rs. 2.39	lakhs have not	
533—Capital O Irrigation, Na Drainage and Control Proje	vigation, Flood			
A—Irrigation P. (Commercia	rojects— 11)			
2. 4—Lining o	f channels—			
O R	$\left. \begin{array}{c} 22,01.02 \\ -29.41 \end{array} \right\}$	21,71.61	33,96.24	+12,24.63

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to posts remaining vacant (Rs. 33.49 lakhs) and economy measures (Rs. 8.75 lakhs), partly set off by (i) completion of works of Lining Channels under the World Bank Aided Project (Rs. 10,63 lakhs) and (ii) clearance of pending bills (Rs. 2.35 lakhs).

Reduction Rs. 12,24.63 1985).	in provision prove lakhs, reasons for	ed excessive in v which have n	iew of the fin tot been inti-	al excess of mated (June
				,
3. (3)—Susj	ense—			
0	3,68.90	3,68.90	8,99.14	+-5,30.24
4. (4)—Wor	ks expenditure—			
Ο	83.47	83.47	2,82.90	+1,99.43
Reasons ed (June 198	for the final excess (5).	in the above ca	ses have not b	een intimat-
5. G—Floo Anti-Sea Projects—				
(a)—Anti-Wa Drainage a Control Pr	nd Flood	•		
Works expense	diture			
Ο	ן 1,15.86		•	
S	1,15.00 }	3,90.50	4,13.27	+22.77
R	1,59.64 🕇	• 11		•
				1-

Augmentation of the provision by Rs. 1,59.64 lakhs through respropriation was attributed to more requirement of funds for "Flood Control Works". 240

### Grant No. 39 contd.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 22.77 lakhs have not been intimated '(June 1985). 1 4 2 . . . . . . . . 6. (a)-Anti-Water logging Drainage and Flood Control Projects Suspense-90.00 0 +1.01.77 1.44.12 . 42.35 R 47.65 Reduction in provision in March 1984 by Rs. 47.65 lakhs through reappropriation was due to cut imposed by the Government. - Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1,01.77 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985). 11. . . 2 - a construction of the -Bolthan fair F-Drainage Projects-(Non-Commercial) (a)—Anti-Water logging Drainage and Flood Control Projects-7. (1)-Direction and Administration-98.65 1.10.21 '+11.56 98.65 0 A-Irrigation Projects-(Commercial) 8. (7)—Modernisation of vi, existing Canals-0 i 10:00 le −e⊶ 10,00- ≤ ... 

	- :.0]:	lanar, ist - (r)
	. 8.12	+8.12
		•
		,
and	n An an Anna an Anna	، بار د <sup>ر</sup>
} 31 10.00 }		- £i ist3i,35/≮ 
the provision by (R æt the expenditure	s. 10 lakhs) through of Foreign consulta	reappropriation
final saving of Rs.	. 3.35 lakhs have not	t been intimat-
ojects-		
ure—	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	2.04	' <b>2.0</b> 4'
).		· · ·
Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving
(	In lakhs of rupees)	ante a la composition a la composition à la composition à la composition de la composition de la composition de
on	10 Mar 1	
and t—	· * * * * * * *	يونا ڪريڪ ويون فيلو و
	inal exideess in the set 1985). a and 21.00 31. 10.00 31. the provision by (R set the expenditure final saving of Rs. bjects— ure— covering the exend mainly under:— Total grant	inal exicess in the above cases (Items 7 in and 21.00 10.00 31.00 31.00 31.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 31.00 27.65. 10.00 27.65

••

1

•

÷

≯

٢

- **T**i

i

(a)—Minor I	frrigation-			
1.1—Share Punjab Sta Corporatio	ate Tubewell			
0	1,87.00	1,87.00	1,71.00	16.00
Reasons f. (June 1985).	or final saving of	Rs. 16 lakhs h	ave not been	intimated
533—Capital Irrigation, Drainage a Control Pr	Navigation, and Flood			
A—Irrigation (Commerci	-			
2. Providing facilities to Area under				
ο	1,34 -00	1,34 -00	1 •15	1,32 .85
Reasons	for the final saving	g have not been	intimated (Jun	e 1985).
F-Drainage (Non-Com	-		4	
and Draina lowering of	Water logging age Scheme for water level of and Muktsar			
ο	1,00 -00	1,00 -00	• ••	1,00 •00

4. Works ex	penditure		•, -	• ·
0	77 -44	77 ·44 <sub>.</sub>	••	77 ·44
5. Dholbaha	Dam_			
0	10 00	10 .00	••	
Entire pro utilised, reaso;	ovision in the abo ns have not been i	ve cases (item nos ntimated (June 19	s. 3 to 5) re 985).	mained un-

A-Irrigation Projects-(Commercial) 6. (3)-Shah Nahar Canal Project-O 6,01 · 50 R -99 · 70 5,01 · 80 5,39 · 06 -1-37 · 26

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation was mainly due to, cut imposed by the Government (Rs. 1,09.05 lakhs) and posts remaining of vacant (Rs. 2.34 lakhs), partly set off by purchase of steel and cement for Kandi Canal Project (Rs. 7 lakhs) and sanction of instalments of additional dearness allowance to Government employees and clearance of bills (Rs. 4.69 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 37.26 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

7. (II)—Pilot demonstration schemes—

	· · · · ·	• .		•
0	ך 50- 84			
-	L	55-15	23 .80	<u> </u>
т	<u>-28 ·85</u>		20 00	01.35
R			•	

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation was mainly due to cut imposed by the Government.

Reasons for ted (June 1985)	the final saving	of Rs. 31 -35 lakh	s have not be	en intima-
• (a)—Upper Bar Canal—	i Doab	`\₽∙ `		
8-2-Utilisation Ravi Beas wa	iters	1	. •	× 2
R	- 75-00 0-20 }	75 •20	<b>65 -77</b> - ວ <sub>າ</sub> ເລະໄ	<b>9.43</b> -
9.5—Constructi distributories-		، مەر مەر	······	· •,
0	25 -00	<b>25`</b> •00	18-08	<u> </u>
"F—Drainage Pr (Non-Comme			;	س ۲۰
Dridnage and	flood	a estí se es	, ,	e. 
	y and			
<b>. و</b> . و	9 70	9 70	0.92	<mark>8 •78</mark>
_				

Reasons for final saving in above three cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

(xii) Review of Direction and Administration and Machinery and Equipment charges in the Irrigation Department

Major Head 333—Irrigation, Navigation, Drainage and Flood Control Projects, and 533—Capital outlay on Irrigation, Navigation, Drainage and Flood Control Projects—The following table shows the figures of

4

Direction and Administration and Machinery and Equipment charges and their percentage to works outlay during 1981-82, 1982-83 and 1983-84.

Head of Account	Year	r Works out- lay	Direc- tion	Machin- • ery and	Percents works	ige to outlay
· · ·	,	iay	Admi-		tion	Mach- inery and Equip- ment charges
•		(In lak	ths of rup	iees)		
Open Canäls	1981-82	25,84 •92	7,27 •21	26 - 42	28 14	1 ;02
	1982-83	19 <b>,97 ·0</b> 9	8,20-26	15-35	41 ·07	9 ·77
	1983-84	26,60 -42	9,69-79	20 <b>•</b> 87 '	36-45	0 78
Harike Project	1981-82	38 -49	76 ·Ö7	1.09	1,97 64	2 83
	1982-83	59 -03 ·	80 43	0 ·09	1,36 -25	0 15
	1983-84	53 ·79	93 •37	0•10	1,73 -58	0 · 19
Lift Irrigation Scheme—	1981-82	ő ·83	0:10		1 •46	
•	1982-83	2-02	0 -02	•••	0 99	• •
•	1983 <u>-</u> 84	1 <b>·96</b>	0.03	••	1 53	
Other Expenditur	e 1981-82	, 49 <i>∍</i> 96	-27 •14	••	54 32	
•	1982-83	57 10	32 - 43	2 •52	56 ·80	-4 •41
i •	1983-84	21 18	28 ·27	0 -12	133 •47	0 • 57

245

(xiii) Suspense transactions :-- The expenditure under the grant includes Rs. 30,48.35 lakhs under 'Suspense'.

The nature of 'Suspense' transactions has been explained under the Appropriation Accounts of Grant No. "38—Multi-purpose River Projects".

An analysis of "Suspense" transactions in the grant in 1983-84 together with the opening and closing balances is given below :----

Head Opening Debit Credit Closing balance balance -+Debit -+Debit --Credit --Credit

(In lakhs of rupees)

1. 306-Minor Irrigation

				-
Stock	- <b>-</b> -7 -27	12 •29	11 ·37	- <b> -</b> 8 ·19
Miscellaneous Works Advances	2 ·28	12 . 55	4 ·34	+ <b>5</b> •93
Total	- <del>  4</del> ·99	24 •84	15 -71	+-14 ·12
2. 331—Water and power Development Services				
Stock	- <b>-</b>	6 • 73	6 • 96	<b>-</b> +-20 ⋅63
Purchases	<u>—11 ·60</u>	••	••	11 ·60
Miscellaneous Works Advances	+-7 ·82	0.18	0.17	- <b>+</b> 7 ∙83
Total	<u>+17 ∙08</u>	6 •91	7 • 13	+16.86

.

247								
Grant No. 39—concid.								
3. 333—Irrigation, Navigation,								
Drainage and Flood (	Control							
Projects— Stock	-+-31	-21 3,68	•72 3,72	·09 + 27 ·84				
Purchases	-1-4	·04	:. 6	·352·31				
Miscellar nous Works Advances	+74	•01 2,42	-22 85	·00 +2,31 ·23				
Total	<u> </u>		·	4 -+-2,56 •76				
4. 506—Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development—								
Stock	- <b>+-20</b> -61	3-86	i 4.54	<del>+</del> 19 ·93				
Miscellaneous Works Advances	+8 •61	0 -07	0-01	+8 67				
Total	+29 ·22	3 .93	4 - 55	<u> </u>				
5. 533—Capital Outlay on Irrigation, Naviga- tion, Drainage and Flood Control Projects.	1			· ·				
Stock	- <b> -1,58</b> •46	22,71 -09	21,93 •92	+2,35·63				
Purchases	—15·85							
Miscellaneous Works Advances	+3,09 ·36	1,30 •64	<sup>,</sup> 1 <b>,25</b> .08	<b>+3,14 ·92</b> .				
Workshop Suspense	1 <b>·44</b>	••		<u>1·44@</u>				
Total	- <del> </del> -4,50 ·53	24,01 ·73	23,19 .00					

ł,

,

@The matter regarding clearance of minus balance under "Workshop Suspense" is under correspondence with the department.

Gra	nt No. 40	•	·				
Grant No. 40—Buildings							
	otal grant/ ppropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess-+- Saving				
	Rs.	Rs.	Rs.				
Revenue :	·.		•				
Major heads :							
259—Public Works,	· .						
277—Education,							
280—Medical,							
282—Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply,			·.				
283—Housing,							
284Urban Development,							
285—Information and Publicity,							
288—Social Security and Welfare,							
295—Other Social and Community Services,							
305—Agriculture,							
310—Animal Husbandry,			•				
314—Community Developme and	nt						

248

λ.

2
249				
Grant No. 40—contd.				
338—Road and Water Transport Services-				
Voted				
Original 40,56,45,000 } 44,95,43,000	86,69,03,091 -1-41,73,60,091			
Supple- mentary 4,38,98,000				
Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)	· <b>2,83,000</b>			
Charged-	- <b>*</b>			
Original 5,50,000	12;30,623 <u>+</u> 3,22,623			
Supple- 3,58,000 57,00,000	12,30,623 +3,22,623			
Amount surrendered during the year				
Capital :				
Major heads :				
<ul> <li>459—Capital Outlay on Public Works,</li> <li>477—Capital Outlay on Education, Art and Culture,</li> </ul>				
480—Capital Outlay on Medical,				
481—Capital Outlay on Family Welfare,	the first states they for the states of the states			
482—Capital Outlay on . Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply,				
	1			

÷

٠,

:

.

- 488—Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare,
- 495—Capital Outlay on other Social and Community Services,
- 504—Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services,
- 505—Capital Outlay on Agriculture,
- 509—Capital Outlay on Food,
- 510—Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry,
- 511—Capital Outlay on Dairy Development,
- 512—Capital Outlay on Fisheries,
- 521—Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries and
- 538—Capital Outlay on Road and Water Transport Services

Voted—. Original 16,35,59,000 ر		
Supplementary	15,41,88,372	93,70,628
Amount surrendered during the year (March 1984)		, 1,30,10,000
Notes and comments		

Revenue :

(i) The excess of Rs. 41,73,60,091 and Rs. 3.22,623 over the voted grant and charged appropriation respectively ' requires ' regularisation. This was the tenth year in succession in which there was excess over the voted grant. The excess in the previous years of voted grant was 13.51 -05 Rs. lakhs (1974-75), 24.97.27 lakhs Rs. (1975-76), 17,88 91 lakhs (1976-77), Rs. 16,44.60 Rs. (1977-78), lakhs 16,71 86 lakhs (1978-79), Rs. 20,79.27 Rs. lakhs (1979-80). 31.92.89 lakhs (1980-81), Rs. 39,07 76 lakhs (1981-82) and 'Rs. Rs. 35.77 .37 . lakhs (1982-83). . . . . 1

(ii) In view of the final excess of Rs. 41:74 crores over the grant, the supplementary provision of Rs. 4.39 crores (voted) obtained in September 1983 (Rs. 3.13 crores) and March 1984 (Rs. 1.26 crores), proved inadequate. Surrender of Rs. 2.83 lakhs made in March 1984 was injudicious. Similarly supplementary grant of Rs. 3.58 lakhs (charged) obtained in March 1984 was inadequate.

Head	Head -Public Works	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of r	Excess' Saving rupees)
259—Public Wo		, - dt <u>, 1</u>	40 60 L	Ч
0	3,70 .00	<b>3,70 ∙0</b> 0	30,84 -51	-+-27,14 -51

251

The budget provision under this head was for a gross amount of Rs. 3,70 lakhs. The budget also anticipated matching recoveries of Rs. 3,70 lakhs, which are adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure. The net expenditure under the head 'Suspense' was, therefore, expected to be nil. There has been wide variation between the actual expenditure and recoveries vis-a-vis the budget provision as detailed below from 1977-78 to 1983-84.

Year Gross expenditure R		Recoveri	es	Net expenditure	
I vai	Provi Actuals Excess sion	Provi- Actuals sion	Excess	Provis- Actuals ion	
	(în )	lakhs of rupees)	•	• .	
1977-78· ·	3,70.00 10,23.44 6,53.44	4 3,70,00 11,08.9	6 7,38.96	··	
1978-79	3,70,00 12,36,32 8,66,32				
1979-80	3,70.00 17,93.24 14,23.2	· ·			
1980-81	3,70.00 29,02.29 25,32.29	• •			
1981-82	3,70.00 32,74.07 29,04.0				
1982-83	3,70.00 31,82.44 28,12.4		<b>1</b> .		
1983-84	3,70.00 30,84.51 27,14.5				
B-Sewe	tion and Supply—	• : • • • • •		· · · · ·	
2. (h)	Suspense .	۰.			
0	1,00 -00	1,00 .00	12,40 -35	-+-11,40-35	

252

In this case also the budget provision under this sub-head was for a gross amount of Rs. 1.00 lakhs. The budget also anticipated matching recoveries of Rs. 1.00 lakhs, which are adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure. The net expenditure under the head 'Suspense' was, therefore, expected to be nil. There has been wide variation between the actual expenditure and recoveries vis-a-vis the budget provision as detailed below from 1977-78 to 1983-84.

Year	(	Gross exp	enditure	I	Recoveries		Net expenditure	
	Provi- sion	Actuals	Excess	Pro- vision	Act- uals	Excess	Provis- ion	Actuals
			(In lak	ths of rup	ecs)			
1977-78	1,00.00	11,22.22	10,22.22	1,00.00	9,21.66	8,21.66	••	+2,00.56
1978-79	1,00,00	9,78.84	8,78.84	1,00,00	7,44.28	6,44.28		+2,34.56
1979-80	1,00.00	10,16.54	9,16,54	1,00.00	8,22.03	7 <b>,22.</b> 03		+1,94.51
1980-81	1,00.00	7,92,39	6,92.39	1,00.00	6,70.68	5,70.68	·	+1,21.71
1981-82	1,00.00	11,22.83	1 <b>0,22.83</b>	1,00.00	10,59.86	9,59.86	••	+ 62.97
1932-83	1,00.00	9,21.91	8,24.91	1,00.00	10,11.81	9,11.81	••	
1983-84	1,00.00	12,43.35	11,40.35	1,00.00	12,84.78	11 <b>,84.78</b>	••	44.43
259Pi	ublic Wo	rks—						
	–Directio							
paid Depa	blishmer to Public rtment f by that o	Health	(5					
O R		88 -00 2 -00	Ϋ́	90 -	00	2,42 .79	) +	-1,52 •79

The provision augmented by Rs. 2 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1,52.79 Iakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

28 • 74 } -7,84 • 24 9,19 • 80 +1,35 • 56

4. Execution—

0 S R

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 16.71 lakhs), partly set off by saving due to economy in expenditure (Rs., 6.82 lakhs).

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 1,35.56 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

5. (c)-Construction-

0 R

54 • 38 1,89 -24 -4-1.34 -86

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to economy in expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 1,34.86 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

6.(d)-Maintenance and Repairs-

0

6,60.00 6,27.00 6,76 -91 -1-49-91 R

Withdrawal of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to economy in expenditure.

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 49.91 lakhs have not been intimated. (June 1985).

7.(a)—Direction and

Administration-

1-Direction-

0

41 -84 11.28 R 53-12 58.46 <u>∔-5 •34</u>

The provision augmented through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 10.70 lakhs) and hire charges of private building (Rs. 0.58 lakh).

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 5.34 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

0 R

64 · 14 10 · 87 75·01 80.01 -4-5-00

Augmentation of funds through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to grant of additional dearness allowance to Government employees (Rs. 10.68 lakhs) and rise in prices (Rs. 0.40 lakh), partly set off by saving due to economy in expenditure (Rs. 0.21 lakh). Reasons for final excess of Rs. 5 lakhs, have not been intimat-(June 1985). ed

Reasons for final excess of Rs. 12.91 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

	256	·	
(	Grant No. 40	-contd.	
(iv) Some instances provision of funds are gi			curred without
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving-
	•	(In lakhs of r	upees)
259—Public Works—			
1.(b)—Planning and Rese	arch—		
ο		., 4.8	1 +4 81
277—Education—	. ·		· •
2. B—Secondary Educa Government Secondary School—			
ο.	•		7 ' :+-5-47
3: E:-University and ot Higher Education Government Colleges			
0	•		4
282—Public Health, Sani tation and Water Supp		- i	, <u>1</u> – …
B—Sewerage and Water Supply—		_	· 1
4.(c)—Machinery and equipment—	•	}	1 1
<b>0</b>		80 -19	<b></b>
			19 12 13 14 14

ł

i

4

r

-1

٤,

5.(b)—Survey and Investigation—			-
0		. , 3.31	+3.31
283—Housing—			••
C-Government Reside Buildings	ential	:	۰ ، ،
6.(c)—Maintenance and Repairs—	1	•• '	: · ·
0		. 11 •48	<b>-</b> +11 ⋅48
7.(a)—Direction and Administration—		•	•••
0	•• • •	2 - 96	+2.96
310—Animal Husbandry	<b>/</b> ··	·	. <del>*</del> .
8.(m)—Other expenditur	'e— .		
0	••••••	. 1.14,	
314—Community Development—		۲ - ۲ رڈ ایر	
A-General-		iya ay	. '
9.(c)—Rural Works Pro ramme—	Jg-		
Suspense		·	
0		. <b>2,44 -9</b> 5	- <del>]</del> -2,44-95
10- Direction and Administration—	set .		•
0 1 01, 1 1 1	••• ••• ••••••••	<b>1.57</b>	- <b>1 ·57</b>

338—Road and Water Transport Services—			
C—Government Transport Services—			
11. Working Expenses-			.:
0	••	7 -89	· +7·89
12 Other expenditure-		1	•.
. <b>0</b>		3 • 18	_ <mark>- -</mark> 3 ∙18
Reasons for not covering twelve cases have not been	-		in the above
(v) Saving occurred main	uly under :		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess-+-
	grant	expenditure	` Saving—́
	-	expenditure n lakhs of rupee	-
282—Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply—	-	- · ·	-
Sanitation and	-	- · ·	-
Sanitation and Water Supply— B—Sewerage and Water	-	- · ·	-
Sanitation and Water Supply— B—Sewerage and Water Supply— 1. (a)—Direction and	-	- · ·	-
Sanitation and Water Supply— B—Sewerage and Water Supply— 1. (a)—Direction and Administration—	-	- · ·	-

258

¥

4	£Λ
4	צכ

Grant	No.	40-cor	ud.
-------	-----	--------	-----

2.(d)—Rural Water Supp Minimum Needs Progra	ply umme		
O 8,00 ·00	8,00 .00	6,61 •41	1,38 •59
3—Rural Water Supply Programme—			
Water Supply Programm	1 <b>e</b>		
(Centrally sponsored scheme)—			•
ר 80.00	I		
S 3,13 -13	3,93 -13	2,62 07	—1,31 ·06
Reasons for final savin mated (June 1985).	ng in the above tw	o cases have no	t been inti-
277—Education—		. • · · ·	• ••, •
H-General-			
4. (f)-Other expenditure-	-		
O 11-50 ך		- ·	•
R0.58	10 92	0.78	
F-Technical Education-		,	
5.(i)—Technical Schools—			1
O 3.70	<sup>.,</sup> 3.70	1.57	2·13
282-Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply-		1996 - 1997 - 19	
A—Public Health and Sanitation—	8 J	, 1, 1 (150-	• •• •

6.(d)-Preventio water pollutio	on of air and		,	• •
0	21 ·22	, <u>3</u> 9 •25	 31 •33	<u> </u>
<b>้</b> ร	18-03 5	, , <i>, , _</i>		
B—Sewerage a Supply—	and Water			·
(a)—Direction tration—	and Adminis-			•
7.1—Direction	<b></b>			
O S R	27.88 7.07 0.10	· 35 ·05	33 •26	<u> </u>
305—Agricult	ure	. '		
8. (u)—Othe	er expenditure-	-		
ο	6.90	5.83	2 •96	2 -87
R	_1·07 }			
to 8) have r	not been intima	ving in the abov ited (June 1985	5).	
(vi) Ins given below		he entire provis	ion remained	unutilised are
Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of ru	Excess
	<b>.</b>		(TH BRENS OF TH	heest

Grant No. 40-contd.

 $\begin{array}{ccc} O & 9.00 \\ R & -0.45 \end{array} \right\} \quad 8.55 \quad \dots \quad -8.55$ 

. 259—Public Works---1.(g)—Public Works Workshops--- ~

. . . . . . .

,e

3

.

Grant	No.	40-contd	

1

2.(a)—Direction and: ··· Administration—	at an indiana a sta British a start a
5—Research and Laboratory—	Const. Anna an Anna A
	.12
R —0.26 J 283—Housing—	на с 2000 — 1192 с. Каралія Каралія
C-Government Residential Buildings-	· · ·
3.(b)—Construction—	
O 6.50	5.18 —6.18
R	1-4 - 1
Reasons for non-utilisation of the have not been intimated (June 1985	provision in the above three cases ).
(vii) Excess over the charged pr following head :	ovision occurred mainly under the
(vii) Excess over the charged pr following head : Head Total appropriat	ovision occurred mainly under the Actual Excess +
following head :	ovision occurred mainly under the Actual Excess +
following head :	Actual Excess + ion expenditure Saving '
following head : Head Total appropriat	Actual Excess ion expenditure Saving (In lakhs of rupees)
following head : Head Total appropriat 259—Public Works 1.(d)Maintenance and Repairs	Actual Excess + tion expenditure Saving (In lakhs of rupees)
following head : Head Total appropriat 259—Public Works 1.(d)Maintenance and Repairs Charged	Actual Excess + tion expenditure Saving (In lakhs of rupees)
following head : Head Total appropriat 259—Public Works 1.(d)Maintenance and Repairs Charged	Actual Excess + tion expenditure Saving (In lakhs of rupees)

**261** 

...

ş

Q,

Ý.

1

-1

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 8.16 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

#### Capital:

(viii) Saving of Rs. 1,30.10 lakhs was anticipated and surrendered in March 1984; the saving ultimately was Rs. 93.71 lakhs.

(ix) Saving (partly counterbalanced by excess under other heads as mentioned in notes (xi) and (xii) below) occurred mainly under :---

Head		Total grant		ctual penditu	ire	Excess+ Saving
			(In	lak <u>h</u> s	of	rupees)
481—Capital Family Wel						
1.(b)-Services	and Supplies-					
0	3,42.14 }					
R	3,42.14 	2,64.05		2,27	. 56	—36.49
480—Capital C Medical—	Dutlay on					
A-Allopathy-	_					
2. (b)Medic	al Education					
0	ן 1,23.30					
R	$\left. \begin{array}{c} 1,23.30 \\ -7.12 \end{array} \right\}$	1,16.18		8.	75	1,07.43
Reduction	in provision by	/ reammonstat	i			

Reduction in provision by reappropriation during March 1984 under the above two heads was due to non-availability of bricks.

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

	al Outlay on nd Small Indus-	_	· . i	
3.(a)—Indu	strial Estates—			
0	ן 1,51.00		۲	
R	-4.54	1,46.46	73.12	73.34
			<b>`</b> .	

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.54 lakhs in March 1984 was due to economy in expenditure and non-availability of land (Rs. 13.84 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to rise in prices and completion of important works (Rs. 9.30 lakhs).

Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June 1985).

477—Capital ( Education,	Outlay on Art and Culture—		. I	
4.(b)-Secondar	y Education—		4- - -	
0	<u>ך</u> 64.50		L	•
R	<b>-4.86</b>	59.64	39.89 ′	19.75

Reduction in provision by Rs. 4.86 lakhs in March 1984 was due to non-availability of land and non-finalisation of some works.

Reasons for the final saving have not been intimated (June 1985). 5. (a)—Primary Education—

 $\left. \begin{array}{ccc} O & 1,00.00 \\ R & -1.54 \end{array} \right\} \qquad 98.46 \qquad 83.45 \qquad -15.01$ 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 1.54 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was attributed to non-execution of building works due to non-availability of land.

5

	Grant No	. 40—contd.			د .
6. (h)—Tech	nical Education—				
ο	30.00	30.00	18.72		
488—Capital Social Secur	Outlay on rity and Welfare—				
E-Other Soc and Welfar	ial Security e Programmes—			•	
7.(e)—Other e	expenditure—				9
0	5.00 2	4.95	1.13		
R	ر 0.05_				
510—Capital Anim <b>al</b> H	Outlay on Iusbandry—				
8.(d)—Other	expenditure—				
0	22.20	22.20	7.65	—14.55	
9.(b)—Cattle	Development—				
0	8.50	8.50	0.70	7.80	
Reasons	for the final saving	in respect of a	bove 5 cases (s	erial nos. 5	-1

ا آهر

to 9) have not been intimated (June 1985).

(x) Instances where the entire provision remained unutilised are given below :---

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess+ Saving—
510—Capital O Animal Husb	utlay on andry—	(In	lakhs of rupee	s)
1. (c)—Piggery	development—			
0	4.50	4.50	••	4.50

		265	į	
	Grant	No. 40-co	ntd.	
480—Capital Outla Medical—	y on		 	• •
2. B—Other Syste Medicines— (Ayurvedic)	em of	•	۰۳. ۴ ۱	e.
0	1.30	1.3	30 ·	—1. <b>30</b>
521—Capital Outla Village and Sma Industries—		ten e en		
3.(g)—Sericulture-	-		_• #_ =	
0	ן 0.40	0.2	n	 —0.20
R	_0.20 <b>∫</b>	0.2	• ••	
Reasons for (June 1985).	non-utilisa	ation of prov	ision have not	been intimated
(xi) Excess o	ccurred m	ainly under th	e following head	s :
Head '		Total . grant	Actual <sup>s</sup> expenditure	Excess
521—Capital Outl Village and S Industries—		· ·	(In lakhs of rug	<b>pees)</b> 
1. (b)—Small So Industrics—	ale		: ماريخ د . بار	
O R <sup>1</sup>	66-30 	<b>66 •</b> 3	1,43 ·23	+ <b>76 ·8</b> 4

J

ķ

í

266

- 459-Capital Outlay on Public Works-
- 2. (a)-Direction and Administration-
- 1-Development of Mandis-
  - 0 14.24 14.60 50.08 +35.48 0.36 f R

Reasons for the final excess in the above two cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

480-Capital Outlay on Medical-A-Allopathy-3. (a)-Medical Relief-

0

2,20.38 2.65.78 -145-40 R

Reduction in provision by Rs. 26.12 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due mainly to non-availability of bricks and nonfinalisation of some works.

Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

510-Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry-

4. (a)-Veterinary Services and Animal Health-

0 9.60 9.60 18.09 -1-8-49

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

J.

Grant	No.	40-	-contd.
-------	-----	-----	---------

477—Capital on Educ and Cult	ation, Art			
5. (g)-Other	cxpenditure—			
0	16.00	10 .50	22 .89	1 12 .20
R	<u> </u>	10.30	22.09	+12 ·39

Reduction in provision by Rs. 5.50 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to non-finalisation of some works and non-availability of land (Rs. 5.80 lakhs), partly set off by excess due to rise in prices (Rs. 0.30 lakh).

Ł

ŀ

Reasons for the final excess of Rs. 12.39 lakhs have not been intimated (June 1985).

(xii) Instances where the expenditure was incurred without provision of funds are given below :---

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of	Exce Savin	
459—Capital Outlay on Public Works—			TUPOCS)	
1. (d)Machinery and Equipment Add percentage charges for Machinery and Equipment transferred from Rovenue heads	ł		, ,	
0		Ì1	-58	-+-1 -58
2. (b)-Acquisition of Land				
0	••	1.	·16	<b>+1 ·16</b>

<ul> <li>480—Capital Outlay on Medical—</li> <li>A—Allopathy—</li> <li>3. (f)—Other expenditure— O</li> </ul>		48 ·01	<del>-   4</del> 8 •01	ļ
482—Capital Outlay on Public Health, Sanitation and Water Supply—				
<ul> <li>4. Other programmes—</li> <li>O</li> <li>488—Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare—</li> </ul>		1 <b>·04</b>	- <del> </del> -1 •04	
E-Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes-				
5. (b)—Social Security and Welfare—				
0		4.36	+4·36	
505—Capital Outlay on Agriculture—				
6. Marketing				
0	••	3 - 29	+3 29	
509—Capital Outlay on Food—				
7. Other expenditure	••	2.80	<u>+</u> 2·80	

i

٢

		269 .	i	
	• 1			
510—Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry	_			
8. (g)—Poultry Davelop O	ment		13 ·37	+-13 ·37
538—Capital Outlay on Road and Water Tr port Services—	ans-		י ג	
A-Road Transport 9. Other expenditure				••
O 10. Suspense—		••	83 -49	<del>+</del> 83 •49
0	••		9 14	- <del> </del> -9 •14

÷

Reasons for not covering the expenditure by provision in above ten cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

(xiii) Review of Machinery and Equipment charges in the Public Works Department, Buildings and Roads Branch—Machinery and Equipment charges compared to the works expenditure for 1981-82, 1982-83 and 1983-84 were as under :--

. <u> </u>	. 1	•
1981-82	1982-83	1983-84
	;	
	•	
<b>23,44 ·</b> 14	25 <b>,</b> 48 <sup>°</sup> ·91	2 <b>4,</b> 37 ·70
•		
2·19*	3 - 27	<b>79 •74</b> ·
	23,44 •14 2 •19*	23,44 · 14 25,48 <sup>°</sup> ·91 2 · 19* 3 · 27

ŀ

\*Minus charges during the year 1981-82 were due to the recoveries of Machinery and Equipment charges levied on percentage basis of works expenditure under Capital heads being more than the actual expenditure on machinery and equipment during the year.

(xiv) Review of establishment charges in the Public Works Department, Buildings and Roads Branch—The percentage of establishment charges to the works expenditure for 1981-82, 1982-83 and 1983-84 are given below :—

We he see allow and a	1981-82	1982-83	1 <b>983-84</b>
Works expenditure under			
Revenue heads (excluding			
Public Health Branch)			
-			0 ( 00 00
(In lakhs of rupees)	23,44.14	25,48.91	24,37.70
Establishment charges			
Establishment charges			
(In lakhs of rupees)	4,98.33	3,43.42	8,31.80
• •	•	•	•
Percentage of establish-			
ment charges to works			
-			
expenditure	21.25	13.47	34.12

1

1.0

(xv) Suspense transactions—The expenditure under the grant includes Rs. 45,78.95 lakhs under 'Suspense'. The nature of 'Suspense' transactions has been explained under the Appropriation Account of Grant No. "38—Multi-purpose River Projects"

An analysis of 'Suspense' transactions in this grant in 1983-84 together with the opening and closing balances is given below :----

Head	Opening balance +-debit	Debit	Credit	Closing balance debit
1. 259—Public Works—	credit	<b>(In</b> )	lakhs of rupe	—çredit es)
Stock	+14,83.33	27,40.22	30,01.16	+12,22.39

Grant	No.	40_	-contd.	1
-------	-----	-----	---------	---

Purchases	42.70			-42.70
Miscellaneous Works				•
Advances	-+-6,27.78	3,44.29	<sup>·</sup> 2,46.04	+7,26.03
Total	+20,68.41	30,84.51	32,47, 20	+19,05.72
2. 282—Public Health, Sanitatic and Water Supply—	an			
Stock	+1,26.21	11,24.65	12,09.08	41.78
Purchases	+18.46			+18.46*
Miscellaneous Works				
Advances		1,15.70	75.70	
Total	+10,68.21	12,40.35	12,84.78	+10,23.78
314—Community Development —	·			
Stock	55.51	2,25.94	2,70.72	-1,00.29*
Miscellaneous Works Advances	+10.42	<b>19.01</b>	13.49	- <b>+</b> -15. <u>9</u> 4
Total	45.09	2,44.95	2,84.21	

\*The credit balance under 'Stock' and debit balance under 'Purchases' is due to non-adoption of opening balances as on 1st April 1974 according to revised classification as these are yet to be determined. The matter has been taken up with the department for adoption of balances.

-+0.55	••		+0.55
+0.36		.· 	+0.36**
-+0.91		••'	+0.91
l <u>.</u>			
••••••	3.21	6.53	<u></u> 3.32@
	· 5.93	· · · 5.17	- <del> </del> -0.76
	9.14	11.70	2.56
	+0.36 +0.91	+0.36 +0.91 ! 3.21 5.93	+0.36 +0.91 1 3.21 6.53 5.93 5.17

- \*\* The debit balance pertains to the period prior to 1st April 1974 which is yet to be adopted by the Public Works divisions concerned under the revised classification effective from 1st April 1974. The matter for its adoption is under correspondence with the department.
  - @ The minus balance is due to non-adjustment of debits. The matter is under correspondence with the department.



Pablic	Debt
--------	------

-273

ŝ

	Publ	ic Debt (All charge	zd)	
0		Total appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess- - Saving— Rs.
Capital : Major heads : 603—Internal : of the State Government a: 604—Loans an Advances from Central Gover	Debt nd nd , n the	-		, ,
Original	7,08,34,78		66,000 10,41,3,	1,15,660
Supplementary	4,54,75,88	8,000 }	·j	,21,79,50,340

Amount surrendered during the year

Notes and comments-

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 1,21.80 crores, the supplementary provision of Rs. 4,54.76 crores obtained in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) There have been wide variations between total appropriation and actual expenditure in the previous years also. An analysis of the savings/ excesses for the last five years is given below :---

Year	Total appropria-		Saving	Excess	Percentag (rounded)	i
	tion	diture	In croses	of rupees	Saving	Excess
1978-79	4,42 <i>·9</i> 6	4,02·50	40.46	or infrees	, 9 , 9	••
1 <b>979-80</b>	3,41 ·47	2,17 ·34	1,24 •13	•••	36	••
1980-81	4,02 -12	5,81 ·51		1,79 ·39	••	45
1 <b>981-82</b>	8,97 <i>·</i> 02	7,47 •47	1,49 -55	'	. <i>17</i>	
1 <b>982-8</b> 3	11,20 •78	8, <b>7</b> 9 •25	2,41 •53		22	P

٩.

## Public Debt-contd.

(iii) Saving (partly set off by excess mentioned in note (iv) below) occurred mainly under the following heads :----

Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In crores of rug	Excess-+ Saving bees)
<ul> <li>603—Internal Debt of the State Government—</li> <li>1. (g)—Ways and Means Advances from the Reserve Bank of India-</li> </ul>	-		
O 4,00 -00 S 2,54 -15	6,54 •15	5,69 •00	85 •15
2. (e)—Loans from the State Bank of India and other Banks—			
0 2,34 ·83 S 27 ·63	2,62:46	2,26 • 39	—36 ·0 <b>7</b>
3. (b)—Market Loans not bearing interest—	:		
0 6.63 S 0.89	7.52	6.72	0 .80

Reasons for the final saving in above three cases have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) Excess over the provision occurred mainly under :--

Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In crores of r	Excess+ Saving upces)
604-Loans and Advances from the Central	t i	-	
. Government—			

اج

)

کر

### Public Debt-contd.

ŧ

B-Loans for State Plan Schemes---

3, (C)-Village and

0

É

1. (a)-Block Loans- O  $9 \cdot 12$  R  $1 \cdot 66$ 10 · 78  $10 \cdot 78$ 

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 1.66 crores through reappropriation in March 1984 was based on actual requirements.

2. E-Ways and	l Means			•
Advances S	<i>1,71 ·86</i> )	· · · · · ·	Transa	•
R	0.95	1,72 •81	1,72 •81	••

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 95 lakhs through re-appropriation in March 1984 was stated to be due to the Ways and Means Advances obtained from the Government of India to clear over drafts.

	dustries— n Industries—		••	•
0	0.13	0 • 18	0-18	
R Augmen	0.05 fation of provision	through re-ap	propriation in Ma	arch 1984
was stated to	be based on actual	requirement.	•	
		_		
F-Pre-1979-		- 	· · · .	•
F-Pre-1979- 4. (b)-Loan		- 	· · · · ·	• -

0.002

0.002

0-003

-+-0.001

# Public Debt—concld.

Reasons for fin	al excess have	not been intima	ted (June 19	185).
603-Internal Debt	of the			•
State Governme	ent			
(f)-Loans from ot	her		2	
Institutions				
5—Loans from Nat	ional			
Co-operative D	evelop-	•		
ment and War	chousing			
Corporation-	<b>-</b> , ·	•	۰.	
0	1.601			
Ū	100	1.77	1.98	+0 <i>•21</i>
S	0.17			•
Reasons for fin	al excess have	not been intima	ted (June 19	985).
(v) An instance vision is given belo		diture was incurr	ed without	budget pro-
Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditu	Excess-+- ire Saving
Head		appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
Head 604—Loans and Ad	vances	appropriation		ire Saving-
		appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
604-Loans and Ad		appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr	al	appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government—	ral ns—	appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government— F—Pre-1979-80 Loa	ral ns s	appropriation	expenditu	ire Saving-
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government— F—Pre-1979-80 Loa (h)—National Loans	ral ns s	appropriation	expenditu	rupees)
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government— F—Pre-1979-80 Loa (h)—National Loans Scholarship Sch O	al ns s eeme curring expend	appropriation	expenditu In crores of 0 01,37	rupees) +0.0137
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government— F—Pre-1979-80 Loan (h)—National Loans Scholarship Sch O Reasons for inc	al ns s eeme curring expend	approprjation ()	expenditu In crores of 0 01,37	rupees) +0.0137
604—Loans and Ad from the Centr Government— F—Pre-1979-80 Loan (h)—National Loans Scholarship Sch O Reasons for inc	al ns s eeme curring expend	approprjation ()	expenditu In crores of 0 01,37	rupees) +0.0137

J,

į

)

J.

<b>T</b> _44	<b>Th</b>	-		•
Interest	<b>Payments</b>	ond	Comisia-	-ED-LA
	~ ~ ~	ацч	SCIVICIES.	DT LIEDT

277

<b>-</b>		
Interest Paymente	and Servicing of Debt	(A11 1
and the second second second	HIM OCLUCING OF DEDE	[AU'CHSTGed]

-		Total appropriation Rs.	Actual expenditure Rs.	Excess Saving Rs.
Revenue :	1			410.
Major head				
248Appr	opriation			
	uction or		,	•
and	nce of debt			
249-Intere	st Payments			
Original	86,63,13,000 j	105 (0 (7 000		•
Supple- mentary	}     18,97,54,000	1,05,60 <u>,</u> 67,000	92,52,61,049	—13,08,05,951

Amount surrendered during the year

Notes and comments-

(i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 13.08 crores, augmentation of provision through supplementary appropriation by Rs. 18.98 crores in March 1984 proved excessive.

(ii) Significant saving (partly counterbalanced by excess under certain other heads as mentioned in note at serial no. (iv) below) occurred under the following heads :---

Head	Total. appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rup	Excess: Saving
249—Interest Payments—		· · · · ·	· · ·
A-Interest on Internal	•		
Debt—		-1	· · · ·
(d)Interest on other			
Internal Debts-			:

A -

£3

Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt-conid. 1.1---Loans from the State Bank of India and other Banks for purchase of foodgrains-- O 35,00.00 S 8,38.00 34,16.58 -9,21.42

Reasons for the saving in the above case have not been intimated (June 1985).

3

J.

A--Interest on Internal Debt---2. (a) --Interest on Market Loans--- O 7,19.46 S 9.55 7,29.01 5,49.65 ---1,79.36

Final saving was due to the reason that subscribers did not claim amounts in full.

(d)-Interest on other Internal Debts-3.5.—Interest on other temporary loans---5,00.00 0 . 5,40.00 3,96.55 S 40.00 Final saving was stated to be based on actual payments. F-Interest on other obligations-(a)-Interest on Deposits-4.3—Deposits of Local Funds-0 25.00 6.81 6.81 R

# Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt-contd.

in March	12 1984 was due to pay	Rs. 18.19 lakhs ments based on	s through reapp actual requiren	propriation tents.
	est on Reserve			
(a)-Inter	rest on Depreciation/			
Renew	al Reserve Funds-			
5.2.—Dej	preciation Reserve Fun Transport)—	nd .	•	
<b>0</b> .	76 · 60 ] 	65 ·06	62 • 53	2·53
R	.—11·54 J		02 00	2 55
Redu	ction in provision by	y Rs. 11.54 lal	khs through re	appropria-

tion in March 1984 was due to payments based on actual requirements.

Reasons for the final saving in the above case have not been intimated (June 1985).

D-Interest on loans and

Deduction in marity ....

Advances from Central

Government-

(a)-Interest on loans for

Non-Plan Schemes-

6.4-Purchase of Fertilizers-

O R

R

Į

85<sub>.</sub>09 *85.09* 

Reduction in provision by Rs. 6.91 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was based on actual requirement.

A—Interest on Internal Debt— (c)—Management of debt— 7.1—Management of debt— 0 1.99 2.12

0.13

92·00 \

---6 •91

<u>—1 ·19</u>

0.93

. —	erest Payment	s and Servicing	of Debt-cont	d
Saving wa	as attributed to	o non-receipt of t	oills in connect	ion with new
(iii) Enti	ire provision re	emained unutilise	d :— ·	
Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess- - Saving
	•	(In lakhs of	rupees)	•
E—Interest on Reserve Fun	•		•	,
(a)—Interest o Renewal Res	n Depreciation serve Funds—			
1.3—Depreciat Fund (Gover	tion Reserve rnment Press)-			
0	6 .08	6 •68	••	—6 ·68
Reasons fo ted (June 1983 A—Interest on Internal De	5).	lisation of provis	ion have not	been intima-
(e)—Managem debt— 2. 2—Expendit	ture con-			
new loans a securities he	nd sale of ld in cash		,	
securities he	and sale of ld in cash stment account <i>1 · 32</i> 0 · 43	1 -75	•	. —1 ·75

į

3

-

1,

receipt of bills in connection with	new	loans.	
D—Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government—			
(d)—Interest on loans for centrally sponsored plan schemes—	•	•	r <b>-</b>

4.6—Co-operation—Credit Co-operatives—Strengthening of Agricultural Credit Stabilization Fund—

Reasons for the non-utilization of provision have not been intimated (June 1985).

(iv) Significant cases of excess over provision are given below :---

Head	Total	Actual	Excess-+-
	appropriation .	expenditure	Saving-

(In lakhs of rupees)

249-Interest Payments-

F-Interest on other obligations-

(a)-Interest on Deposits-

Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt-contd.

Saving in above two cases (serial nos. 2 and 3) was attributed to non-

ŀ

E

I.

## Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt-contd.

- 1.2—Deposits of Government Corporations and Companies—
  - O 25.00 R 16.18 41.18 41.17 --0.01

Augmentation of funds of Rs. 16.18 lakhs was based on actual requirements.

C-Interest on Small Savings, Provident Funds, etc. -

(c)—Interest on State Provident Funds—

2.1—Interest on General Provident Fund—

Augmentation of funds of Rs. 4.36 lakhs was based on actual requirements.

E—Interest on Reserve Funds—

(a)—Interest on Depreciation/ Renewal Reserve Funds—

3.1—Motor Transport Reserve Fund—

4

ł

# Interest Payments and Servicing of Debt-concid.

Reduction of Rs. 0.17 lakh through reappropriation was based on actual requirements.

Reasons for the final excess have not been intimated (June 1985).

(v) The expenditure includes Rs. 2,91.91 lakhs under the major head '248—Appropriation for reduction or avoidance of debt' representing contributions from revenue to the Funds created for amortisation of loans as shown below:—

ľ

þ

L

- 1. Depreciation Fund for purchasing securities of loans for cancellation (Rs. nil ) and
- 2. Sinking Fund at rates prescribed by Government from time to time (Rs. 2,91.91 lakhs).

The balances at the credit of these Funds on 31st March 1984 were as shown below:---

(In lakhs of rupces)

de la construcción de la constru

6.1

· ·,

104 . .

Depreciation Fund Nil Sinking Fund 25,42,90

For details please see Annexure to Statement. No. 19 of Finance Accounts 1983-84.

1

X

3

Ĵ

.

•

# Grant No. 41

Grant No. 41-Loans	and Advances by the	State Government
	(All voted)	

	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Exc <del>oss  -</del> Saving
	Rs.	· Rs. ·	Rs.
<i></i>	• •	· ·	
Capital :		, t <u>,</u>	
Major heads:			1. je
677—Loans for Education, Art and Culture,		: د ۱۳	
683—Loans for Housing,	• •		. ·
684—Loans for Urban Development, '		·. ·	•••
698Loans for Co-operation	1,	•	
705—Loans for Agriculture,			<u>v</u> 2
706—Loans for Minor '' Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development,	." at 4		• • .:
711—Loans for Dairy Development,			
714—Loans for Community Development,			
721—Loans for Village and Small Industries,			,

•

#### 285. -

L

E

L

## Grant No. 41-contd.

734—Loans for Power Projects,	
766-Loans to Government Servants, etc. and	- 1977年1月1日日 - 1977年1月1日日第二日日 - 1977年1月1日日第二日日 - 1977年1月1日日第二日日 - 1977年1月1日日第二日日 - 1977年1月1日日 - 1977年1月1日 - 1977 - 1977年1月1日 - 1977 - 1077 - 1077
767—Miscellaneous Loans	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Original 2,27,70,09,000	
Supplemen- 20,43,03,000 j	2,49,03,15,164 -+-90,03,164
tary	1 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Amount surrendered during the year	i tat t
(March 1984)	1,00,000
Notes and comments—	, ,

(i) Excess of Rs. 90,03,164 over grant requires regularisation.

(ii) In view of the final excess of Rs. 90.03 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 20,43.03 lakhs obtained in March 1984 proved inadequate and surrender of Rs. 1 lakh in March 1984 was unrealistic.

(iii) Excess (partly counterbalanced by saving under other heads as mentioned in notes (v) and (vi) below) occurred mainly under:—

Head	d .	Total· grant	ī		ctual diture	Excess Saving	+
			0	In lakh	s of rupe	es)	
734 - Loans	for Power Proj	ects	•		-	•	1
(a)—Thermo-	Electric Scheme	S			• • •		
1.1—Loans to	o Punjab State				,	- ,	
-	Board for ermal Project—			•	11 4		۰ ·
Kopar Ind							, · · ·
0	ן 42,35				•		
R	,. } 84 •66 J	, 1,4	3,19 (	56 1	,48,69,00	) +	5,49 •34

-

Augment priation in Ma ing Departmen 684—Loans fa Developmen	or Urban	by Rs. 84.66 to allocation o	5 lakhs throug of more funds b	h reappro- by the Plann-
(a)—Urban Da	evelopment—			
Municipal C and other under Integ	Local Funds	·		
0	6.00	6.00	1,30 - 25	<b>∔1,24 ·25</b>
766—Loans to Servants, etc				-
(a)—House Advances—	Building			
3.1—Advances of All India				
0	15.00	15.00	50 -00	-4-35 -00
684—Loans fo Developmen				
(a)—Urban De	evelopment			
Municipal ( and other L Funds for c	ocal other purposes—			
0	3,21.00	3,21.00	. 3,42.00	

٠

•

.

₹

X

• )

706—Loans Irrigation, Conservat Developm	, Soil ion and Area			
(b)—Soil C	onservation Schemes	-		
	ces for Soil and conservation on l basis—			
0	30.00	30.00	47.64	+17.64
698—Loans	for Co-operation-		•	
(a)Credit (	Co-operatives—		•	
6.2—Loans i Co-operati for Agricul stabilisatio	ive Banks Itural	•	• .	
O R	2.50 11.71	14.21	18.75	-+4.54

Augmentation of provision by Rs. 11.71 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to increased assistance from Government of India.

Reasons for the final excess in above cases (serial nos. 1 to 6) have. not been intimated ( June 1985).

766-Loans to Government Servants, etc.--

ŕ.

1

(b) —Advances for purchase of Motor Conveyances—

Grant No. 41-contd. 7.1-Advances for the purchase of Motor conveyance to Government servants-70.00 0 ٤. 1,41.00 1.23.95 17.05. 45.30 \ S 25.70 R Augmentation of provision by Rs. 25.70 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was to meet the increased demand of the employces. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June 1985). (iv) Instances where expenditure was incurred without provision of funds are given below:---Total Actual Excess-+-Head Savingexpenditure grant (In lakhs of rupees) 706-Loans for Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development-(a)-Minor Irrigation-1.5—Investment in the **Punjab State** Co-operative Land Mortgage Bank-

0

42.63 .. +42.63

i

. .

`~

767—Miscellan	eous Loans—			
(a)—Miscellane	ous Loans—			
2.3—Loans for purposes— O			14.11	+ <b>14</b> . 11
721—Loans for and Small Inc	-			
(c)—Handloom	Industries—			
3.5—Interest f for margin m O (b)—Small Scal	oney—		9.48	+-9.48
4.2—Loans to r industrial pro O			1.31	+1.31
Reasons fo	r incurring	evnenditure v	without provision	n of funde in
			mated (June 19	
	our cases hav	e not b <del>ce</del> n inti		
the foregoing fo	our cases hav	e not b <del>ce</del> n inti		
the foregoing fo	our cases hav	e not b <del>ee</del> n inti nder :— Total	mated (June 19 Actual	85). Excess-1- Saving
the foregoing fo	our cases hav	e not b <del>ee</del> n inti nder :— Total	mated (June 19 Actual expenditure	85). Excess-1- Saving
<ul> <li>the foregoing for</li> <li>(v) Saving occur</li> <li>Head</li> <li>734—Loans for</li> </ul>	our cases hav rred mainly un Power ission and	e not b <del>ee</del> n inti nder :— Total	mated (June 19 Actual expenditure	85). Excess-1- Saving
<ul> <li>the foregoing for</li> <li>(v) Saving occur</li> <li>Head</li> <li>734—Loans for</li> <li>Projects—</li> <li>1. (d)—Transm</li> </ul>	our cases hav rred mainly un Power ission and	e not b <del>ee</del> n inti nder :— Total	mated (June 19 Actual expenditure	85). Excess-1- Saving f rupees)

In view of the final saving of Rs. 2,66.09 lakhs, the supplementary grant of Rs. 4,37.34 lakhs obtained in March 1984 to grant additional loan to Punjab State Electricity Board proved excessive.

706—Loans for M Irrigation, Soil Conservation a: Development—	nd Area				
(a)—Minor Irrig	ation—		I		
2.4—Purchase of floated by th State Co-opera Mortgage Ba under various schemes for A Development—	ne Punjab ative Land ank Ltd. A.R.D.C. gricultural				
Investment-					
S	3,10.85	3,10.85	2,33.88	—76. <b>97</b>	
766—Loans to Go Servants, etc.—					
(a) —House Building Advances—					
3.2—Advances to Servants other officers of All In Services—	than				
ο ΄	2,65.00	3,65,00	2 00 71	64 00	
S.	`1,00.00 <b>}</b>	3,03.00	3,00.71	64.29	

290

3

.

	291	-		
Grant No. 41-contd.				
705-Loans for Agriculture-	·····		<u> </u>	
(c)-Plans protection-	,	,		
4.1—Loans for aerial . spraying of crops—	· · .		<b>"</b> 1	
0 1,15-00 כ	<b></b>	'i,		
R42.87 }	72 •13	72 - 13	••	
Reduction of Rs. 42:87 lakhs loans.	s was anticipat	ed due to less	demand for	
5.2—Loans for ground spraying of crops—				
O 30.00	30 -00	24 ·22	5 •78	
Final saving of Rs. 5.78 la loans by cultivators.	khs was artri	buted to less de	emand for	
Reasons for the saving in the not been intimated (June 198	ne above cases (5).	(serial nos. 1	to 3) have	
706—Loans for Minor Irrigation, Soil Conservation and Area Development—		-		
(b)—Soil Conservation Schemes—				
6.4—Advances for Pilot Project on Development of Kandi		•		

Area with World Bank Assistance

Þ

1

ł

·15 40·31

.

+1 .16

,

292

in March 1984 Department.	in provision by R was due to cut i or final excess of I	imposed in Pla	n outlay by th	e Planning
767—Miscellan	eous Loans-			
(a)—Miscellane	ous Loans—			
7.2—Loans for Motor conve Loans to M	yances—			
0	18 -00	18.00	1 •33	
683—Loans for	Housing—			
(h) —Other ho schemes—	ousing		١	
8.1—Loans to o for repair of urban areas-	houses in			
0	19 ·70	19 -70	9 ·26	
721—Loans for and Small In	-			
(b)—Small so industries—	ale			
9.3—Loans to r in lieu of refu tax/purchase State sales ta	and of sales tax and Inter-			
0 Ì	2,70 .00	2,70.00	2,59 -73	-10 <b>·27</b>

1

ł

Reasons for the saving in the above cases (serial nos. 7 to 9) have not been intimated (June 1985).

(vi) In the following cases the entire provision remained unutilised but no amount was surrendered:—

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess-j- Saving—
684—Loans for Urban Development—		(In lakhs of r	upees).
(a)—Urban Development—	<i>•</i> .	٠	
1.8—Loans for Development of small and medium towns-		:	
O 1,30-00	. 1 <b>,30 -0</b> 0	•••	<u>1,30.00</u>
698-Loans for Co-operation-	_	• .•	
(k)Industrial Co-operatives	_		
2.3—Loans to Punjab Handlo Weavers Apex Co-operative Society for setting up processing units—		л., 17 <sup>1</sup> г	
O 72.00 767—Miscellaneous	72 -00	• ••	72 -00
Loans-			
3.1—Loans for construction of houses—Loans to M.L.A's.— O .40.00	15 •00	• . • .	15 •00
R —25.00 j		••	

Reduction in provision by Rs. 25 lakhs through reappropriation in March 1984 was due to less demand for loans.

Grant No. 41-concid.

	·			
766—Loans to Gov servants, etc.—	vernment	. ':		-, · ·
(a) House Buildin Advances—	1g .''''	· · ·	I	**
4.3—Advances to M Deputy Ministers Speaker and Dep Speaker—	<b>3</b> 9	1		
0	20 -00	20 .00	•	<b>20 ∙00</b>
(b)—Advances for purchase of Motor conveyances—	r		,	,
5.2—Advances for purchase of Mot conveyances to Ministers, Deputy Ministers, Speake Deputy Speaker-	or ý	; .' ,		
0	10.00	10 .00		10·00`
684—Loans for Ur Development—	ban	ı		
(a)—Urban Develop	pment—			
6.5—Loans to Imp Trusts for Develo Projects—		·	•	
o í	9 •94	· · 9 ·94	; 	<u> </u>
Reasons for not a	tilising the	provision in	the foregoi	ng cases (serial

Reasons for not utilising the provision in the foregoing cases (serial nos. 1 to 6) have not been intimated (June 1985).

• •

#### APPENDIX-Consolidated statement of recoveries

# Grant-wise details of estimates and actuals of recoveries adjusted in the accounts for 1983-84 in reduction of expenditure (referred to in the summary of Appropriation Accounts at page 15)

Number and name of grant	Budget estimates		Actuals		Actuals compared with Budget estimates more-j- less_	
	Revenue	Capital-	Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
	Rs. 9,83,000	Rs.	Rs. 9,83,000	Rs	Rs.	Rs.
11-Police	6,19,000	••			6,19,000	
13—Stationery and Printing		8,00,000		••	••	
19—Housing and Urban Development	••	4,00,00,000	·	6,30,18,474	·	+2,30,18,474
25—Co-operation		•••		77,19,985		+77,19,985
26—Agriculture		2,20,00,000	• ••	4,86,96,468		+2,66,96,468
28—Food j	62,90,000	3,93,58,50,000		2,99,64,03,793	62,90,000	93, <del>9</del> 4,46,207
34—Industries		•		2,77,734	•••	+2,77,734
36-Roads and Bridges	- 3,90,00,000.		2,80,18,665	•		
37—Road Transport	26,34,000	3,55,20,000	68,92,195	3,39,03,412	+42,58,195	—16,16,588
38—Multi-purpose River Projects		5,40,38,000	1,72,04,978	60,98,12,558	+1,72,04,978	+55,57,74,558
39—Irrigation, Drainage and Flood Control	11,26,29,000	4,89,54,000	11,76,52,780	23,75,23,814	+ 50,23,780	+18,85,69,814
40Buildings	9,17,00,000	15,00,00,000	56,28,35,732	25,36,248	+47,11,35,732	
Total	25,38,55,000	4,28,71,62,000	73,35,87,350	3,99,98,92,486	+47,97,32,350	

17352 AG-Govt. Press, U.T., Chd.

295

.

....